SCHOLARLY AND CREATIVE WORKS

BY THE FACULTY AND STAFF OF THE

UNIVERSITY OF SOUTHERN INDIANA

COMPLETED DURING

JANUARY 2019 - DECEMBER 2019



Updated June 24, 2021

The Faculty and Staff Scholarly and Creative Works report serves to recognize the outstanding accomplishments of the faculty and staff at the University of Southern Indiana. The report also serves as a resource to identify expertise across the institution.

We strive for accuracy in these compiled reports. Please send suggestions for revisions to <u>cetl@usi.edu</u>.

TABLE OF CONTENTS

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS
CENTER FOR EXCELLENCE IN TEACHING & LEARNING
HONORS PROGRAM
ONLINE LEARNING
OUTREACH AND ENGAGEMENT
PROVOST'S OFFICE
RICE LIBRARY
UNIVERSITY MARKETING AND COMMUNICATIONS
UNIVERSITY DIVISION
ROMAIN COLLEGE OF BUSINESS
ACCOUNTING AND FINANCE
ECONOMICS AND MARKETING
MANAGEMENT AND INFORMATION SCIENCES
COLLEGE OF LIBERAL ARTS
ART AND DESIGN
COMMUNICATIONS
CRIMINAL JUSTICE
ENGLISH
HISTORY
PERFORMING ARTS
POLITICAL SCIENCE, PUBLIC ADMINISTRATION, AND PHILOSOPHY
PSYCHOLOGY45
SOCIAL WORK
SOCIOLOGY
WORLD LANGUAGES AND CULTURES
COLLEGE OF NURSING AND HEALTH PROFESSIONS60
DENTAL HYGIENE/DENTAL ASSISTING
DIAGNOSTIC MEDICAL SONOGRAPHY60

FOOD AND NUTRITION	
HEALTH ADMINISTRATION	61
HEALTH SERVICES	61
NURSING	62
OCCUPATIONAL THERAPY	
RADIOLOGIC IMAGING SCIENCES	67
RESPIRATORY THERAPY	68
POTT COLLEGE OF SCIENCE, ENGINEERING & EDUCATION	69
BIOLOGY	69
CHEMISTRY	
ENGINEERING	
GEOLOGY & PHYSICS	74
KINESIOLOGY & SPORT MANAGEMENT	
MATHEMATICS	
TEACHER EDUCATION	81

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS

CENTER FOR EXCELLENCE IN TEACHING & LEARNING

PUBLICATIONS

Chan Hilton, A.B., Ingram, E., Morelock, J., & Utschig, T. (2019). A Guide to Connecting Theory with Practice for Change Projects in Faculty Development for Engineering. Proceedings of the <u>ASEE Annual</u> <u>Conference and Exposition</u>, American Society for Engineering Education, June 2019, Tampa, FL, 16 pp.

Chan Hilton, A.B. (2019). Lessons Learned: Facilitating Revisions to the Student Evaluation of Teaching -A Faculty Developer's Perspective. Proceedings of the <u>ASEE Annual Conference and Exposition</u>, American Society for Engineering Education, June 2019, Tampa, FL, 12 pp.

Chan Hilton, A.B. (2019). Student success and retention from the perspectives of faculty and students. Proceedings of the <u>ASEE Illinois-Indiana Section Conference</u>, March 2019, Evansville, IN, 9 pp.

Chan Hilton, A.B. and Cruz, L. (2019). Crossing the Streams: Improvement Science, Educational Development, and Systems Thinking in Higher Education, in *The Education Leader's Guide to Improvement Science: Data, Design & Cases for Reflection* (Crow, R., Hinnant-Crawford, B., Spaulding, D., Eds.), Gorham, ME: Myers Publishing, LLC.

PRESENTATIONS

Chan Hilton, A.B. (2019). A collaborative, systems thinking framework for faculty to explore student retention in STEM. Poster presented at the Network of STEM Education Centers (NSEC) National Conference, Omaha, NE, May 2019.

Elliott, W.S., Jr., Deligkaris, C., Greenwood, E., Gentle, A., Blunt, S., and Chan Hilton, A., 2019, Understanding Retention Pathways and Bottlenecks of STEM Majors: Implications for Student Success: 134th Annual Meeting of the Indiana Academy of Sciences, Abstracts with Program, p.15.

AWARDS AND GRANTS

Understanding of Student Retention Pathways and Bottlenecks through Systems Analysis and Action Research, USI Pott College Innovation Award, January 2018-July 2019, \$3,497, PI with W. Elliott, C. Deligkaris, A. Gentle, E. Greenwood.

HONORS PROGRAM

PUBLICATIONS

Stevens, Sarah E. Rising Wolf. Wild Rose Press, 2019.

ONLINE LEARNING

PRESENTATIONS

Cremeens, L., Neel, R. & Dausman, K. (2019). "Cross-Campus Collaboration for Online Learning Success", University Professional and Continuing Education Association (UPCEA) Super 2019: Central and West Regional Conference. Denver, CO, October 2019.

Cowden, B. (2019). "Super 2019 Regional Award Recipient Showcase," University Professional and Continuing Education Association (UPCEA) Super 2019: Central and West Regional Conference. Denver, CO, October 2019.

Awards

Cowden, B., Cremeens, L., Nelson, C. & Weagley, J. Excellence in Instructional Design. University Professional and Continuing Education Association (UPCEA) Super 2019: Central and West Regional Conference. Denver, CO, October 2019.

OUTREACH AND ENGAGEMENT

PRESENTATIONS

Dumond, J. (2019). "NACEP Accreditation: Tips and Tricks", presented at the National Alliance of Concurrent Enrollment Partnerships (NACEP) Conference in Salt Lake City, Utah, October 2019.

Dumond, J. (2019). "Concurrent Enrollment 201: Managing Growth and Program Improvement", presented at the National Alliance of Concurrent Enrollment Partnerships (NACEP) Conference in Salt Lake City, Utah, October 2019.

PROVOST'S OFFICE

PRESENTATIONS

Blunt, S., and Elliott, W.S., Jr., 2019, Impact of STEM Early Undergraduate Research Program at the University of Southern Indiana: Columbus, Ohio, Undergraduate Research Programs Conference, Council for Undergraduate Research, p. 43.

Elliott, W.S., Jr., Deligkaris, C., Greenwood, E., Gentle, A., Blunt, S., and Chan Hilton, A., 2019, Understanding Retention Pathways and Bottlenecks of STEM Majors: Implications for Student Success: 134th Annual Meeting of the Indiana Academy of Sciences, Abstracts with Program, p.15.

RICE LIBRARY

PUBLICATIONS

Bernhardt, L.M. (2019, October). [Review of the book *The Philosophical Athlete* (2nd Ed.) by Heather L. Reid]. *Choice 57*(2).

Bernhardt, L.M. (2019, August). [Review of the book *The Power of Cute* by Simon May]. *Choice* 56(12). Bernhardt, L.M. (2019, May). [Review of the book *Being for Beauty: Aesthetic Agency and Value* by Dominic McIver Lopes]. *Choice* 56(9).

Bernhardt, L.M. (2019, March). [Review of the book *The Beautiful Animal: Sincerity, Charm, and the Fossilized Dialectic* by Michael Lewis]. *Choice* 56(7).

Bernhardt, L.M. (2019, January). [Review of the book *The Forgotten Sense: Meditations on Touch* by Pablo Maurette]. *Choice 56*(5).

Bernhardt, L.M. (2019). *Scarlet* [Digital Album]. Bandcamp.com. <u>https://laurabernhardt.bandcamp.com/releases</u>

Greene, Jennifer. *Communal Studies and Preservation at USI*. *Communique*: Newsletter of the Communal Studies Association 44, no.1 (Winter 2019): 4.

Neel, B., & Nord, L. (2019). The magic when school, public, and academic librarians work together. *Focus* on *Indiana Libraries*, (73)12. Retrieved from <u>https://www.ilfonline.org/page/guestcolumn</u>

PRESENTATIONS

Cremeens, L., Dausman, K., & Neel, B. (2019, October 24). *Cross-Campus Collaboration for Online Learning Success*. Presented at UPCEA SUPER 2019: Central & West Regional Conference, Denver, CO.

Greene, Jennifer. "Library Treasures in Metadata" on outreach through improving access to digital collections. Indiana Library Federation Annual Conference, November 5, 2019

Greene, Jennifer. *Cool Old Stuff: Discovering an Archives' Treasures* [Conference session]. Aeon Symposium 2019, Cambridge, MA June. 2019.

Greene, Jennifer. (June 2019). Exhibit on LBGQT community at the Alhambra Theater, Haynie's Corner, Evansville, IN. Assist in research, images, and design for Pride Parade 2019.

Greene, Jennifer. (February 2019). *Padanaram: Indiana's Living Utopia*. Public lecture presented at the Willard Library, Evansville, IN.

Greene, Jennifer. (April 2019). *Beulah Gray: Badges of Courage*. Public lecture at Evansville War Time Museum, Evansville, IN.

Meyer, M. & Greene, J. (2019, April 29). *Creating Treasure Maps* [Conference session]. Best Practices Exchange Conference, Columbus, OH.

Neel, B. (2019, November 5th). *Facilitating and Inclusive Work Environment by Creating Accessible Internal Documents*. Workshop at Indiana Library Federation Annual Conference, Indianapolis, IN.

Neel, B. (2019, April 16). *EBSCO Smash: Creating an INSPIREd Database Dream Team*. Presented at Indiana Library Federation South West Regional Conference, Evansville, IN.

Sherrill, Kate (2019). "Paws & Play: Therapy Animal Events for Stress Relief." A Programming Lightning Talk presented at the Indiana Library Federation (ILF) Annual Conference, Indianapolis, IN, November 5, 2019.

Wethington, James A. (2019, March 11). *Engaging 'behind the screen': The power of social media*. Presented at the 6th annual meeting of the Southwestern Indiana Collections Connection Association. Evansville, IN.

Whiting, P. and Wright, A.M. (2019, June 8). Upcycling a schol comm unit: Building bridges with creativity, reallocations, and limited resources [Conference session]. NASIG 2019, Pittsburgh, PA, United States.

Whiting, P. and Wright, A.M. (2019, October 2). *Supporting open access publishing with collaboration and creativity, not new funds* [Conference session]. 2019 Academic Libraries of Indiana (ALI) Scholarly Communication Librarianship Conference, Indianapolis, IN, United States.

GRANTS

Wright, A.M. (Primary Investigator). (2019). Linking Information Literacy Across CAP (LILAC). University of Southern Indiana, Early Career Faculty Grant, \$7,000. Co-PI with Becca Neal.

UNIVERSITY MARKETING AND COMMUNICATIONS

AWARDS

MARCOM Awards, 2019 Gold winner for the illume Catalyst Spring 2019 magazine, Print Media, Magazine, Educational Institution (International Competition for Marketing and Communication Professionals)

UNIVERSITY DIVISION

PRESENTATIONS

Broshears, M. (September 2019). Supporting Student Success Through Academic Advising. Keynote presentation at the Bloomington Academic Advising Council's Fall Meeting, Bloomington, IN.

Broshears, M. Ross, K., Jones, Z., Hapes, R., Makino-Kanehiro, M., & Olivares, C.(October 2019). Enriching Your Advising Journey: Finding Your Path in NACADA Leadership. Panel Presentation at NACADA Annual Conference, Louisville, KY. Broshears, M., Roadruck, N. (October 2019) Open Discussion – Discussing Advising Salaries. Moderator for open session at NACADA Annual Conference, Louisville, KY.

Pryor, A. (September 2019). Mental Health Crash Course. Concurrent session presented at Council for Opportunity in Education National Annual Conference, Chicago, IL.

Pryor, A. (April 2019). Mental Health Crash Course. Concurrent session presented at Indiana TRIO Annual Conference, Indianapolis, IN.

Pryor, A., Metz, C. Goodge, N., & Tromley, K. (February 2019). Housing first: Perspectives on service provision. General assembly presentation at University of Southern Indiana's 2019 Symposium on Homelessness, Evansville, IN.

Saxby, Lori and Wittmer, Chris (2019). "Improving Online Academic Reading Success," Celebration of Teaching and Learning Symposium, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN, February 2019.

Sorrells, D. (2019). *Successful study strategies*. Evansville, IN: Harwood Career Preparatory High School Students Seeking CNA Licensing (in partnership with Southwest Indiana Area Health Education Center).

Sorrells, D. (2019). *Sport psychology techniques to elevate performance*. Fort Branch, IN: Gibson Southern High School Girls Soccer Team.

AWARDS AND ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

Sorrells, Darrin. Recognized as Distinguished Educator by Phi Delta Kappa International

Sorrells, Darrin. Recognized as *Mentor of the Year* by the USI Alumni and Volunteer Services Office.

Sorrells, Darrin. Editorial Review Board Member, Universal Journal of Psychology

Sorrells, Darrin. Member of Peer Review Corps, Higher Learning Commission

Wittmer, Chris. College Reading and Learning Association's Distinguished Teaching Award, 2019.

ROMAIN COLLEGE OF BUSINESS

ACCOUNTING AND FINANCE

PUBLICATIONS

Bueltel, Brett. and Oeding, Jill.. "A Practical Guide to Interpreting Statutes for Business Professionals" was published in the Journal of Business Law and Ethics.

Clayton, Cindi, "Resist, Redefine, and Reenvision: Exploring positive masculinity." *Organization for the Study of Communication, Language, and Gender* (2019).

Elkhal, Khaled, "Business uncertainty and financial leverage: should the firm double up on risk?" *Managerial Finance* (2019).

Gilstrap, Cristina M., Sara Schall, and Curt Gilstrap, "Stress in International Work: Stressors and Coping Strategies of RNGO International Directors." *Communication Quarterly* (2019).

Gilstrap, Curt A, "Exploring M-Leader Affordances: Team Leaders and Mobile Technologies." *Team Performance Management: An International Journal* (2019).

Heo, Sang Woo, Jinsuk Yang, SeungCheol Lim, and Peter Cashel-Cordo, "The Effectiveness of a Predictor-corrector Technique in European Currency Option Valuation." *Global Business & Finance Review* 24. (2019): 1-7.

Robey, Shawn, Mark A. McKnight, Misty R. Price, and Rachel N. Coleman, "Initial considerations for a regression-based real estate valuation and appraisal model: A pilot study." *Accounting and Finance Research* 8. (2019): 99-107.

Routh, T. Brian, Mark A. McKnight, and Alyssa Moore, "Disclosing tax consequences of a LIFO repeal: Considerations toward an ethical decision-making model based on potential convergence of IFRS & U.S. GAAP." *Journal of Theoretical Accounting Research* 14. (2019): 29-45.

Seelye, N., Routh, B., and Ziegler, P. "Bank Failures: A Study of Georgia Banks," which has been published in the Journal of Accounting and Finance Vol. 19(5) 2019.

Seitz, Jamie L, "Exploring the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform and Consumer Protection Act of 2010 Whistleblower Provisions and Intentions to Blow the Whistle on Financial Statement Fraud: An Empirical Examination of the Factors that Influence Intent Using the Theory of Pla." *IMA Annual Conference* (2019):

Smothers, Jack , Alyssa Moore, Jeanette Maier-Lytle, Dinko Bacic, & Manfen W. Chen, "Engaging students through activity design: A service-dominant logic perspective." *Journal of the Academy of Business Education* (2019).

Yang, Jinsuk, Manfen Chen, and SeungCheol Lim, "Does the regulation change play a role in the dividend policy?: Empirical study of REITs." *Global Business & Finance Review* 24. (2019): 63-75.

Yang, Jinsuk, Manfen Chen, and SeungCheol Lim, "Does the regulation change play a role in the dividend policy?: Empirical study of REITs." *Global Business & Finance Review* 24. (2019): 63-75.

PRESENTATIONS AND CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Alhenawi, Yasser and Khaled Elkhal. (2019). *Resurrection of Capital Asset Pricing Models: A Convergence Test*. Academy of Finance, Chicago, Illinois.

Bueltel, Brett and Andrew Duxbury. (2019). *Feeling GILTI: Tax Strategies for U.S. Multinational Corporations to Navigate the Tax Cuts and Jobs Act.* American Taxation Association Midyear Meeting, Washington D.C., District of Columbia.

Chen, Manfen and Wei-Ying Hsiao. (2019). *Institutional Policy and Distance Learning*. International Conference on Technology, Knowledge & Society, Barcelona, Spain.

Chen, Manfen and Weiying Hsiao. (2019, March). *Online Exam Policy and Procedure in Higher Education*. Technology, Knowledge & Society, Barcelona, Spain.

Clayton, Cindi (2019, October). *Resist, Redefine, and Reenvision: Exploring positive masculinity.* Organization for the Study of Communication, Language, and Gender, Cincinatti, Ohio.

Clayton, Cindi (2019, October). *DON'T TELL DAD – an autoethnographic look at disclosure dynamics in families.* Organization for the Study of Communication, Language, and Gender, Cincinatti, Ohio.

Clayton, Cindi (2019) Co-presented, "The iGen at Work - an interpretation of data collected in the classroom regarding workplace values" at the Evansville Human Resources Association monthly meeting.

Clayton, Cindi (2019) Panelist at the annual conference of the Organization for Communication, Language, and Gender, which was held in Cincinnati, Ohio.

Gilstrap, Cristina M. (2019). Organizational Sensegiving in Family-Centered Care: How NICU Nurses Help Families Make Sense of the NICU Experience. 2019 International Communication Association Conference, Washington, District of Columbia.

Routh, T. B. (2019). *Teaching Innovations Presentation - YouTube: Flipping Your Classroom*. Invited presentation at Course Hero Education Summit 2019, San Francisco, California.

Seitz, Jamie L. (2019). *Exploring the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform and Consumer Protection Act of 2010 Whistleblower Provisions and Intentions to Blow the Whistle on Financial Statement Fraud: An Empirical Examination of the Factors that Influence Intent Using the Theory of Pla.* IMA Annual Conference, San Diego, California. Seitz, Jamie (2019). *Would your employees report Financial Statement Fraud?* Invited presentation at IMA Evansville CPE Event, Evansville, Indiana.

Seitz, Jamie (2019). *Exploring the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform and Consumer Protection Act of 2010 Whistleblower Provisions and Intentions to Blow the Whistle on Financial Statement Fraud: An Empirical Examination of the Factors that Influence Intent Using the Theory of Pl.* Invited presentation at University of Mobile, Mobile, Alabama.

Yang, Jinsuk, Sung Myun Kang, Sang Woo Heo and Jong C. Rhim. (2019). *Market risks and the cross section of expected returns in foreign exchange markets*. Midwest Business Administration Association, Chicago, Illinois.

Yang, Jinsuk, Jong Rhim, and Jun Gyu Kang. (2019, October). *Informativeness of Sell Recommendation*. Academy of Business Research Conference, San Antonio, Texas.

AWARDS AND GRANTS

Bueltel, Brett. JLTR Outstanding Paper Award, American Accounting Association. The American Accounting Association (AAA) awarded me the "2019 JLTR Outstanding Paper Award" for my research article entitled "A Legal Analysis of State Tax Policy for Online Sales: The Recipe From Direct Marketing" published in the ATA Journal of Legal Tax Research (JLTR). The award comes with a \$1,000 cash award and recognition at the American Accounting Association Annual Meeting in San Francisco, CA. The American Accounting Association is the premier organization for accountants in academia.

Bueltel, Brett. 2019 Dean's Award for Excellence in Service, USI Romain College of Business. Gilstrap, Cristina. 2019 RCOB Faculty Service Fellowship, Romain College of Business. Romain College of Business Website Study.

Gilstrap, Cristina. 2019 Dean's Award for Excellence in Teaching, Romain College of Business.

Seitz, Jamie. 2019. Early Career Faculty Grant, Principal Investigator, University of Southern Indiana. The Impact of Employee Loyalty on a Potential Whistleblower's Intent to Externally Report Financial Statement Fraud.

Yang, Jiinsuk. 2019. Faculty Research and Creative Work Grant, University of Southern Indiana. The Faculty Research and Creative Work Grant funds faculty research and creative work at USI. \$5,000 grants are available for faculty to initiate new basic or applied research or creative work, continue research or work in progress, or complete a project.

ECONOMICS AND MARKETING

PUBLICATIONS

Bussing, Marie , Starbucks: Corporations that Changed the World. , 2019.

Choe, Sang T and Glenn A Pitman, "A New Investment Mecca: North Korea for Global Enterprises." *Journal of International Business Research and Practice* 13. (2019): 41-47.

Shifflet, Mary Ann , Cecilia Martinez, Jane Oppenlander, and Shirley Shmerling, *Improving Healthcare Quality: Case Studies Using JMP.*, 2019.

PRESENTATIONS AND CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Burnett, P. Presenter at the luncheon event of the Institute of Management Accountants (IMA). His presentation was titled, "Welcome to the Bubble Age: Asset Collapse, Fake News and Euphoria"

Burnett, P. Presented, "The Road to Happiness is Paved with Deception" at USI's 2019 Interdisciplinary Colloquium on Movement(s).

Celuch, Kevin, Chad Milewicz, and Carl Saxby. (2019). *The Impact of Class Delivery Mode on Student-Faculty Interaction and Mastery Goal Orientation*. College Teaching and Learning, Evansville, Indiana.

Sevastianova, Daria (2019). Art and Science of Teaching Economics. Federal Reserve Bank of St. Louis, St Louis, Missouri.

Sevastianova, Daria (2019, May). FRED in the macroeconomics classroom. Federal Reserve Bank of St. Louis, St Louis, Missouri.

Sevastianova, D. "Introduction to the Economic Education Center at USI," at the Visionaries Breakfast at Old National Bank, sponsored by Purdue University, Indiana Council for Economic Education, and tristate community leaders

Sevastianova, D. "The Global Economy - Why It Matters to You," at The Randall T. Shepard Leadership and Law Academy.

Weiler, Virginia (2019). *The Good, The Bad, and The Ugly: Marketing In the Global Space.* Global Salon Series, USI, Evansville, Indiana.

AWARDS AND GRANTS

Milewicz, C. 2019 Dean's Award for Excellence in Service, Romain College of Business

Sevastianova, D. 2019: The USI Foundation Outstanding Faculty Teaching Award, USI.

MANAGEMENT AND INFORMATION SCIENCES

PUBLICATIONS

Bourdeau, Bryan, "A Unique Platform to Catalyze Open Innovation and Ecosystem Development." *Evansville Business Journal* (2019).

Foroughi, Abbas, "Psycho-Social Aspects of Learning in MOOC Courses." *Journal of Management Science* 1. (2019): 26-42.

Foroughi, Abbas, "Supply Chain Workforce Training: Addressing the Digital Skills Gap." (in press) *Decision Sciences Institute* (2019):

Fortsch, Sima and Qunfeng Liao, "Decreasing operational costs of non-profit community-based blood centres." *International Journal of Business and System Research* (2019):

Han, Xue , "Reproducing performance bug reports in server applications: The researchers' experiences." *Journal of Systems and Software* (2019):

Han, Xue , "SCMiner: Localizing System-Level Concurrency Faults from Large System Call Traces." 2019 34th IEEE/ACM International Conference on Automated Software Engineering (2019):

Srivastava, S. Authored a chapter published in one of the first standard textbooks on topics in parallel and distributed computing for undergraduates. Her chapter titled, "Scheduling in Parallel and Distributed Computing Systems," is published in *Topics in Parallel and Distributed Computing: Enhancing the Undergraduate Curriculum: Performance, Concurrency, and Programming on Modern Platforms*. This is the first initiative taken by National Science Foundation (NSF) and IEEE technical committee on parallel processing (TCPP) toward standardizing text for undergraduate computer science curriculum on topics in parallel and distributed computing.

Srivastava, S. "Assessing the Integration of Parallel and Distributed Computing in Early Undergraduate Computer Science Curriculum using Unplugged Activities," has been published in Proceedings of the IEEE Technical Consortium on High Performance Computing (TCHPC).

Weber, Thomas and Kaveh Moghaddam, "Caring Organization and Innovation." *Academy of International Business - Southeast* (2019):

Williams, Erika N., Timothy Munyon, and Robert Fuller, "Givers, Takers, and New Venture Makers: Why Help-Seeking Processes Are Critical (and Different) for Entrepreneurs.", *Anatomy of Entrepreneurial Decisions*., 2019.

Yan, Gongjun, "Oblique projection-based interference suppression for MIMO power line communication." *Annals of Telecommunications* 74. (2019): 211–221.

Yan, Gongjun, "Rank and Location Based Security Mechanism for Mobile Networks." *International Journal of Signal Processing Systems* (2019).

PRESENTATIONS AND CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Anderson, R. *Update on IndianaComputes! And Summer Camps at USI* to the Evansville-Vanderburgh School Corporation Computer Science Faculty.

Smothers, Moriah and Jack Smothers. (2019). *Applying the SCARF Model to the Coaching Pedagogy*. Lilly Conference on Innovative Strategies to Advance Learning, Asheville, North Carolina.

Srivastava, S. "Evaluating Student Engagement towards Integrating Parallel and Distributed Computing (PDC) Topics in Undergraduate Level Computer Science Curriculum," at the ACM Technical Symposium for the Special Interest Group on Computer Science Education (SIGCSE 2019).

Srivastava, S. "A Container-Based Framework to Facilitate Reproducibility in Employing Stochastic Process Algebra for Modeling Parallel Computing Systems" was presented at the 33rd IEEE International Parallel & Distributed Processing Symposium in Rio de Janeiro, Brazil.

Srivastava, S. "Building a Pipeline of Future Coders" at the Evansville Information Executives Group (EIEG), which was attended by CIOs from local companies, Evansville Vanderburgh School Corporation officials, and USI colleagues.

Weber, Thomas and Kaveh Moghaddam. (2019). *Caring Organization and Innovation*. Academy of International Business - Southeast, San Antonio, Texas.

Williams, Erika (2019). Pay Now or Pay Later. Academy of Management, Boston, Massachusetts.

Awards, Grants and Patents

Fortsch, S. 2019: \$45,000 Research Grant, Commonwealth Transfusion Foundation.

Fortsch, S. 2019: \$7,500 Research Grant, Summer Faculty Fellowship RCOB.

Fortsch, S. 2019 Dean's Award in Research, Romain College of Business, University of Southern Indiana.

Hall, Ernest. 2019 USI Distinguished Professor of the Year Award, University of Southern Indiana.

Smother, J. 2019 Best Paper Award in the Journal of Management History - Emerald Literati Award, University of Southern Indiana.

Srivastava, S. 2019 Award for the Best Student Organization Advisor of the Year at USI for being faculty advisor for the Association for Computing Machinery (ACM) club.

Srivastava, S. 2019 Recipient of the Sydney L. and Sadelle Berger Faculty Community Service Award at USI.

Weber, T. 2019 Caring Organization and Innovation, Academy of International Business - Southeast. Won the award for the Best Reviewer.

COLLEGE OF LIBERAL ARTS

ART AND DESIGN

PUBLICATIONS

Anderson, Brett. *Land of Plenty.* Invitational solo exhibition. Metropolitan Community College Omaha, NE. Organized by Anne Burton. Solo Exhibition

Anderson, Brett. *Detox*. National juried exhibition. New Harmony Gallery of Contemporary Art. New Harmony, IN. Juror: Bridget Eckerle, 2019 Sanders Gallery Fellow. Juried Exhibition

Anderson, Brett. 2019 Frogman's Print & Paper Workshop Faculty Exhibition. Scheduled in July. Invitational Exhibition. The Main Gallery, Weber Fine Arts Building, University of Nebraska, Omaha, Omaha NE. Organized by Jeremy Menard, Director of Frogman's Print & Paper Workshop. Invitational Exhibition

Anderson, Brett. 2019 Frogman's Portfolio Exchange Exhibition. Scheduled in July. Invitational Portfolio and Exhibition. First Floor Exhibition Space, Weber Fine Arts Building, University of Nebraska, Omaha, Omaha NE. Organized by Jeremy Menard, Director of Frogman's Print & Paper Workshop. Invitational Exhibition

Anderson, Brett. *Trumped.* Invitational portfolio and Exhibition. Bancroft Street Market, Omaha, NE. Organized by Richard Peterson, professor (retired) College of the Sequoias. Portfolio accepted for exhibition by Jeremy Menard, Webber Art Gallery Curator and Director of Frogman's Print & Paper Workshop. Invitational Exhibition

Anderson, Brett. *MidWest Woodblock Print Show*. Scheduled in January. Invitational group exhibition. Lux Center for the Arts. Organized by Katelyn Farneth. Invitational Exhibition

Anderson, Brett. *Southern Hospitality*. Invitational portfolio and exhibition. Southern Graphic Council International- Annual Conference, Dallas, TX. Organized by Robyn Wall. Portfolio accepted for exhibition by SCGI: Dallas portfolio exhibitions selection committee. Invitational Exhibition

Anderson, Brett. *The Children's Crusade*. Invitational portfolio and exhibition. Kurt Vonnegut Museum and Library, Indianapolis, Indiana; Glass Gallery, Lamar Dodd School of Art, University of Georgia, Athens. Print Space Gallery, Wichita State University, Witchita, KS. Organized by Jolynn Reigeluth and Killgore Trout. Invitational Exhibition

Dickes, Rob. Lars Brio, 2020 Wedding Product Line Catalog, 51-page full color

Dickes, Rob. Lars Brio Fabrics, 2020 Formal Product Catalog, 51-page full color

Dickes, Rob. Tania Olsen Designs, 2020 Product Catalog, 24-page full color

Dickes, Rob. Genos Formal Affair, 2019 Catalog, 189-page full color, promotional material

Dickes, Rob. MFW Tux, 2019 Catalog, 146-page full color, promotional material

PRESENTATIONS

Christensen Blair, Sara. "Beads: Stringing together the Domestic Sublime in Liza Lou's Art" presented as part of the panel titled *Domestic Encodings Through Craft Objects* at the University Art Associate of Canada Conference (UAAC/AAUC), Quebec City, Quebec, Canada. Oct. 2019.

Holen, Alisa, "State of Clay." Indiana Potters Conference. Fort Wayne University, Muncie, IN. October 2019.

Holen, Alisa, "Life as a Maker." American Pottery Festival. Northern Clay Center. Minneapolis, MN. September 2019.

Millard-Mendez, Rob, "Woodwork." Marc Adams School of Woodworking, Franklin, IN, June 10

Millard-Mendez, Rob, "Looking Backward." University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN, October 15 (the talk was given to OVAL, the Ohio Valley Arts League, a regional arts group)

Pritchard, Shannon. "Giambologna's Bronze Self-Portrait: Artists Speaking to Artists through Self-Image." American Association for Italian Studies (AAIS), Wake Forest University, March 15, 2019.

Uduehi, J. (peer-reviewed presentation) "A New Colorblind Visual Arts Resource for Classroom Curriculum Development, International Round Table Symposiums, Harris Manchester College, University of Oxford, UK, July 14 – July 17, 2019.

Uduehi, J (Discussion Leader) 'Community Colleges: Mosaics Linking K-12, Upper-Division Institution, Vocations and Communities by Professor Dorothy Miller' International Round Table Symposiums, Harris Manchester College, University of Oxford, UK, July 14 – July 17, 2019.

Uduehi, J. Colorblindness: A Visual Art Resource, LA Faculty Colloquium Speaking Series., Kleymeyer Hall, Liberal Art, USI, October 18, 2019

EXHIBITIONS

Armstrong, Charles. Designed Exhibition Catalog and Poster for "Life & Art: The Similar Sensibilities of Katie Waters and Matthew Graham"

Dickes, Rob. SPE National Pin-Up Show Hilton, Cleveland, OH March 2019

Dickes, Rob. USI Art & Design Faculty Exhibition McCutchan Art Center, Evansville, IN January 2019

Holen, Alisa. *State of Clay.* Purdue University. Fort Wayne, IN. October 2019.

Holen, Alisa. From the Beginning. Gamut Gallery. Evansville, IN. October 2019.

Holen, Alisa. 21st Annual American Pottery Festival. Northern Clay Center. Minneapolis, MN. September 2019

Holen, Alisa. *Shake It: International Salt and Pepper Exhibition*. Belger Art Center. Kansas City, MO. August 2019.

Holen, Alisa. Fourth Annual Cannon River Clay Tour. Master Kiln Builders. Northfield, MN. July 2019.

Holen, Alisa. SIP: A Ceramic Cup Show 2019. Savanah Clay Community Gallery. Savanah, GA. June 2019.

Holen, Alisa. Art in the City. Arts Council of Southwestern Indiana. Evansville, IN. May 2019.

Holen, Alisa. NCECA Gallery Expo. Minneapolis Convention Center. Northern Clay Center. March 2019

Holen, Alisa. Duck, Duck, Grey Duck. MSP Airport gallery. Minneapolis, MN. Mar 2019 – Jan 2020.

Holen, Alisa. *Seven Deadly Sins; NCECA exhibition*. Pearlman Teaching Museum. Northfield, MN. February 2019.

Hu, Xinran. Art and Design Faculty Exhibition, MACPACE Gallery/Evansville, IN (faculty) May

Millard-Mendez, Rob. Hybridity, Arts Place, Ronald Gallery/Portland, IN (solo) April

Millard-Mendez, Rob. 75th Annual Wabash Valley Juried Exhibition, Swope Art Museum/Terre Haute, IN (competitive) September

Millard-Mendez, Rob. 49th Mid-States Art Exhibition, Evansville Museum/Evansville, IN (competitive) December

Millard-Mendez, Rob. Wood Sculptors Invitational, Tom Thomas Gallery/Richmond, IN (invitational) March

Millard-Mendez, Rob. Regional Exhibition, Artlink/Fort Wayne, IN (competitive) January

Millard-Mendez, Rob. Fault Lines, Studio Place Arts/Barre, VT (competitive) February

Millard-Mendez, Rob. 1st Annual Invitational, Gamut Gallery/Evansville, IN (invitational) Dec

Millard-Mendez, Rob. The American Dream, Arts Illiana/Terre Haute, IN (competitive) March

Millard-Mendez, Rob. The Deep Blue, Studio Place Art/Barre, VT (competitive) June

Millard-Mendez, Rob. Art and Design Faculty Exhibition, MACPACE Gallery/Evansville, IN (faculty) May

Millard-Mendez, Rob. *BANG: Artists Create the Universe,* Bower-Suhrheinrich Foundation Gallery/Evansville, IN (invitational) July

Millard-Mendez, Rob. iMOCA@ESL Spectrum, ESL-Spectrum/Indianapolis, IN (invitational) Dec

Millard-Mendez, Rob. [untitled], Athens Art Gallery/Crawfordsville, IN (competitive) Oct

Millard-Mendez, Rob. Art Noir, Bower-Suhrheinrich Foundation Gallery/Evansville, IN (competitive) Jan

Millard-Mendez, Rob. 26th Annual Working Together Exhibition, Evansville Museum/Evansville, IN (competitive) Jan

Millard-Mendez, Rob. Putting it Together 2, Foundry Art Center/St. Charles, MO (competitive) March

Millard-Mendez, Rob. Eye Spy, Studio Place Arts/Barre, VT (competitive) Aug

Millard-Mendez, Rob. 26th Annual Juried Exhibition, Krempp Gallery/Jasper, IN (competitive) Aug

Millard-Mendez, Rob. Our Roots in Wood, MACPACE Gallery/Evansville, IN (faculty) Oct

Millard-Mendez, Rob. 64 Arts, Buchanan Center for the Arts/Monmouth, IL (competitive) Dec

Millard-Mendez, Rob. Art St. Louis XXXV: The Exhibition, Art Saint Louis/St. Louis, MO, (competitive) Dec

Millard-Mendez, Rob. Art of Recycling VII, Preston Arts Center/Henderson, KY (competitive) Sept

Pak, M. K. (2019, January). Art and Design Faculty Exhibit, McCutchan Art Center/Pace, Galleries, Evansville, IN

Raen-Mendez, Nancy. *Drawings at the Edge of Perception*, (SCENE) Metrospace, Michigan State University, East Lansing, MI. (competitive)

Raen-Mendez, Nancy. The Clemente Open Doors, The Clemente, New York, NY (invitational)

Raen-Mendez, Nancy. *Detox*, New Harmony Gallery of Contemporary Art, New Harmony, Indiana. (competitive)

Raen-Mendez, Nancy. *Draw Me Your Favorite Book*, Droitwich Mail Art, Droitwich Spa, United Kingdom (open)

Raen-Mendez, Nancy. The Wall, Kamensk-Uralsky City Hall, Kamensk-Uralsky, Russia (open)

Raen-Mendez, Nancy. *Mass Mail Art Shooter*, Project Mail Art Books, Ed Hanssen, Ax Nunhem, The Netherlands (open)

Raen-Mendez, Nancy. I am Here for You, Patricia Peve, Buenos Aires, Argentina (open)

Raen-Mendez, Nancy. XI^a Biennale Internazionale Mail Art 2020, Guzzardi, Cozenza, Italy (open)

Raen-Mendez, Nancy. Art and Design Faculty Exhibition, The Kenneth P. McCutchan Art Center/ Palmina F. and Stephen S. Pace Galleries, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN (invitational)

Awards and Grants

Holen, Alisa. *Empty Bowls Extension,* Arts Council of SW Indiana's 2020 Sponsorship of the Arts Grant. *\$2,500.* 2019

Pak, Min. College of Liberal Arts Faculty Development Award (CLAFDA), USI, A Fusion of Art, Science and Technology – Magnificent Evansville, \$2,912.55, Mar 22.

COMMUNICATIONS

PUBLICATIONS

Howard, L. A., & Hoeness-Krupsaw, S. (Eds). (2019). *Performativity, social construction, and the graphic narrative*. New York: Routledge.

Choi, T. R., Choi, J. H., & Sung, Y. (2019). I hope to protect myself from the threat: The impact of self-threat on prevention-versus promotion-focused hope. *Journal of Business Research*, *9*, 481-489.

Gilles, E. E., & Reese, M. B. (2019). Striking the Right Work/Life Balance: Best Practices in Teleworking to Retain Millennial Employees. In Smith, S. (Ed.) *Recruitment, Retention, and Engagement of a Millennial Workforce* (pp. 83-102). Lanham, MD: Lexington Press.

Howard, L. A., & Hoeness-Krupsaw, S. (2019). Introduction, or transformations and the performance of text and image. In L. A. Howard and S. Hoeness-Krupsaw (Eds.), *Performativity, social construction, and the graphic narrative* (pp. 1-15). New York: Routledge.

Howard, L. A. (2019). Austen's audience(s) and the perils of adaptation. In L. A. Howard and S. Hoeness-Krupsaw (Eds.), *Performativity, social construction, and the graphic narrative* (pp. 133-151). New York: Routledge.

Howard, L. A. (2019). Performance, pedagogy, potential: Utopian performance as community-based education. *Michigan Journal of Community Service Learning*, 5-17.

Lee, Eunji, Choi, Tae Rang, Lee, Taejun, Sung, Yongjun. "Using Instagram while "in a relationship": The role of narcissism and self-esteem." *Journal of Individual Differences* 40(2): 111-117.

Luttrull, B. & Rick, J. M. (2019). One of us?: Examining organizational leadership and decision making through (non)ethical organizational policies. In R. S. Bisel & M. W. Kramer (Eds.) *Case studies in organizational communication: A lifespan approach* (pp. 100 – 105). Oxford Press.

*Nimkar, S., & Gilles, E. E. (2019). Improving Global Health with Smartphone Technology: A Decade in Review of mHealth Initiatives. In *Multigenerational Online Behavior and Media Use: Concepts, Methodologies, Tools, and Applications* (pp. 54-75). IGI Global. <u>https://10.4018/978-1-5225-7909-0.ch004</u>

*This work is a reprint of a 2018 journal publication in a new 3-volume series

Nurumov, B., & Oz, M. (2019). Immersive journalism: creativity, technologies, industry. *Herald of Journalism*, *3*(53), 29–38. https://doi.org/https://doi.org/10.26577/HJ-2019-3-j4

Park, S.E., & Tang, L. (2019). How color and visual complexity affects the evaluation of skin cancer infographics: An experiment study. *Journal of Visual Communication in Medicine.* doi: 10.1080/17453054.2019.1573633

Reese, M.B., & Gilles, E. E. (2019). Maintaining the public trust: A town meeting about rising natural gas prices. In C. Hickerson & B. Brunner (Eds.), *Cases in Public Relations: Translating Ethics into Action* (pp. 165-170). New York, NY: Oxford University Press.

Rick, J. M. & Valiavska, A. (2019). "Wow, you're a female engineer!": Gender and the chilly climate of STEM fields. In E. Kirby & C. McBride (Eds.) *Gender actualized: Cases in communicatively constructing realities* (2nd Ed.; pp. 234-239). Kendall Hunt Publishing: Dubuque, IA.

Roberts, M., Turner, W., Howard, L. A., Gilles, E., & Statham, A. (2019). Gender and social justice: An examination of attitudes and behaviors among undergraduate Liberal Arts students. Afflifia: Journal of Women and Social Work, 34, 552-567. <u>https://doi.org/10.1177/0886109919866151</u>

Tew, C. (2019). The contextualization of the Palestinian experience in Joe Sacco's Comics Journalism. In L. A. Howard and S. Hoeness-Krupsaw (Eds.), *Performativity, cultural construction*. and the graphic narrative. New York: Routledge.

Young, S. (2020). Communication is...a gift. In A. W. Tyma and A. P. Edwards (Eds.), *Communication is...Perspectives on theory (pp. 161-170).* Cognella. ISBN: 978-1-5165-4352-6

Young, S. (2020). Bi and bi: Exploring the transgressive potential of the bisexual-biracial identity in the queer classroom. In A. Atay and S. L. Pensoneau-Conway (Eds.), *Queer communication pedagogy.* (pp. 44-61). Routledge. ISBN: 978-1-138-06644-1

CREATIVE WORKS

Black, D. (2019, August). Lyles Station: Harvesting the past. Video documentary. Indiana State Fair.

Gibson, E. (2019, May). Two elephants. MayDay Film Festival.

Gibson, E. (2019, September). Two elephants. Victory International Film Festival.

Greer, L. (2019, August). *Nazimova's dream (Within a dream) (film); She dreamt she was a dancer (film). Surrealisms (film program)*. University of Exeter.

PRESENTATIONS AND CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Black, D. (2019). Lighting up your video: Don't throw away your shot!" Presented at the College Broadcasters, Inc. National Student Electronic Media Convention, St. Louis.

Gibson, E. (2019). 9 lessons learned making my first movie. Presented at the Spring National College Media Convention, New York, NY.

Gibson, E. (2019). Those crazy legislators want to do what?" Presented at the Spring National College Media Convention, New York, NY.

Gilles, E. E. (2019, September). Boycotts, backlash, & bravos: Public relations reputation management for Gillette after the toxic masculinity ad. Paper presented at the Kentucky Communication Association Conference, Cadiz, KY.

Gilles, E. E. (2019, September). Considerations for teaching online research ethics. Paper presented at the Kentucky Communication Association Conference, Cadiz, KY.

Gilles, E. E., Sterk, H., & Chastain, M. (2019, September). Executive council panel: Crossing borders and navigating university finances. Panel presented at the Kentucky Communication Association Conference, Cadiz, KY.

Gilles, E. E., Howard, L.A., Statham, A. Roberts, M., & Turner, W. (2019, July). Cultivating global citizens: Understanding the impact of social justice in education. Paper presented at the World Communication Association and Asia-Pacific Regional Conference of the Association for Business Communication, Wellington, New Zealand.

Greer, L. (2019, April). Making sense of environmental crises through performance. Presented at the Southern States Communication Association (SSCA) Annual Convention, Montgomery, AL.

Greer, L., & Howard, L. A. (2019, April). Crisis in the Landscape. Presented at the Southern States Communication Association, Montgomery, AL.

Howard, L. A. (2019, April). Rethinking the Flaneur: What happens when women walk with purpose. Presented at the Southern States Communication Association, Montgomery, AL.

Morris, J., & Uecker, S. (2019, October). Coaching radio on-air personalities. Presented at the College Broadcasters Inc. National Student Electronic Media Convention, St. Louis, MO.

Morris, J. (2019, October). Adobe audition tips and tricks. Presented at the College Broadcasters Inc. National Student Electronic Media Convention, St. Louis, MO.

Oz, M. (2019, March). Examining political engagement on social media. Paper presented at the Association for Education in Journalism and Mass Communication Southeast Colloquium, Columbia, SC.

Park, S.E., (2019, August). Uncover the magic of visual contrast in print advertisements, Paper presented at 102nd Annual Conference of Association for Education in Journalism and Mass Communication (AEJMC), Toronto, Canada.

Parry, P., Gilles, E. E., Previs, K. K., & Fitch, J. (2019, September). GIFT Workshop: To Pregrade or Not to Pregrade: That is the Question. Workshop presented at the Kentucky Communication Association Conference, Cadiz, KY.

Rick, J. M. & Johnsen, L. (2019, April). Sexuality and stereotypes: A narrative analysis of a stay-at-home dad blog. Paper presented at the Central States Communication Association Conference, Omaha, NE. Selected as a Top Four Paper in the Sexual Orientation and Gender Identity Caucus.

Statham, A., Howard, L.A., Gilles, E. E., Roberts, M., & Turner, W. (2019, August). From awareness to activism: Enhancing commitment to social justice among liberal arts students. Paper presented at the Society for the Study of Social Problems Annual Meeting, New York, NY.

Tew, C. (2019, April). Lessons learned from teaching Media Ethics and its role in conflict

resolution. Presented at the Southern States Communication Association, Montgomery, AL.

Vogl-Bauer, S. (2019, November). Outreach for survival: Applying scholarship through the NCA Antibullying Taskforce. Presented at the National Communication Association annual convention, Baltimore, MD.

Yates, B., Fox, K., Johnson, P., Morris, J., & Tucker, M. (2019, April). Interactive show & tell: Here are the audio clips, now tell your story. Presented at the Broadcast Education Association Convention, Las Vegas, NV.

Young, S. (2019, April). It's in the syllabus and other snarky scholarly tweets: Performances of academic humor and the un-professional self. Presented at the Central States Communication Association, Omaha, NE.

Young, S. (2019, October). There is no crying in baseball: Reenvisioning masculinity and emotions in sports. Presented at the Organization for the Study of Communication, Language, and Gender, Cincinnati, OH.

Young, S., Clayton, C., Rick, J., Gilles, E. E., & Beerman, R. (2019, October). Resist, redefine, and reenvision: Exploring positive masculinity. Panel presented at the Organization for the Study of Communication, Language, & Gender Conference, Cincinnati, OH.

GRANTS

Kim, E., & Park, S. E. Research Grant-in-Aid (GIA, Auburn University at Montgomery, AL. \$2500, December, 2019.

CRIMINAL JUSTICE

PUBLICATIONS

Koen, Marthinus C. Willis, James, J. "Making Sense of Body-Worn Cameras in a Police Organization: A Technological Frames Analysis." *Police Practice ad Research* <u>https://www.tandfonline.com/doi/abs/10.1080/15614263.2019.1582343</u>

Koen, M. C. & Mathna, B.E. (2019). Body-worn cameras and internal accountability at a police agency. *American Journal of Qualitative Research, 3*(2), 1-22. doi: 10.29333/ajqr/6363

Koen, M. C. & Mathna, B.E. (2019). Body-worn cameras and internal accountability at a police agency. *American Journal of Qualitative Research, 3*(2), 1-22. doi: 10.29333/ajqr/6363

Roberts, M. R., Turner, W., Howard, L.A., Gilles, E., & Statham, A. A. (2019). Gender and social justice: An examination of attitudes and behaviors among undergraduate liberal arts students. *Affilia: Journal of Women and Social Work*. *34*(4), 552-567.

Belarmino, M. & Roberts, M. R. (2019). Japanese gender role expectations and attitudes: A qualitative analysis of gender inequality. *Journal of International Women's Studies, 20*(7), 272-288.

Koen, M., Newell, B. C., & Roberts, M. (2019, May). *The implementation of body-worn cameras at the [redacted] Police Department.*

Solinas-Saunders, M., & Stacer, M.J. (2019). Current controversy: Should employers be permitted to ask about criminal history. In S. Mallicoat, *Crime and criminal justice: Concepts and controversies* (2nd edition) (pp. 294-6), Thousand Oaks, CA: Sage.

Stacer, M.J., Moll, L.M.*, & Solinas-Saunders, M. (2019). New opportunities or closing doors? How correctional facility tours impact students' thoughts about careers. *Journal of Criminal Justice Education*, 30(1), 114-135. *Undergraduate Student. DOI: 10.1080/10511253.2018.1448094.

[Technical Report] Koen Marthinus C., Newell, Bryce., Roberts, Melinda. (2019). "The Implementation of Body-Worn Cameras in Evansville, IN." Research report for the Evansville Police Department in Evansville, IN.

PRESENTATIONS AND CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Wy, G.C., Koen, Marthinus, C. "Making Sense of Body-Worn Cameras: Aa In-Depth Examination of Special Units Across Two Agencies. Academy of Criminal Justice Sciences, Baltimore, MD.

Roberts, M., Koen, Marthinus, C., Newell, B. "A Case Study of Administrator Perceptions and Experiences with the Implementation of Body-Worn Cameras. Academy of Criminal Justice Sciences, Baltimore, MD.

Koen, Marthinus, C., Roberts, M., Newell, B., Wy, G.C., A Case Study of the Implementation of Body-Worn Cameras at a Single Police Agency. Academy of Criminal Justice Sciences, Baltimore, MD.

Koen, Marthinus C., Roberts, M., Newell, B. The Implementation of Body-Worn cameras at a Mid-Sized Police Agency. Western Association of Criminal Justice, Coeur d'Alene, ID.

Koen, Marthinus C. Body-worn cameras and Organizational Change Across Two Police Agencies. Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, San Francisco, CA.

Koen, Marthinus C., Roberts, M., Newell, B. Organizational Change and Body-Worn Cameras at a Single Police Agency. Annual Meeting of the American Society of Criminology, San Francisco, CA.

Lutgen, Laura, Guastaferro, Wendy, & Atkin-Plunk, Cassandra, "Examining the relationship between procedural justice, substance abuse, and recidivism among a sample of individuals released from jail." American Society of Criminology, San Francisco, CA.

Koetzle, D.K., Guastaferro, W.P., Lutgen, L., & Silva, J. "Improving access to treatment for opioid use disorder for individuals in the US criminal justice system." International Academy of Law and Mental Health, Rome, Italy.

Lutgen, Laura & Guastaferro, Wendy, "Recidivism and drug of choice for individuals in a jail-based treatment program." Academy of Criminal Justice Sciences, Baltimore, MD.

Mathna, B.E. Ride-alongs and student perceptions of police: Preliminary findings. American Society of Criminology, San Francisco, CA.

Mathna, B.E.. Self-control theories & drug and alcohol use. Northeastern Association of Criminal Justice Sciences, Williamsport, PA.

Roberts, M., Koen, M., & Newell, B. C. (2019, November). *The implementation of body-worn cameras and organizational change at a mid-sized police agency*. Paper presented at the American Society of Criminology Conference 75th Annual Meeting, San Francisco, CA.

Roberts, M., Koen, M., & Newell, B. C. (2019, October). *The implementation of body-worn cameras: An examination of administrators' perceptions and experiences.* Paper presented at the Western Association of Criminal Justice Conference Annual Meeting, Coeur d'Alene, ID.

Statham, A. A., Howard, L.A., Gilles, E., Roberts, M., & Turner, W. (2019, August). *From awareness to activism: Enhancing commitment to social justice among liberal arts students.* Paper presented at the Society for the Study of Social Problems annual meeting, New York, NY.

Gilles, E., Howard, L.A., Statham, A. A., Roberts, M., & Turner, W. (2019, July). *Cultivating Global Citizens: Understanding the impact of social justice in education*. Paper presented at the World Communication Association biennial conference, Wellington, NZ.

Roberts, M., Koen, M., & Newell, B. C. (2019, March). *A case study of administrator perceptions and experiences with the implementation of body-worn cameras.* Paper presented at the Academy of Criminal Justice Sciences 56th Annual Meeting, Baltimore, MD.

Koen, M., Roberts, M., Newell, B. C., & Wy, G. C. (2019, March). *A case study of the implementation of body-worn cameras at a single police agency.* Paper presented at the Academy of Criminal Justice Sciences 56th Annual Meeting, Baltimore, MD.

Roberts, M. R. (2019, May). *Human trafficking*. Research presentation at the national Sorority of Phi Delta Kappa, Inc. 79th Midwest Regional Conference, Evansville, IN.

Schroer, Todd. "Media Coverage of the White Supremacist Movement after Charlottesville: Boon or Bane? Southern Sociological Society Meeting, Atlanta, GA.

Stacer, M.J. (2019). Adapting to prison: The use of military training by justice-involved veterans. American Society of Criminology, San Francisco, CA.

Stacer, M.J. (2019). "I'm treating this like I was in the Navy": Justice-involved veterans and their adaptation to prison. Indiana Academy of the Social Sciences, Valparaiso, IN.

Stacer, M.J. (2019). Students touring prisons: An examination of inmate attitudes. North Central Sociological Association, Cincinnati, OH.

Moll, L.M.*, Stacer, M.J., & Solinas-Saunders, M. (2019). "I expected something different...": Student perceptions and realizations after correctional tours. Western Society of Criminology, Honolulu, HI. *Graduate Student.

AWARDS

Melinda Roberts: Park Award for Excellence in Research. *Cultivating Global Citizens: Understanding the impact of social justice in education* \$1,000, World Communication Association (July 2019)

Melinda Roberts: Liberal Arts Research Award. (2019, January). Data analyses for *Police Body Worn Cameras: Gendered Differences in the Use of Technology*, USI.

English

PUBLICATIONS

Gupta, Sukanya. "Cooking Curries for Change: *Desi* Food Blogs & the Transnational Public Sphere." *Diaspora Studies*. Published online: 30 June 2019. https://doi.org/10.1080/09739572.2019.1637116.

Hanson, Morgan. "Professional Development as a Solution to the Labor Crisis." WPA: Writing Program Administration, vol. 42, no. 3, 2019, pp. 76-82.

Hoeness-Krupsaw, Susanna. *Performativity, Cultural Construction, and the Graphic Novel*. Eds. Leigh Anne Howard and Susanna Hoeness-Krupsaw, Routledge, 2019.

Hoeness-Krupsaw, Susanna. "Graphic Performances in Octavia Butler's *Kindred*." In *Performativity, Cultural Construction, and the Graphic Novel*. Eds. Leigh Anne Howard and Susanna Hoeness-Krupsaw, Routledge, 2019. 118-132.

Hoeness-Krupsaw, Susanna. Level Survey Course." Under review for *MLA Approaches to Teaching Harriet Jacobs' Incidents in the Life of a Slave Girl*. Ed. Lynn Domina.

LaFollette, Kristin. "Genetic" (poem) as part of the *SONG OF MYSELF* curation. The Poetry Jukebox/Belfast, Ireland, October-November 2019.

LaFollette, Kristin. "Physics Lesson." *Willawaw Journal*, Issue 8 (Winter 2019): December 2019.

LaFollette, Kristin. "All the Right Places." *Cimarron Review*, Winter, Spring, Summer 2019 triple issue (No. 206, 207, and 208): November 2019.

LaFollette, Kristin. "The Organism's Phenotype." *Lammergeier Magazine*, No. 3 (Fall 2019): October 2019.

LaFollette, Kristin. "The Sea-Thing Child." *Indiana's Best Emerging Poets 2019: An Anthology* (from Z Publishing), August 2019.

Moffett, Rosalie. Nervous System. Ecco press, Oct. 1, 2019

Moffett, Rosalie. "Stealing The Dental Hygienist's Idea For A Patent." *Georgia Review,* Spring Issue: March 2020.

Moffett, Rosalie. "Saying The New Grace." *Pleiades: Literature in Context,* Vol 40. No. 2: Summer 2020.

Moffett, Rosalie. "Something Quiet," "New Evidence of Water" "How is she? I don't say I am afraid" in Awad, Ruth, and Mennies, Rachel, editors. *The Familiar Wild: On Dogs and Poetry*. Sundress Publications, 2020.

Montz, Amy L. "Unbinding the Victorian Girl: Corsetry and Neo-Victorian Young Adult Literature." *Children's Literature Association Quarterly* 44.1 (Spring 2019): 88-101.

O'Neil, D. (2019, Fall). Soon showers gathered. *The Road Not Taken: A Journal of Formal Poetry*. (http://journalformalpoetry.com/archive/2019/TheRoadNotTakenFall2019.pdf)

O'Neil, D. (2019, Fall). There's time enough for sleep. *The Road Not Taken: A Journal of Formal Poetry*. (<u>http://journalformalpoetry.com/archive/2019/TheRoadNotTakenFall2019.pdf</u>)

O'Neil, D. (2019). Childhood conjugation. *The Society of Classical Poets*. (https://classicalpoets.org/2019/12/16/childhood-conjugation-and-other-poetry-by-david-oneil/)

O'Neil, D. (2019). The draughtsman's dream. *The Society of Classical Poets*. (https://classicalpoets.org/2019/12/16/childhood-conjugation-and-other-poetry-by-david-oneil/)

O'Neil, D. (2019). On star-lit seas (in honor of the launch and orbit of USI's CubeSat UNITE). Performed as part of a video that was shown at the USI Fall Meeting.

Chernouski, L. & O'Neil, D. (2019). Introduction: Diversity and divergence. In L. Chernouski & D. O'Neil (Eds.). *Proceedings of the Third Purdue Linguistics, Literature, and Second Language Studies Conference* (1-9). Newcastle upon Tyne: Cambridge Scholars Publishing. [non-peer-reviewed book; graduate student conference]

Chernouski, L. & O'Neil, D. (Eds.). (2019). *Proceedings of the Third Purdue Linguistics, Literature, and Second Language Studies Conference*. Newcastle upon Tyne: Cambridge Scholars Publishing.

O'Neil, D. (2019). Review of the book, *The evolution of verse structure in Old and Middle English poetry*, by G. Russom. *Medium Ævum*, *88*(1), 155-56.

Popescu-Sandu, Oana. "Staging the Postsocialist Woman: Saviana Stanescu's Alternative Transnations." *Twentieth Century Literature*. Special issue: Postsocialist Literatures in the United States. Eds. Claudia Sadowski-Smith and Ioana Luca, Volume 65, Numbers 1-2, March, pp.167-183.

Popescu-Sandu, Oana. Martin, Mircea, Christian Moraru, Andrei Terian eds. *Romanian Literature as World Literature*. Series: Literatures and World Literature. New York: Bloomsbury, 2018. *Slavic and East European Journal* (Spring).

Pycior, Casey. "About My Dog, Though," Essay. The Laurel Review, 52.1, Fall 2019.

Pycior, Casey. "Fear Fact(or), Fear Fiction," Essay. Eckleburg Review (Online), Summer 2019.

Soderberg, Laura. "Prodigious Births: Black Infancy, Antebellum Medicine, and the Racialization of Heredity." *Studies in American Fiction* Vol. 46: 217-238, Fall 2019.

Soderberg, Laura. "The BUZZ in J19: 'Writing the Criminal Child: Antebellum Prison Records, Parenting Manuals, and the Rise of the Incorrigible Child.'" *Critical Childhood Studies: A Long 19C Digital Humanities Project*. [Electronic] November 8, 2019.

Soderberg, Laura, "Counting Children of Color." *Childhoods of Color: Center for the History of Print and Digital Culture*, University of Wisconsin, Madison, September 13.

PRESENTATIONS AND CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Belleau, Leisa. "The Scorching Floor of Passion: Loving the Writing Self (While Teaching)." Creative Writing/Poetry. South Atlantic Modern Language Association Conference.

Belleau, Leisa. "Just Before the Power Shifts: An Excerpt from 'Bear in the Water.'" Creative Writing/Fiction. Indiana College English Association Conference.

Belleau, Leisa. "What She Sees Is Beautiful." Creative Writing/Fiction. College English Association Conference.

Brost, Molly. "Likability and the Anti-Heroine on Contemporary Television." 49th Annual Popular Culture Association National Conference, Washington, DC, April 17-20, 2019.

Conaway, Charles. "Literary Authority and Political Power: Hagiography and Satire in the Bush/Cheney Era." *Indiana College English Association Conference*. Indianapolis IN. October 18, 2019.

Conaway, Charles. "One Nation Under Shakespeare: Devilry and Divinity in Modern American Politics." *The 2019 Ohio Valley Shakespeare Conference: Shakespeare Nations*. Marietta College, Marietta OH, June 28-30, 2019.

Galbus, Julia A. "Time Beings Finding Now: Ruth Ozeki's Memoir and Most Recent Novel." University of Louisville Conference on Language and Literature after 1900, Louisville, February 28, 2019.

Gupta, Sukanya. "Exploring Eco-Cosmopolitanism through World Literature." Association of Commonwealth Language and Literature Studies Conference. Auckland, July 15-19, 2019.

Gupta, Sukanya. "Sarnath Banerjee's *All Quiet in Vikaspuri* as Text/Image Activism & Clifi." *South Asian Literatures in the World*. Roundtable Presentation. The 19thAnnual South Asian Literary Association Conference. Chicago. January 6-7, 2019.

Hoeness-Krupsaw, Susanna. "Print Offred versus TV June" Conference of the College English Association (CEA) New Orleans, LA, April 2019

Hoeness-Krupsaw, Susanna. "(Re-)Authoring the *Handmaid's Tale*: Who's in Charge of Gilead?" Indiana College English Association. University of Indianapolis, IN, October, 2019

Hoeness-Krupsaw, Susanna. "Daniel's Doppelgänger Song: Performance in the Contact Zone in Lisa Ko's *The Leavers.*"Annual Conference of the Midwest Modern Language Association (MMLA) Chicago, IL, November 2019

Horn, Jenn, *Creating Community and Shaping the College Freshman Experience through Campus Ghost Walks*. American Folklore Society Annual Meeting. Baltimore, MD, October 16-20, 2019

LaFollette, Kristin. "Art-Making as Embodied Activism." Feminisms and Rhetorics Conference, James Madison University, Harrisonburg, VA, November 13-16, 2019.

LaFollette, Kristin. "Pop Culture in/as Arts-Based Writing Pedagogy." The Popular Culture and Pedagogy Conference, online/remote, November 11, 2019.

LaFollette, Kristin. "Art and Creative Writing in/as Scholarship: Creative-Critical Approaches to Research and Pedagogy" (keynote address). 21stCentury Englishes/Winter Wheat: The Mid-American Review Festival of Writing, Bowling Green State University, November 2, 2019.

Moffett, Rosalie. "In Their Own Words: Rosalie Moffett on [In the womb we watch our eyelids, this is enough." *Poetry Society of America*, Oct., 18 2019 <u>https://poetrysociety.org/features/in-their-own-words/rosalie-moffett-on-in-the-womb-we-watch-our-eyelids-this-is-enough</u>

Moffett, Rosalie. Interview by Irene O'Garden. *Authors on the Air Podcast,* Oct. 23, 2019 <u>https://anchor.fm/authorsontheairnetwork/episodes/Award-winning-author--poet-IRENE-OGARDEN-in-</u> <u>conversation-with-poet-Rosalie-Moffett-e814op</u>

Moffett, Rosalie. Interview by Nidia Hernandes. *La Maja Desnuda: Podcast and Multimedia Archive for Poetry*, Nov. 23, 2019. <u>https://www.lamajadesnuda.com</u>

O'Neil, David. "Metrical Boundaries: Poetic Meter in the Middle English Alliterative Revival" Rebels, Outlaws, and Outcasts: Medieval Association of the Midwest Conference University of Northern Colorado, Greeley, CO October 2019

O'Neil, David. 'The Middle English Creolization Hypothesis: Persistence, Power, and Language Ideology. Author/ity: Questions of Power in and Beyond English: ICEA Conference University of Indianapolis, Indianapolis, IN October 2019

O'Neil, David. "Continuity and Bifurcation: A Metrical Study of Piers Plowman and SGGK." International Congress on Medieval Studies (54) May 2019

O'Neil, David. Roundtable presenter and panel discussant, American Association for Slavic, East European and Eurasian Studies (ASEEES) International Annual Convention, November, San Francisco. 2019

O'Neil, David. "Of Workers and Queens: Agency and Voice in Postsocialist Women's Theatre in the US." American Comparative Literature Association Annual Meeting (ACLA), Georgetown University, March 7-10. 2019 O'Neil, David Co-presenter, "Using World Literature to Build Cultural Awareness and Increase Cognitive Flexibility." USI "Teaching and Learning Symposium 2019" (with Dr. Sukanya Gupta), February 6, 2019.

O'Neil, David. Invited speaker, "Translingual Literature: Crossing Borders, Languages, and Genres," University of Bucharest, Romania, January 8, 2019.

ARTWORK

LaFollette, Kristin. *Sleep on the Floor, Part 1* (painting – cover art). *Door is a Jar*, Issue 13 (Winter 2020): January 2020.

LaFollette, Kristin. *Anatomy of the Writer, Parts 1-4* (collage series). *Chronically Lit,* November 2019.

LaFollette, Kristin. *Cohen* (photograph). *deLuge Literary and Arts Journal*, Vol. 5 No. 1 (Fall 2019): December 2019. 19 October 2018.

HISTORY

PUBLICATIONS

Harison, Casey. Paris in Modern Times: From the Old Regime to the Present Day (London: Bloomsbury, 2019)

Harison, Casey. Review of Colette Wilson, Paris and the Commune, 1871-78 (Manchester University Press, 2016) for H-France (4 March 2019)

Hoyer, Cacee. "Contested Allegiances: Indian South Africans, Passive Resistance, and the 1947 Royal Visit to South Africa." Historia, 64, no.1 (May 2019): 91-110.

Denise Lynn, Sakina Hughes, and Aimee Adam, "Race and Racism in the Historical Imagination: Slavery and Civil Rights in Popular Culture." *Midwest Social Sciences Journal* 22 (October 2019): 85-100.

Hughes, Sakina. "The Circus." *World of Jim Crow: A Daily Life Encyclopedia*. Edited by Steven Reich. Santa Barbara: Greenwood Press, 2019.

King, Anya. Review of Zohar Amar and Efraim Lev, Arabian Drugs in Early Medieval Mediterranean Medicine. Edinburgh: Edinburgh University Press, 2017. Journal of the American Oriental Society 139, no. 1 (Jan-Mar. 2019): 261-263.

Lynn, Denise, Sakina Hughes and Aimee Adam, "Race and Racism in the Historical Imagination: Slavery and Civil Rights in Popular Culture," Volume 22 Midwest Social Sciences Journal, 2019, pp. 85-100.

Lynn, Denise "Enlightening the Working Class: W.E.B. Du Bois and the Jefferson School of Social Science," 32:3 Socialism and Democracy, 2019, 164-180.

Lynn, Denise, "FBI Files and Historical Practice," Nursing Clio Blog, November 2019, (https://wp.me/p6hgwQ-6wK)

Lynn, Denise, "DuBois and the Jefferson School of Social Science," Marxist Sociology Blog, October 2019, (https://marxistsociology.org/2019/10/du-bois-and-the-jefferson-school/)

Lynn, Denise, "The Disappearance of Juliet Stuart Poyntz," Laura Ansley, ed., Killing Clio Series, Nursing Clio, (https://nursingclio.org/2019/06/13/the-disappearance-of-juliet-stuart-poyntz/), June 2019.

Lynn, Denise, "Silencing Black Women in the White Courtroom," February 2019 (https://aaihs.org/silencing-blackwomen-in-the-white-courtroom/)

Lynn, Denise, "Beulah Richardson Charges Genocide," March 2019 (https://www.aaihs.org/beulahrichardson-chargesgenocide/)

Lynn, Denise, "Mack Ingram and the Policing of Black Sexuality," April 2019 (https://www.aaihs.org/mack-ingram-andthe-policing-of-black-sexuality/)

Lynn, Denise, "Roberta Elder: The Case of a Black Woman Serial Killer," May 2019 (https://www.aaihs.org/robertaelder-the-case-of-a-black-woman-serial-killer/)

Lynn, Denise, "Before the Central Park Five there was the Trenton Six," July 2019 (https://www.aaihs.org/before-thecentral-park-five-there-was-the-trenton-six/)

Lynn, Denise, "Claudia Jones against the Korean War," September 2019 (https://www.aaihs.org/claudia-jones-againstthe-korean-war/)

Lynn, Denise, "The Killing of John Derrick," October 2019 (https://www.aaihs.org/the-killing-of-john-derrick/)

Lynn, Denise, "The 'Mock' Revolution at Mosinee: On The Racism of Anti-Communism in the U.S," November 2019 (https://www.aaihs.org/the-mock-revolution-at-mosinee-on-the-racism-of-anti-communism-in-the-us/)

Lynn, Denise, "When W.E.B. Du Bois Went to the Masses," Jacobin, December 2019 https://jacobinmag.com/2019/12/web-du-bois-jefferson-school-pan-africanism-communist-party

Lynn, Denise, Review of: Sarah Churchwell, Behold America: The Entangled History of "America First" and "The American Dream." Vol. 60, No. 3, Journal of Arizona History (Autumn 2019) 376-378.

Ress, Stella A. "'We Are a Happy Family': Nineteenth Century Familial Power Dynamics." Midwest Social Sciences Journal 22 (Fall 2019).

Ress, Stella A. "The Circle of Life: Reinvigorating the Humanities with Undergraduate Public History Curriculum." International Public History 2 (1): August 2019. doi: 10.1515/iph-2019-0007

Ress, Stella A. Curator. "Stonewall and its Connection to Evansville's Queer Past." Exhibit. Alhambra Theater. Evansville, IN. 2019.

Shefveland, Kristalyn, "American Slavery, America State: Rethinking Slavery and the Creation of British North America," for Reviews In American History, December 2019

Shefveland, Kristalyn, "Cockacoeske- Suzerain of the Pamunkey," Trend & Tradition: The Magazine of Colonial Williamsburg, Spring 2019

Shefveland, Kristalyn, "Cockacoeske," Oxford Dictionary of National Biography, Spring 2019

PRESENTATIONS

Hoyer, Cacee, "A Pedagogical Approach for Teaching African History with Primary Sources," Indiana Council for the Social Studies, IUPUI, Indianapolis IN, November 15, 2019.

Hoyer, Cacee, "Prioritizing African Voices: A Case Study for Teaching an African History Topics Course," Africa Network Biennial Conference, Smith College, Northampton MA, September 27-29, 2019.

Hoyer, Cacee, "Remembering the 'Grey Street Casbah and Surrounds': Creating Urban History through Digital Spaces," World History Association Conference, San Juan PR, June 27-29, 2019.

Hoyer, Cacee, "The South African (Indian) Muslim-Hindu Divide and the Formation of the State of Israel," American Historical Association Conference, Chicago IL, January 5, 2019.

Hoyer, Cacee, "Innovative Approaches to Research: A Case Study for Social Media as Archives," Liberal Arts Faculty Colloquium, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville IN, November 8, 2019.

Hughes, Sakina. "Race and American Political and Legal Philosophy," University of Southern Indiana Philosophy Guest Speaker, October 22, 2019.

Hughes, Sakina. "Continuing the Struggle: The Black Panthers, Black Feminists, and Black Lives Matter," University of Southern Indiana History Club Guest Speaker, March 25, 2019.

Hughes, Sakina. "BlackkKlansman: A Panel Discussion on Race, Gender, and Hate Groups," University of Southern Indiana Africana Studies Recruitment Day Panel, March 19, 2019.

Hughes, Sakina. "Persevering in Professionalism," Evansville Women of Color Event, March 13, 2019. Hunt, Tamara. "Fake News: Commerce and Libel in Britain and America, 1700-1820." Willard Library, Evansville, IN, September 17, 2019.

Hunt, Tamara. "Historical Indiana Ghosts." Washington Carnegie Public Library, Washington, IN. October 30, 2019.

Hunt, Tamara. "Ghost Stories from Indiana's Past." USI Rice Library, Evansville, IN. November 4, 2019.

King, Anya. "Medieval Islamic aromatherapy: Medical perspectives on perfume preferences." The International Symposium of the Taste of Islam. Utrecht University, NL, June 7, 2019.

King, Anya. "'Samandar' Emporium of Bengal in 9th-11th century Islamic literature." World History Association Annual Conference. San Juan, Puerto Rico, June 28, 2019.

Lynn, Denise, "Charlotta Bass for Vice-President," Indiana Academy of Social Sciences Conference, Valparaiso, IN, 2019.

Lynn, Denise, "Women Crusade for Peace: Claudia Jones and the Cold War Peace Movement," African American Intellectual History Society Conference, Ann Arbor, Michigan, 2019.

Lynn, Denise, "Yoga Posturing: Indian Nationalism and American Yoga Practices," Liberal Arts Interdisciplinary Colloquium, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN, 2019.

Lynn, Denise, "Concept Maps and History Teaching," Center for Excellence in Teaching and Learning Teaching Symposium, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN, 2019. Ress, Stella, "Economic Justice and the Ethics of Public History, pt. 2." Working Group Facilitator and Discussant. National Council on Public History Annual Meeting. Hartford, CT: 27-30 March 2019.

Ress, Stella, "Outside Support: Creating and Maintaining Community Outreach and Engagement." Roundtable Participant. Organization of American Historians Annual Meeting. Philadelphia, PA. 4-6 April 2019.

Ress, Stella and Francesco Cafaro, "From Watching to Doing: How Popular Culture Can Inform Embodied Interaction." Co-Presenter. Popular Culture Association/American Culture Association Annual Meeting. Washington DC. 17-20 April 2019.

Shefveland, Kristalyn, "Assessing the Imperial Crisis, 1675-1725," roundtable discussant at the 2019 annual meeting of the Omohundro Institute for Early American History (Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania) and 2019 annual meeting of the American Society for Ethnohistory (State College, Pennsylvania)

Shefveland, Kristalyn, "Colonial Europe- Virginia in the 17th Century." University of Osnabrück- Current Topics in American Studies Series- Osnabrück, Germany (2019)

Shefveland, Kristalyn, "Anglo-Native Virginia." University of Paris-8, France (2019)

Shefveland, Kristalyn, "Native Slavery." Mount Vernon Teachers Institute- Alexandria, Virginia (2019)

Shefveland, Kristalyn, "Settler and Indigenous Encounters in the Lower Ohio Valley." Working Men's Institute- New Harmony, Indiana (2019)

Ress, Stella, "How Women and Children Helped Win WWII," Moderator/Host. Evansville Wartime Museum. Evansville IN. 26 May 2019.

Ress, Stella, "Pride and Protest: Stonewall and its Connection to Evansville's Queer Past," Presenter. USI Department of History/Vanderburgh County Historical Society. Evansville, IN 12 November 2019.

AWARDS AND GRANTS

Hoyer, Cacee. Liberal Arts Research Award, USI, Spring 2019.

Lynn, Denise, "Women March for Peace: Black Radical Women's Anti-Korean War Activism," College of Liberal Arts Faculty Development Award, \$3900, Fall 2019.

Ress, Stella. New Harmony Outreach and Engagement Grant. University of Southern Indiana, Spring 2019.

Ress, Stella. Liberal Arts Research Grant. University of Southern Indiana, Fall 2019

PERFORMING ARTS

COMPOSITIONS AND PHOTOGRAPHY

Craig, Daniel, "Light Eternal Shine" choral anthem for SATB Chorus, Premiered: Lake Junaluska Choral Music Weekend, Lake Junaluska, N.C., October 2019.

Craig, Daniel, "Bonny Portmore," choral anthem for SSATTBB Chorus, Premiered: USI Madrigal Feaste, November, 2019, Evansville, Indiana

Craig, Daniel, "Prepare Yourself-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, November, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Finding the Right-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, November, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Making an Example-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, November, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Dance Pose Point-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, November, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Waiting in Silence-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, October, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Presentation in Drama-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, October, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Unbound and Abounding - photograph" Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, October, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "A Continuum-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, October, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Live Worship scene-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, September, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Dance On Down-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, September, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Missing Pieces-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, September, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Wonderfully Made-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, September, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Incomplete Wells-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, September, 2019

Craig, Daniel,, "Grace-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, August, 2019

Craig, Daniel "Disappointment-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, August, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Reaching outward-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, August, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Clasps-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, August, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Labyrinth-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, July, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Inspiration Point-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, July, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Embrace-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, August, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Dance intensive-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, July, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Purple Fingers-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, June, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Tree of Life-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, June, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Wonder-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, June, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Day of Pentecost-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, May, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Change Ringing-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, May, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Love and Peace-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, May, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "College Choir-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, May, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "The Asp-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, May, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "From the Well-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, May, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "LJ-Garden-Photo," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, April, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Cradling-photo," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, April, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Cantor-photo," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, March 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Pathway-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, March, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Water Level – photo," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, March, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Afterglow-photo," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, March, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Pose-photo," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, March, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Aerial Manual Little Rock - photo," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, March, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "In the Clouds-photo," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, February, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Blest Are They-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, February, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Sanctus-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, February, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Aerial Rehearsal-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, February, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Ethnic Eucharistic Moment-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, January, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Inspiration Point-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, January, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Eucharist Table-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, Janurary, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Font-photograph," Weekly Fellowship Reflection, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians, Online, May, 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Eucharistic Moment-Cover photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, January-February-March, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "L.J. Labyrinth- photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, January-February-March, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Window at ONUMC- photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, January-February-March, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Clinging to the Green Line-Cover photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, April-May-June, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Children Drumming- photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, April-May-June, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "The Art of Biblical Storytelling- photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, April-May-June, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Keynote- photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, April-May-June, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Little Rock Eucharist-Cover photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, July-August-September, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "College Choir with Mark Miller- photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, July-August-September, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "New Leadership- photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, July-August-September, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Gratitude- photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, July-August-September, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Finish, Then, Thy-Cover Photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "The Fall-photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "The Saints- Photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Gospel Music director-photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Scoot Along," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Leigh Anne Taylor," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Through the Arch to the Lake-photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Children Dance," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Chamber Choir," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Drumming," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Mark Miller," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Change Ringing Intensive," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Keynote II," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Place at the table 1, Photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel "Place at the Table Round- Photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Place at the Table Conversation" Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel,, "Place at the Table Seminar," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel "Place At the Table Review-Photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel,, "Place At The Table Flagged," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel "Place at the Table-Beer and Hymns-Photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Place at the Table Bishop-photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "Place at the Table Deschner Award - Photo," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Craig, Daniel, "National Board Installed," Worship Arts Magazine, The Fellowship of United Methodist Musicians in Worship Arts, October-November-December, 2019, Nashville, Tennessee.

Drury, Thomas ¿Cómo me veo?, jazz composition, premiered by Tom Drury Quintet, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, Indiana, November 24, 2019

Drury, Thomas Por eso tocamos, jazz composition, premiered by Tom Drury Quintet, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, Indiana, November 24, 2019

Drury, Thomas with Evansville Philharmonic Orchestra, Lincoln Concert, Lincoln Amphitheater, Jasper, Indiana, September 7, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Evansville Philharmonic Orchestra and Chorus, Messiah, St. Joseph Catholic Church, Jasper, Indiana, December 21, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Thomas Josenhans, faculty recital. University of Evansville, Evansville, Indiana, January 22, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Evansville Philharmonic Orchestra, Pops 4 concert, Victory Theater, Evansville, Indiana, February 9, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Tom Drury Quintet, Sunday Afternoon Jazz, Bokeh Lounge, Evansville, Indiana, February 17, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Tom Drury Quintet, Sunday Afternoon Jazz, Bokeh Lounge, Evansville, Indiana, March 24, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Keith Farny Jazz Collective, jazz performance, Wine Down, Newburgh, Indiana, March 29, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Evansville Philharmonic Orchestra, Pops 5 concert, Victory Theater, Evansville, Indiana, April 6 and 7, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Evansville Philharmonic Orchestra, Pops 6 concert, Victory Theater, Evansville, Indiana, May 19, 2019.

Drury, Thomas, musical performance, Amy's on Franklin, Evansville, Indiana, June 8, 2019.

Drury, Thomas, musical performance, Amy's on Franklin, Evansville, Indiana, June 28, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Keith Farny Jazz Collective, Sunday Afternoon Jazz, Bokeh Lounge, Evansville, Indiana, July 5, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Tom Drury Quintet, Sunday Afternoon Jazz, Bokeh Lounge, Evansville, Indiana, August 18, 2019.

Drury, Thomas, musical performance, Amy's on Franklin, Evansville, Indiana, August 23, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Keith Farny Jazz Collective, Sunday Afternoon Jazz, Bokeh Lounge, Evansville, Indiana, September 8, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Keith Farny Jazz Collective, Jazz in the Park, Evansville Vanderburgh Public Library East, Evansville, Indiana, September 24, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Evansville Philharmonic Orchestra, Pops 1 concert, Victory Theater, Evansville, Indiana, October 6, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Evansville Philharmonic Orchestra, Classics 2 concert, Victory Theater, Evansville, Indiana, October 19, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Keith Farny Jazz Collective, jazz performance, Wine Down, Newburgh, Indiana, October 25, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Evansville Philharmonic Chorus Fall Choral, Methodist Temple, Evansville, Indiana, October 26, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Evansville Philharmonic Orchestra, Classics 3 concert, Victory Theater, Evansville, Indiana, November 16, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Tom Drury Quintet, Sunday Afternoon Jazz, Bokeh Lounge, Evansville, Indiana, November 17, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Keith Farny and University of Evansville Jazz Ensemble, Isn't It Rich, jazz performance, Ridgway University Center, University of Evansville, November 19, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Keith Farny Jazz Collective, Sunday Afternoon Jazz, Bokeh Lounge, Evansville, Indiana, December 15, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Evansville Philharmonic Orchestra and Chorus, Messiah, Trinity United Methodist Church, Evansville, Indiana, December 20, 2019.

Drury, Thomas with Keith Farny, Reitz Reunion Jazz Concert, White Swan Coffehouse, Evansville, Indiana, December 23, 2019.

DESIGN AND STAGE DIRECTION

Altheide, Eric. *Always Patsy Cline*, Director. New Harmony Theatre, July 2019.

Altheide, Eric. First Date, Director. University of Southern Indiana, April 2019.

Altheide, Eric. The Revolutionists, Director, University of Southern Indiana, October 2019

Fein, Maya. *The Curious Incident of the Dog in the Night-Time*. Lighting Design. American College Theatre Festival Region III. Madison, WI, January 2019.

Fein, Maya. First Date. Lighting Design. USI Theatre, Evansville, IN, April 2019.

Fein, Maya. *Planet Evansville*. Lighting Design/Co-Creator. USI Theatre and Art, Mallette Studio, Evansville, IN, May 2019.

Fein, Maya. A Midsummer Night's Dream. Lighting Design. USI Theatre, Evansville, IN, November 2019.

Fein, Maya. Tapestry Connect. Lighting Design. USI Theatre, Evansville, IN, November 23, 2019.

Fein, Maya. *Alpha Psi Omega Theatre Honor Society Cabaret Supporting Broadway Cares*, Lighting Designer, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN, November 25, 2019.

Fein, Maya. *Spring Theatre Showcase*, Creator and Lighting Designer University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN, April 2019.

Fein, Maya. *Anon(ymous): The Design Process.* Kennedy Center American College Theatre Festival Region III Faculty Exhibition. Madison, WI January 2019

Fein, Maya and Soderberg, Laura. *The Color Purple*: Educational Experience. The Old National Events Plaza. Evansville, IN November 4, 2019

Fein, Maya. Good People. Lighting Design. New Harmony Theatre, New Harmony, IN, June 2019

Fein, Maya. Always, Patsy Cline. Lighting Design. New Harmony Theatre, New Harmony, IN, July 2019

Fein, Maya. Driving Miss Daisy. Lighting Design. New Harmony Theatre, New Harmony, IN, July 2019

Jensen, Shan. Driving Miss Daisy, Costume Designer. New Harmony Theatre, July 2019.

Jensen, Shan. Always Patsy Cline, Costume Designer. New Harmony Theatre, July 2019.

Jensen, Shan. Good People, Costume Designer, New Harmony Theatre, June 2019.

Jensen, Shan. Pygmalion, Costume Designer, University of Southern Indiana, Spring 2019

Jensen, Shan. The Revolutionists, Costume Designer, University of Southern Indiana, Fall 2019

Jensen, Shan. A Midsummer Night's Dream, Costume Designer, University of Southern Indiana, Fall 2019

Jensen, Shan. *First Date*, Faculty mentor for student costume designer Kaitlyn Kearschner, University of Southern Indiana, spring 2019

Wasserman, Elliot. *Pygmalion*. Stage Direction. USI Theatre/New Harmony Theatre (AEA URTA contract), February 2019.

Wasserman, Elliot. A Midsummer Night's Dream. Stage Direction. USI Theatre, November 2019.

Wasserman, Elliot. Good People. Stage Direction. New Harmony Theatre, June 2019.

Wasserman, Elliot. Driving Miss Daisy. Stage Direction. New Harmony Theatre, July 2019.

Weimer, Paul. *Pygmalion*. Scenic and Properties Design. USI Theatre/New Harmony Theatre, February 2019.

Weimer, Paul. Into the Woods. Scenic and Properties Design. USI Theatre, April 2019.

Weimer, Paul. The Revolutionists. Scenic and Properties Design. USI Theatre, October 2019.

Weimer, Paul. A Midsummer Night's Dream. Scenic and Properties Design. USI Theatre, November 2019.

Weimer, Paul. Good People. Scenic and Properties Design. New Harmony Theatre, June 2019.

Weimer, Paul. Always Patsy Cline. Scenic and Properties Design. New Harmony Theatre, July 2019.

Weimer, Paul. Driving Miss Daisy. Scenic and Properties Design. New Harmony Theatre, July 2019.

PERFORMANCES

Craig, Daniel, USI Chamber Choir, <u>Requiem</u> by Gabrielle Faure, performance with choir and orchestra, Evansville, Indiana, April 2019

Craig, Daniel, USI Chamber Choir Performs for Secretary of State Colin Powell Event, University of Southern Indiana, March, 2019

Craig, Daniel, USI Chamber Choir, Inauguration of Dr. Ronald Rochon, President, University of Southern Indiana, March, 2019

Craig, Daniel, USI Chamber Choir Concert, Henderson High School, Henderson, Kentucky March 2019

Craig, Daniel, USI Chamber Choir Concert, Reitz High School, Evansville, IN, March 2019

Craig, Daniel, USI Chamber Choir Concert, Harrison High School, Evansville, IN, March 2019

Craig, Daniel, USI Chamber Choir Spring Concert, Old North United Methodist Church, Evansville, IN, April 2019.

Craig, Daniel, USI Women's Choir Spring Concert, Old North United Methodist Church, Evansville, IN, April 2019

Craig, Daniel, USI Women's Fall Choir Concert, Grand Reading Room, Rice Library, USI, October 2019.

Craig, Daniel, USI Women's Winter Choir Concert, Old North United Methodist Church, Evansville, IN, December 2019.

Craig, Daniel, USI Madrigal Feaste, Evansville, IN, December 2019.

Craig, Daniel, USI Chamber Choir Fall Concert, Grand Reading Room, Rice Library, USI, October 2019

Craig, Daniel, USI Women's Fall Choir Concert, Grand Reading Room, Rice Library, USI, October 2019

PRESENTATIONS

Altheide, Eric. Introduction to Physical Improvisation, Texas State Thespian Conference

Altheide, Eric. The Structure of a Winning Audition, Texas State Thespian Conference

Craig, Daniel, USI Chamber Choir, <u>Requiem</u> by Gabrielle Faure, performance with combined choirs and the New York Chamber Orchestra, directed by Simon Carrington, Carnegie Hall, May 2019

Craig, Daniel, "Photography for Liturgy's Sake" Lake Junaluska Choral Music Weekend, Lake Junaluska, N.C. October 2019.

Craig, Daniel "Spiritual Formation for the Choral Singer," Lake Junaluska Choral Music Weekend, Lake Junaluska, N.C. October 2018.

Wasserman, Elliot and Eric Altheide. "Movement in Theatrical Performance." USI 12th Interdisciplinary Colloquium, February 22, 2019.

Weimer, Paul. "Scenic Painting Techniques for the Beginner", presented at Texas Thespians State Festival, November 21, 2019 for high school students and teachers. Approximate attendance: 40.

OTHER

Weimer, Paul. Book proposal review. *The Scenographic Model,* Authors: Darwin Reid Payne, Ronald Naversen, and Brad M. Carlson. May 2019.

POLITICAL SCIENCE, PUBLIC ADMINISTRATION, AND PHILOSOPHY

PUBLICATIONS

Engbers, T. "Between lecture and flipped: The use of "labs" in the public administration classroom." Teaching Public Administration., 37(3), 312-326, 2019

Engbers, T. A. "The Economic Impact of Friends: Shift-Share Analysis with Regression." Thousand Oaks, CA: Sage.

Gennaro, Rocco J. "Inserted Thoughts and the Higher-Order Thought Theory of Consciousness," in *Psychiatry and Neurosciences Update: Bridging the Divide Vol 4*, Pascual Angel Gargiulo & Humberto Luis Mesones-Arroyo (eds.), Springer, 2019.

Gennaro, Rocco J. "Higher-Order Theories of Consciousness," *The Internet Encyclopedia of Philosophy*, 2019. Available at: <u>https://www.iep.utm.edu/consc-hi/</u>

Robinson, B., Gonnerman, C., & O'Rourke, M. (2019). Experimental philosophy of science and philosophical differences across the sciences. *Philosophy of Science*, *86*, 551-576.

PRESENTATIONS

Armeanu, Oana. Pension privatization reversal in Hungary, Poland, and Romania. Presented at the 2019 International Studies Association Midwest Annual Conference, St. Louis, MO.

Armeanu, Oana. Private Pension Funds Downsizing in Romania in Comparative Context. Presented at the SCOPE 2019: 6th International Interdisciplinary Conference of Political Research, Bucharest, Romania.

Engbers, Trent "Teaching Public Service Motivation" Elevating Public Service Motivation Conference, Sundance Utah, September 25-28, 2019

Engbers, Trent "Leadership and Public Service Motivation: A Systematic Synthesis" Elevating Public Service Motivation Conference, Sundance Utah, September 25-28, 2019

Gennaro, Rocco J. "Inserted Thoughts and the Higher-Order Thought Theory of Consciousness" presented at the Central States Philosophical Association Meeting, Washington University in St. Louis, October 19, 2019.

Gennaro, Rocco J. "Consciousness and Implicit Self-Awareness" presented at the International Conference on Dayalbagh Science of Consciousness (DSC 2019), University of Waterloo, Waterloo, Ontario, Canada, September 6, 2019.

Gennaro, Rocco J. Three-hour tutorial workshop entitled "Representational Theories of Consciousness," presented at the 23rd annual meeting of the Association for the Scientific Study of Consciousness, Western University, London Ontario, Canada, June 25, 2019.

Gennaro, Rocco J. "Inserted Thoughts and the Higher-Order Thought Theory of Consciousness" presented at the 23rd annual meeting of the Association for the Scientific Study of Consciousness, Western University, London Ontario, Canada, June 26-28, 2019.

Robinson, B., Crowley, S., Gonnerman, C., O'Rourke, M., & Rinkus, M. (2019, July). *The Toolbox approach to embedded, empirical philosophy of science: Evidence of effectiveness and a few lessons learned*. Paper to be presented at the Learning from Empirical Approaches to History and Philosophy of Science 2019 Conference, Hannover, Germany.

Crowley, S., Robinson, B., & Gonnerman, C. (2019, May). *Integration as a non-reductive team virtue*. Paper presented at the annual Science of Team Science Conference, East Lansing, MI.

Gerken, M., Gonnerman, C., Alexander, J., & Waterman, J. (2019, March). *Salient alternatives in perspectives*. Paper presented at the annual Midsouth Philosophy Conference, Memphis, TN.

Weinberg, J. M., & Gonnerman, C. (2019, March). *Comments on Stephen Crowley's 'Do Plural Subjects Have Intellectual Virtues?* Comments delivered at the annual Midsouth Philosophy Conference, Memphis, TN.

Gonnerman, C. (2019, March). *Comments on Matthew Turyn's 'Dispositionalism and the Manipulation Argument'*. Comments delivered at the annual Midsouth Philosophy Conference, Memphis, TN.

Hanka, Matthew, Harper, M., and Perkis, J. *Financial and economic costs of higher education*. Panel discussion at the EconCamp hosted by the USI Center for Economic Education and IN Council for Economic Education, Santa Claus, IN, September 26, 2019.

Hanka, Matthew, Downs, A, Smith, J., & Wilson, L. (2019, March) *Political science faculty experts in the media*. Panel presentation at the Indiana Political Science Association Annual Conference, University of Indianapolis, Indianapolis, IN, March 22, 2019.

Raymond, Paul, "The Use of Internet-related Communications by School Board Candidates," Annual meeting of the New England Political Science Association, Portland, Maine, April 25-27, 2019.

WORK PRESENTED AT OTHER VENUES

Engbers, Trent. "Careers in the Nonprofit Sector." Career Center Roundtable. Evansville, IN, March 2019.

Engbers, Trent, "The Science and Art of Fundraising Part 3." Evansville Area Fundraising Council. Evansville, IN, September 4 2019

Engbers, Trent, "9 Conversations to have with Your Board" Nonprofit Excellence Conference. Evansville, IN, October 2019

Engbers, Trent, Valadares, Kevin, Howard, Leigh Anne, Smothers, Jack" USI Graduate Student Colloquium, April 1, 2019

Engbers, Trent, "Online Teaching Panel" Indiana University, October 25, 2019

Hanka, Matthew. *How Housing First puts on a path to end homelessness*. Presentation given to the Evansville Morning Rotary Club, Evansville, IN, March 14, 2019.

Hanka, Matthew. *How Housing First puts on a path to end homelessness*. Presentation given at the USI Liberal Arts Colloquium, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN, March 15, 2019

Hanka, Matthew, *State of Homelessness in Evansville*. Presentation given at the USI Homeless Symposium, College of Nursing and Health Professions, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN, February 25, 2019.

AWARDS

Engbers. Trent. Youth Resources, Outstanding Alumni Award, April 2019

Engbers. Trent. O'Neill School of Public and Environmental Affairs Outstanding Teaching by Adjunct Faculty, 2019

Gennaro, Rocco. College of Liberal Arts Outstanding Research and Creativity Award (Jan '19)

PSYCHOLOGY

PUBLICATIONS

McKibban, A.R., & Steltenpohl, C.N. (2019). Community psychology at a regional university: On engaging undergraduate students in applied research. *Global Journal of Community Psychology Practice*, *10*(2), 1-14.

McKibban, A.R., & Steltenpohl, C.N. (2019). Community organizing, partnerships, and coalitions. *Introduction to Community Psychology: Becoming an Agent of Change*. L.A. Jason, O. Glantsman, J.F. O'Brien, & K.N. Ramian, 1st ed. Pressbooks. 286-306.

Steltenpohl, C.N., Anderson, A.J., & Daniels, K.M. (2019). Giving community psychology away: A case for open access publishing. *Global Journal of Community Psychology Practice*, 10(3), 1-14.

Steltenpohl, C.N., Shuster, M., Peist, E., Pham, A., & Mikels, J.A. (2019). Me time, or we time? Age differences in motivation for exercise. *The Gerontologist*, *59*, 709-717.

PRESENTATIONS

Benjamin, A.J., & Steltenpohl, C.N. (2019). Assessing validity of the 22-item Aggressive Word Completion Task. Poster presented at the Society for the Improvement of Psychological Science 2019 Conference in Rotterdam, The Netherlands.

Dandotkar, S., & Griggs, S. (2019). Does what students believe predict how well they evaluate arguments? Celebration of Teaching & Learning Symposium, Evansville, IN.

Dobersek, U., Wy, G., Deem Blaylock, M., Boik, E., Case, C., & Maner, J. (2019). Satisfaction with life is associated with positive effects of exercise. Association for Applied Sport Psychology. Portland, OR.

Dobersek, U., Kemp, S., Henrichs, M., Case, C. R., & Maner, J. (2019). The relationship between body composition, testosterone, and jealousy. Association for Applied Sport Psychology, Portland, OR.

Dobersek, U. (2019). Spice it up! A creative approach to the syllabus in Sport Psychology course. Association for Applied Sport Psychology. Portland, OR.

Dobersek, U., Stallings, B., Schnarr, S., Case, C, & Maner, J. (2019). Are levels of testosterone, willingness to cheat, and exercise motives related? North American Society for the Psychology of Sport and Physical Activity, Baltimore, MD.

Dobersek, U., Wy, G., Kemp, S., Schnarr, S., Case, C., & Maner, J. (2019). The relationship between facial asymmetry and exercise. North American Society for the Psychology of Sport and Physical Activity, Baltimore, MD.

Dobersek, U., Kemp, S., & Henrichs, M. (2019). Creative approach to the syllabus. Celebration of Teaching & Learning Symposium, Evansville, IN.

Mark, A.Y. (2019). Age does matter: Shifting standards of sexual harassment and abuse due to victim age. Society of Personality and Social Psychology, Portland, OR.

Mayol, M., Dobersek, U., Everett, L., & Beekley, M. (2019). Difference between coactive and interactive NCAA Division II athletes' motivation types over time. American College of Sports Medicine Conference, Orlando, FL.

McKibban, A.R. (2019). Dr. Amie McKibban ain't McFibban: An open conversation about sexual responsibility. Resident Hall invited talk, University of Southern Indiana. Evansville, IN.

Pilot, Z. A. (2019). There and back again (again). Invited talk. Brain and Cognitive Sciences Department, Carbondale, IL.

Reed, J., Steltenpohl, C.N., Ryan, K., Keys, C.B., & Reich, S.M. (2019). Community in the virtual world: relationships, empathy, and the self in online. Roundtable presented at the 2019 Society for Community Research and Action Biennial in Chicago, IL.

Reed, J., Ryan, K., Keys, C., Steltenpohl, C. N., & Powless, M. D. (2019). Open strategy session: An after-school SEL and persistence intervention. Midwest Ecological Conference. Lisle, IL.

Steltenpohl, C.N., & Daniels, K. (2019). Teaching research methods, statistics, and open science to high school and undergraduate students through video games. Society for the Improvement of Psychological Science. Rotterdam, The Netherlands.

Reed, J., Steltenpohl, C.N., Shorten, C., Keys, C.B. (2019). Expanding community research and practice via application with novel populations. Roundtable presented at the Midwestern Psychological Association Annual Meeting 2019 in Chicago, IL.

Steltenpohl, C.N. (2019). Introduction to open science. Online webinar, University of the Philippines Diliman Department of Psychology. Manila, Philippines.

Steltenpohl, C.N., Counsell, A., Crüwell, S., & McKibban, A.R. (2019). Open science considerations for researchers working with qualitative data. Session presented at the Society for the Improvement of Psychological Science 2019 Conference in Rotterdam, The Netherlands.

Wagge, J., Steltenpohl, C.N., Daniels, K., Calin-Jageman, R. (2019). Bringing Open Science into the Undergrad Psych Curriculum. Midwestern Psychological Association Annual Meeting in Chicago, IL.

AWARDS AND GRANTS

Daniels, K. M. Travel award for RepliCATS Pre-SIPS Workshop, Defense Advanced Research Projects Agency.

Dobersek, U. National Cattlemen's Beef Association Grant.

Dobersek, U. Faculty Research and Creative Work Grant, University of Southern Indiana.

Dobersek, U. Liberal Arts Research Award. College of Liberal Arts, University of Southern Indiana.

Dobersek, U. College of Liberal Arts Faculty Development Award, University of Southern Indiana.

Mark, A., Advisor of the Month, Screaming Eagles Chapter of the National Residence Hall Honorary,

McKibban, A. R. Travel award for RepliCATS Pre-SIPS Workshop, Defense Advanced Research Projects Agency.

Steltenpohl, C.N. Travel award for RepliCATS Pre-SIPS Workshop, Defense Advanced Research Projects Agency.

Steltenpohl, C.N., Daniels, K.M., Mara, K., Johnson, D.M.A., & Shorten, C. Unity Education License Grant, Unity. Three activations.

Steltenpohl, C.N., Daniels, K.M., Mara, K., Johnson, D.M.A., & Shorten, C. Early Career Faculty Grant, University of Southern Indiana.

Steltenpohl. C.N., & Mark, A.Y. (2019). College of Liberal Arts Faculty Development Award, University of Southern Indiana College of Liberal Arts.

SOCIAL WORK

PUBLICATIONS

Baker, T., Gupta, S., Hewavitharanage, P., Huggins, V., Hughes, S., & Wells, P. (Accepted) (n.d.). Surviving and Thriving in the Academy: University Support of Women of Color. Submitted to *Journal of Colorism*.

Bordelon, T. & Atkinson, A. (2019). A Pathway for Native American Students to Access a Mainstream University for Social Work Education. *Journal of Social Work Education*, *DOI:* 10.1080/10437797.2019.1642272

Dickerson, J. & VanCleave, T. (September 2019). Vanderburgh County Treatment Court: Recidivism Continuation Study, funded through Vanderburgh Superior Court.

Dickerson, J. & VanCleave, T. (September 2019). Vanderburgh County Work Release: Recidivism Study, funded through Vanderburgh Superior Court.

Dickerson, J. & VanCleave, T. (May 2019). Vanderburgh County Work Release: Recidivism Study, funded through Vanderburgh Superior Court.

Dickerson, J. & VanCleave, T. (April 2019). Vanderburgh County Treatment Court: Recidivism Continuation Study, funded through Vanderburgh Superior Court.

Dickerson, J. & VanCleave, T. (January 2019). Vanderburgh County Treatment Court: Recidivism Continuation Study, funded through Vanderburgh Superior Court.

Dillingham, J. & Mitchell, E. T. (2019). "Technology in Practice: Implication for Social Work Educators and Programs". *Professional Development: The International Journal of Continuing Social Work Education*. Vol 22.2.

Dillingham, J. & Mitchell, E. T. (2019). "Technology in Practice: Implication for Social Work Educators and Programs". *Professional Development: The International Journal of Continuing Social Work Education*. Vol 22.2.

Dillingham, J. & Mitchell, E. T. (2019). Technology in practice: Implication for social work educators and programs. *Professional Development: The International Journal of Continuing Social Work Education.*

Elpers, K. (2019). Interviewing for the Helping Professions: A Comprehensive Relational Approach. Accepted for publication in Journal of Baccalaureate Social Work (JBSW). Huggins, V. C., & Wells, P. R. (2017). Health Disparity: Women of Color. *Femtech: The Evolution of Sexual Health for Women*, 26–27. *Phase 4 Shades of Noir* Available at: <u>https://issuu.com/shadesofnoir/docs/the_20evolution_20of_20sexual_20hea</u> (Printed in 2019)

Huggins, V. C., & Wells, P. R. (2017). Health Disparity: Women of Color. *Femtech: The Evolution of Sexual Health for Women*, 26–27. *Phase 4 Shades of Noir* Available at: <u>https://issuu.com/shadesofnoir/docs/the_20evolution_20of_20sexual_20hea_</u> (Printed in 2019)

Mitchell, E. & Elpers, K. (2019, July). Summer Self-Care: Chore or Choice. Featured in Summer Self-Care Project. *The New Social Worker*. Retrieved from <u>https://www.socialworker.com/extras/self-care-summer/self-care-summer/self-care-choice-or-chore/</u>

Mitchell, E. T. (2019). Using debate in an online asynchronous social policy course. *Online Learning Journal*, 23(3), 21-33. doi:10.24059/olj.v23i3.2050

Mitchell, E. T., & Elpers, K. (2019). Self-care: Choice or Chore? The New Social Worker. Available online at <u>https://www.socialworker.com/extras/self-care-summer/self-care-summer-self-care-choice-or-chore/</u>

Paulson, J., Groves, K., & Hagedorn, L.A. (2019). The Blooming Lotus: Wounded Healers & Their Aspirations to Give Back. In F. Achankeng & J.Hagen (Eds.), Crime, Second Chances & Human Services: Creating a Pathway to Ordinary Life for the Convicted. Lanham, MD: Lexington Books [Book chapter, published]

Roberts, M., Turner, W., Howard, L.A., Gilles, E., & Statham, A. "Gender and social justice: An examination of attitudes and behaviors among undergraduate liberal arts students." *Affilia* 34 (4), 552-567.

Turner, Wendy. "Food Industry." *Detox: A Collaborative Art Exhibition Curated by Bridget Eckerle.* Independently published, page 53, December 1, 2019. ISBN-10: 1670188477

Turner, Wendy. "Campfire of the Cosmos." *Detox: A Collaborative Art Exhibition Curated by Bridget Eckerle.* Independently published, page 39, December 1, 2019. ISBN-10: 1670188477

Turner, Wendy. "Campfire of the Cosmos (Global Warming)," *Detox,* New Harmony Gallery of Contemporary Art, New Harmony, IN (Juried) December 2019.

Turner, Wendy. "Food Industry (Environmental Justice)," *Detox,* New Harmony Gallery of Contemporary Art, New Harmony, IN (Juried) December 2019.

Turner, Wendy. "One for the Road (Drunk Driving)," *Praxis,* New Harmony Gallery of Contemporary Art, New Harmony, IN (Juried) November 2019.

Turner, Wendy. "Pressure Mounting," *Praxis,* New Harmony Gallery of Contemporary Art, New Harmony, IN (Juried) November 2019.

Turner, Wendy. "A Scientist Studies Religion," *Praxis,* New Harmony Gallery of Contemporary Art, New Harmony, IN (Juried) November 2019.

Turner, Wendy. "Beholder" *Monsters on Main,* Arts Council of Southwestern Indiana, Evansville, IN (Juried). October 2019.

Turner, Wendy. "Shadow Box of Disposables (Environmental)" Art of Recycling VIII, Ohio Valley Art League, Henderson, KY (Juried). October 2019.

Turner, Wendy. "The Black Widow Pulsar" *Art of Recycling VIII,* Ohio Valley Art League, Henderson, KY (Juried) October 2019.

Turner, Wendy. "Bulette" *Monsters on Main,* Arts Council of Southwestern Indiana, Evansville, IN (Juried) October 2019.

Turner, Wendy. Solo Exhibition; *Activist Art for Social Change*, Twymon Arts Gallery, Evansville, IN, featuring 22 activist artworks by W. Turner (Invited), August 17 – October 25, 2019

Turner, Wendy. "The Black Widow Pulsar" *Bang: Artists Create the Universe.* Arts Council of Southwestern Indiana, Evansville, IN (Invited), June 2019.

Turner, Wendy. "Advice to Lily (Conformity)" *Minimalism,* Ohio Valley Arts League, Henderson, KY (Invited), April 2019.

Turner, Wendy. "Human Commodity (Human Trafficking)" *Hear Us!/The Female Voice by Female Artists*, Riverside Arts Center, Ypsilanti, MI (Juried), February 2019.

Turner, Wendy. "The 79 Cent Epiphany (Wage Inequality)," *Hear Us!/The Female Voice by Female Artists*, Riverside Arts Center, Ypsilanti, MI (Juried), February 2019.

Turner, W. (2020). The 79-cent epiphany. The New Social Worker (27)1, 16.

PRESENTATIONS

Bordelon, T. & Coffey, D. (2019, July). Non-Academic Factors Influencing Student Success in an MSW Program, 44th National Institute on Social Work and Human Services in Rural Areas, Paducah, KY.

Bordelon, T. & Cousert, D. (2019, July). Civility in Social Work Practice and Education in the Rural Environment, 44th National Institute on Social Work and Human Services in Rural Areas, Paducah, KY.

Bordelon, T. & Coffey, D. (2019, July). Non-Academic Factors Influencing Student Success in an MSW Program, 44th National Institute on Social Work and Human Services in Rural Areas, Paducah, KY.

Conley, C. & Dickerson, J. Privileging LGBT Inclusivity or Religious Belief in Social Work Education: Debate ongoing. BPD – The Association of Baccalaureate Social Work Program Directors Conference, Jacksonville, FL (March 2019)

Crossman, K., & Mitchell, E. T. (2019). Promoting students' engagement and sense of community through applied projects. Presentation at The Teaching Professor Conference, New Orleans, LA.

Dillingham, Jara, "Online Social Work Group Skills Course: Effective Design and Outcomes." Lilly Conference on College Teaching, Oxford, Ohio, November 23, 2019.

Elpers, K. (2019). *Ethics training: Procedures and Roles; A mock case*. Indiana National Association of Social Workers (NASW) Conference, Indianapolis, IN. Sept.23, 2019.

Elpers, K. (2019). *Promoting diversion conversations: Problem-solving to solution-focused approaches*. All day training for E.N.D Evansville Network of Diversion: Evansville, IN. July 19, 2019.

Elpers, K. (2019). Services for the Homeless in the Evansville area; E.N.D. initiative Presented and led a panel of professionals working in with the homeless population. 25th Annual Midwest Care Coordination Conference. University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN. May 8, 2019.

Elpers, K. (2019). Led monthly Learning Circles for community members who participated in training for E.N.D Evansville Network of Diversion: Evansville, IN.

Elpers, K. (2019). Led monthly Learning Circles for community members who participated in training for E.N.D Evansville Network of Diversion: Evansville, IN.

Huggins, Veronica 'Intersectionality" Kansas, City, August 22, 2019 (Live Webinar) Black & Veatch (Construction Engineering Company)

Mitchell, E.T., & Dillingham, J. (2019). Technology and social media use in human service agencies: Preparing students for the field. Poster presentation at the National Council on Family Relations Conference, Fort Worth, TX.

Mitchell, E. T., & Crossman, K. (2019). Tweet it! Using Twitter in and out of the classroom. Presentation at The Teaching Professor Conference, New Orleans, LA.

Morris, A. and Opatrny Pease, Civility Event, *Real News or Fake News*. University of Southern Indiana (Presented to undergraduate students), April 11, 2019.

Opatrny Pease, M. *Integrating Service Learning into Course Curriculum*, University of Southern Indiana Annual CAPS Conference, July 11, 2019.

Opatrny Pease, M., Introduction to Service-Learning, Service-Learning Workshop, University of Southern Indiana, September 25, 2019

Opatrny Pease, M. *Trauma Related Disorders: Treatment Considerations and Strategies*, Guest Speaker, University of Southern Indiana, October 23, 2019.

Opatrny Pease, M., *Service-Learning: Assessing Student Achievement,* Service-Learning Workshop, University of Southern Indiana, October 29, 2019

Opatrny Pease, M. *Introduction to Service-Learning*, University of Southern Indiana (Presentation to UNIV Spring Instructors), December 5, 2019.

Opatrny Pease, M., *Service-Learning 101,* Service-Learning Workshop, University of Southern Indiana, June 26, 2019.

Paulson, J., Milby, J., & Hagedorn, L.A. (2019, March 1). Emerging Trends in Addiction Services: Peer Recovery Specialists and Sober Housing. Presented at the 17th Annual USI Social Work Conference, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN.

Paulson, J., Milby, J., & Hagedorn, M. (2019, September 29 & 30). Using Peer Recovery Specialists and Recovery Residencies to Improve Addiction Services. Poster presented at the NAADAC the Association for Addiction Professionals 2019 Annual Conference Navigating the Addiction Profession, Orlando, FL.

Paulson, J. (2019, September 25). An Overview of Mindfulness for Corrections-Based Substance Abuse Programs. Presented at the 2019 Kentucky Department of Corrections Division of Addiction Services Annual Statewide Training, Lexington, KY.

Rinks, B., Wilderman, S., & Paulson, J. (2019, September 23). Supervision: Elevating the Success of Early Career Clinical Social Workers. Presented at the annual National Association of Social Workers-Indiana Chapter 2019 Professional Education Conference, Indianapolis, IN

Paulson, J. (2019, May 17). Keep Coming Back: An Experiential Mindfulness Workshop. Presented at the 36th Annual Institute for Alcohol and Drug Studies, University of Southern Indiana, Evansville, IN.

Paulson, J. (2019, March 27). Guidelines to Developing Competence with Mindfulness-Based Interventions [webinar]. In NAADAC Webinar Series. Retrieved from <u>https://www.naadac.org/mindfulness-based-interventions-webinar</u>

Riedford, Kathy; Kalb, Elizabeth; Chen, Chen & Rinks, Bonnie; *It Takes a Team to Teach Teamwork* – February 2019. A panel presentation for the USI Teaching and Learning Symposium

Turner, Wendy. "Not Turning Tragedy into Tourism." 19th International Conference on Diversity in Organizations, Communities and Nations and the Diversity in Organizations, Communities and Nations (Juried) Patras, Greece. June 6, 2019.

Rinks, Bonnie; Paulson, John; and Wilderman, Summer: *Supervision: Elevating the Success of Early Career Clinical Social Workers* – September 2019. A paper accepted for presentation at the National Association of Social Workers (NASW) conference in Indianapolis.

Rinks, Bonnie; Baker, Cynthia: A Team Approach to Managing Challenges in BSW program/Field Education – March 2019. Paper Accepted for presentation at The Association of Baccalaureate Social Work Program Directors (BPD) conference

Wells, Phoneshia, Huggins, Veronica "Greedy for Life" Hyatt Regency, New Orleans, April 15, 2019 Aging in America Conference

Zelenko, Jean: Miller, Ben; Shubair, Sultan. "A Phenomenological Study of Compassion Satisfaction in

Social Work Educators." The International Conference of Qualitative Inquiry, May 17th, 2019.

Zelenko, Jean, "Mental Health Literacy." Hillcrest Youth Services- Mulberry Presentation Hall. Evansville, IN. September 16, 2019.

Zelenko, Jean. S. Smith "Rewriting the Playbook: The Effects of Mental Health on Athletic Performance" Graduate Student Colloquium, University of Southern Indiana, April 1st, 2019.

AWARDS AND GRANTS

Baker, C. Christy (2019), Indiana Partnership for Social Work Education Contract –*Indiana Department of Child Services*, *\$12,500.*

Cousert, David, Parenting Time Center. Women's Fund. Evansville Community Foundation. 2019. \$3,000 Award

Cousert, David, Parenting Time Center. Evansville Community Foundation Grant. Evansville Foundation. 2019. \$1000 Award

Cousert, David SWIRCA and More. Endowment Fund. City of Evansville. \$30,000. SWIRCA and More. Community Development Block Grant. Department of Metropolitan Development, City of Evansville. \$15,000.

Cousert, David & Kathy Kornblum Zelle, Director of the Parenting Time Center, and Judge Maggie Lloyd of the Vanderburgh County Court System. Department of Justice Grant, Office of Violence on Women. With \$600,000

Dickerson, J. Vanderburgh County Treatment Court, Program Evaluation (\$10,000 x 2 years = \$20, 000) 2017 – 2019

Dickerson, J. Vanderburgh County Therapeutic Work Release, Program Development & Evaluation (\$10, 000 x 2 years = \$20,000) 2017 – 2019

Dillingham, Jara. "Child welfare and adoption practices: Exploration of similarities and differences between Taiwan and the United States". College of Liberal Arts Faculty Development Award (CLAFDA). USI. \$2000, October 30, 2019

Mitchell, E., Bordelon, T., & Phillips, I. (2017). Non-Academic Factors Influencing Student Success in an MSW Program. *College of Liberal Arts Development Awards, University of Southern Indiana* (Awarded \$2,185.99).

Opatrny-Pease, M. Indiana State Department of Health Project Grant – "Advance Care Planning in Southwest Indiana Nursing Homes: Promoting Quality of Life and Person-Directed Culture." (Working Title: Conversations on Advance Care Planning in Nursing Homes), <u>\$332,360</u>.

Opatrny-Pease, M. Advanced Nursing Education (ANE) – A Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) grant is an interprofessional education grant the College of Nursing and Health Professions received to train interprofessional student teams in behavior health and community health settings.

SOCIOLOGY

PRESENTATIONS

Buck, Andrew. "Letter Writing as Public Opinion: Complaining to Soviet Authorities." American Sociological Association Annual Meeting, New York City, August 11, 2019.

Priest, Ronda. "Measuring communities and outcomes of collective impact models" National Social Science Association, Las Vegas, NV. March, 2019.

Williams, Steven. "Social Movements and University Students: Can They Still Save the World?" Paper submitted for presentation at 2019 National Social Science Association conference, Las Vegas, NV, 2019.

Stephen Zehr, "Climate Change Expertise: Scientists, Boundary Organizations, Journalists?" Paper presented at annual meetings of the Society for Social Studies of Science, New Orleans, LA, September 2019.

WORLD LANGUAGES AND CULTURES

PUBLICATIONS

Apodaca Valdez, Manuel. "Confradias de negros y mulatos: una vision transatlantica." Afrodescendientes: racism, mito y cultural en nuestra América. Eds. Jesús María Serna Moreno y Fernando Cruz Santiago. Mexico City, Mexico: UNAM-CIALC (2019): 15-23.

Hitchcock, Albert David. "La inquietud profunda del teatro de Adolfo Simón." *Escenarios de utopía, distopía, y miopía en el teatro contemporáneo de España*. Winston-Salem, NC: Editorial Puentes Dramatúrgicos, LLC, 2019 pp. 209-221, 2019.

Hitchcock, Albert David. "Pieces of Judy in the Shadow of the Rainbow." Ozkar Galán, Judy Garland. Athens (Greece):IASPIS, pp. 193-95, 2019.

Hitchcock, Albert David. *Escenarios de utopia, dystopia, y myopia en el teatro contemporaneo de Espana*. Winston-Salem, NC: Editorial Puentes Dramaturgicos, LLC, 2019

Hitchcock, Albert David. "Revitalizing Lorca." José Moreno Arenas, *Federico en carne viva*, Athens (Greece): IASPIS, pp. 131-136, 2019.

Hitchcock, Albert David and Candyce Crew Leonard. "Presentación." *Escenarios de utopía, distopía, y miopía en el teatro contemporáneo de España*. Winston Salem (NC): Editorial Puentes Dramatúrgicos, LLC, pp. v-viii, 2019.

Martín Pérez, Ángela. "Epílogo. *All Power.*" *Páginas de New Harmony.* Ed. Raúl Hernández Garrido. Madrid: Edición Teatro del Astillero, 2019. Pgs. 180-193.

Martín Pérez, Ángela. "Espacios distópicos en la obra de Luis Miguel González Cruz." *Escenarios de utopia, distopia, y miopía en el teatro contemporáneo de España del siglo XXI*. Winston-Salem: NC, Editorial Puentes Dramatúrgicos, LLC, 2019. Pgs. 259–270. ISBN: 978-0-9820971-4-4

Martín Pérez, Ángela. "El desarrollo de la empatía a través del teatro. Un caso práctico: Aurora Mateos *Niño mundo* (2015)." *Contextos. Estudios de Humanidades y Ciencias Sociales.* Special issue: "Aproximaciones a la Enseñanza de las Humanidades y de los Estudios Culturales a través del Teatro." Facultad de Historia, Geografía y Letras. Universidad Metropolitana de Ciencias de la Educación. Santiago de Chile 45 (2019): http://revistas.umce.cl/index.php/contextos/article/view/1464

Rosas Mayén, Norma. "Las esclavas moras y sus aportes socioculturales en la Américas." *Afrodescendientes, racismo, mito y cultura en nuestra América*. Eds. J. Jesús María Serna Moreno and Fernando Cruz Santiago. Mexico City, Mexico: UNAM-CIALC (2019): 25-32. [ISBN 978-607-30-2504-1]

Strezewski, Michael and Robert G. McCullough. 2019. Fort Ouiatenon, 1717-2019: 300+ Years of Indiana History. Indiana Archaeology 14(1):54-88.

Strezewski, Michael and Staffan Peterson. 2019. Geophysical Survey at the Mann Site (12-Po-2): Middle Woodland Ceremonialism in Southwest Indiana. University of Southern Indiana Archaeology Laboratory, Reports of Investigations 17-01. Submitted to the Indiana Department of Natural Resources, Division of Historic Preservation and Archaeology, Indianapolis, Indiana.

Stroulia. Anna, Fotiadis, Michael, Areti Hondroyanni-Metoki, Alexandra Kalogirou, Yannis Maniatis, and Christina Ziota. "Megalo Nisi Galanis (6300-1800bc): Constructing A Cultural Sequence for the Neolithic of West Macedonia, Greece." *The Annual of the British School at Athens, 2019*, 114:1-40.

PRESENTATIONS AND WORKSHOPS

Apodaca Valdez, Manuel. "La Cofradia afromexicana de San Nicolas de Tolentino y la Danza del Toro de Petate de la Costa Chica de Mexico, studio etnohistorico." *Latin American Studies Association* (LASA). Boston, MA, May 2019

Apodaca Valdez, Manuel. "Negros, chinos y mulatos: Elementos oscuros de la identidad poblana, siglos XVI y XVIL." XI Coloquio Afroamerica, UNAM, Mexico City, Mexico, December 2019

Bauer, Daniel. "Crafting Justice and Inclusion: *Chambira* Weaving in Peru." *International Congress of the Latin American Studies Association*, Boston, MA, 2019

Berg, Bartell and Wilson-Mutata, Sastianova, Rode. (Co-Organizer/Presenter). "30th Anniversary of the Fall of the Berlin Wall." Panel discussion, USI, November 2019

Berg, Bartell. "Integration mal anders: Exphonic Voices in the German Classroom." 72nd The Languages, Literatures, and Cultures Conference (KLFC). Lexington, KY, April 2019

Berg, Bartell. Celibacy and Sexual Sublimation in New Harmony, Indiana: Fiery Coals and the Pietist Tradition." *Nineteenth Century Studies Association Conference*. Kansas City, 2019

Jensen, Jessica. "Exploring the uncharted geographies of the birthing body in Angot's *Leonore, toujours." 20th and 21st Century French and Francophone Studies International Colloquium,* University of Nebraska-Lincoln, Spring 2019

Jensen, Jessica. "Writing the shattered reproductive body in Justine Levy's *Rien de grave." Kentucky Foreign Language Conference, University of Kentucky. Lexington, 2019*

Martín Pérez, Ángela. "Diálogo bajo la arena," Concejalía de Cultura del Ayuntamiento de Albolote y Aula de Artes Escénicas de Karma Teatro. Centro Sociocultural Fernando de los Ríos, Albolote, 2019

Martín Pérez, Ángela. "La agencia femenina en *Mujer y hombre* de Elena Soriano y su inclusión en los programas de literatura," *XXIX AEGS Congreso Internacional, CreadorAS en la Educación Literaria e Intercultural (CICELI)*, Universitat de València (Spain), 2019.

Martín Pérez, Ángela. "Los no lugares en la obra de Luis Miguel González Cruz," IV Simposio Internacional Teatro Español como Objeto de Estudios: "Representaciones de la ciudad en el Teatro español: del Siglo de Oro a la actualidad," Instituto de Estudios Ibéricos e Iberoamericanos, Universidad de Varsovia y GRISO, Universidad de Navarra, Varsovia (Poland), 2019.

Martín Pérez, Ángela. "La agencia femenina en Mujer y hombre de Elena Soriano," *Languages, Power, Identity, Relationships. South Atlantic Modern Language Association (SAMLA)*, Atlanta, Georgia, 2019. [Online, Skype].

Martín Pérez, Ángela. "Vestigios de una generación perdida. La narrativa de Elena Soriano," 72nd Annual KFLC: The Languages, Literatures, and Cultures Conference. Lexington, Kentucky, April 11-13, 2019.

Martín Pérez, Ángela, Jesús Guzmán Mora y Santiago Sevilla Vallejo. "Recital poético de Izara Batres. Presentación de *Sin Red* (Renacimiento, 2019)." Universidad de Castilla-La Mancha, Toledo (España), 2019

Natoli, Alexandra. "Teaching the Holocaust" Echoes and Reflections pedagogical seminar participant, hosted by CYPRESS and the University of Southern Indiana. October 2019

Natoli, Alexandra. "'Relics' and the 'Rest': Illustrating Absence in the Graphic Novels of Jérémie Dres," Association for Jewish Studies 51st Annual Conference, San Diego, CA, December 2019.

Natoli, Alexandra. "Postmemory and Familial Testimony in Francophone bande dessinée," 20th- and 21st - Century French & Francophone Studies International Colloquium, Oklahoma City, OK, March 2019.

Rode, Silvia. "Utopia Explored: George Rapp's *Thoughts on the Destiny of Man, Particularly withReference to the Present Times; by the Harmonist Society in Indiana, A.D. 1824."* 40th *Anniversary of the Atheneum: 200 Years of New Harmony: A Role Model for the Future.* New Harmony, IN, October 2019.

Rode, Silvia. "Utopia Explored: George Rapp's *Thoughts on the Destiny of Man, Particularly with Reference to the Present Times; by the Harmonist Society in Indiana, A.D. 1824." Historic New Harmony,* May 2019.

Rode, Silvia. "George Rapp's *Thoughts on the Destiny of Man: A Critical Study*" (Lecture and book signing). University of Southern Indiana, March 2019.

Rode, Silvia and Wilson-Mutata, Sastianova, Berg. (Co-Organizer/Presenter). "30th Anniversary of the Fall of the Berlin Wall." Panel discussion, USI, November 2019

Rode, Silvia and Heidi Gregory Gahan (Co-Organizer/Presenter). "Cultural Awareness: The United States." Presented to the Administrative Delegation of the University of Osnabrück, New Harmony, October 2019

Rosas Mayén, Norma, "La diáspora judeo-ibérica en el Atlántico y su aporte cultural a la identidad latinoamericana. [The Judeo-Iberian diaspora in the Atlantic and its cultural contribution to the Latin American identity]" *72nd The Languages, Literatures, and Cultures Conference* (KLFC). Lexington, KY, April 2019.

Rosas Mayén, Norma, "¿Por qué la carencia de lenguas criollas de base española en las Américas? [Why the lack of Spanish-based Creole languages in the Americas?]", *11th International African-American Colloquium*, National Autonomous University of Mexico, Mexico City, December 2019.

Strezewski, Michael, *The Mann Site: A Hopewell Period Ceremonial Earthworks in Posey County*. Invited lecture presented for the Falls of the Ohio Archaeological Society, Jeffersonville, Indiana. November 9, 2019.

Strezewski, Michael, *Christoph Weber and the Production of Redware Ceramics in the Harmony Society* (1810-1853). Paper presented at the annual conference of the Communal Studies Association, Winterthur, Delaware, October 17-19, 2019.

Strezewski, Michael and Staffan Peterson, *Middle Woodland Celebrations of Life and Death at the Mann Site, Indiana*. Paper presented at the 63rd Annual Meeting of the Midwest Archaeological Conference, Mankato, Minnesota, October 10-12, 2019.

Strezewski, Michael and Staffan Peterson, *Magnetometry Survey at the Mann Site: A Rich New Dataset on Hopewell Ceremonialism*. Paper presented at the 83rd Annual Meeting of the Society for American Archaeology, Albuquerque, New Mexico, April 10-14, 2019.

Strezewski, Michael, *The Mann Site: A Hopewell Period Ceremonial Earthworks in Posey County, A.D.* 200-500. Invited lecture presented for the Southwestern Indiana Historical Society and Willard Library. March 19, 2019.

Stroulia, Anna, Jérôme Robitaille, Birgul Ögüt, Dimitra Kotsachristou, and Areti Chondrogianni-Metoki. "Grinding and Abrading Activities at the Neolithic Site of Pontokomi-Souloukia, Northern Greece: A Multi-Proxy Approach." *3rd Meeting of the Association for Ground Stone Tools Research "Ground Stone Tools and Past Foodways*, Copenhagen, 2019.

Stroulia, Anna. "Stone Vases from Franchthi Cave and Beyond." *3rd Meeting of the Association for Ground Stone Tools Research "Ground Stone Tools and Past Foodways*, Copenhagen, 2019.

TRANSLATIONS

Hitchcock, Albert David. *Federico, in the flesh*. José Moreno Arenas, *Federico, en carne viva*. Athens (Greece): IASPIS, pp. 139-219, 2019.

Hitchcock, Albert David. Judy Garland, America's Other Sweetheart. Ozkar Galán, Judy Garland. Athens (Greece): IASPIS, pp. 197-248, 2019.

PROFESSIONAL APPOINTMENTS

Apodaca Valdez, Manuel. Board Member. Scientific Committee of the XI Coloquio Internacional Afroamérica [11th International African-American Colloquium] organized by the National Autonomous University of Mexico (UNAM) and the Research Center of Latin America and the Caribbean (CIALC), Mexico City, May 2014-present

Apodaca Valdez, Manuel. Board member of the non-profit Latino Collaboration Table (LCT). Evansville IN, 2015-present.

Berg, Bartell. Lectureship invitation. Southwest University, College of International Studies, Chongqing, China. Summer, 2019

Martin Pérez, Ángela. Member, *TEAMAD–Plataforma digital para la investigación y divulgación del teatro contemporáneo en Madrid*. Proyectos de Investigación en Humanidades de la Comunidad de Madrid, 2019

Martín Pérez, Ángela. Member of the Scientific Committee, XI Coloquio Afroamérica, "Afrodescendencia, movilidades y racismo," Universidad Autónoma de México, 2019.

Martín Pérez, Ángela. Member of the Scientific Committee, VI Seminario Internacional de Estudios Teatrales. Esencia y retórica del poder en la dramaturgia de Carmen Resino y José Moreno Arenas. Centro Sociocultural Fernando de los Ríos, Albolote, Granada (Spain), 2019.

Martín Pérez, Ángela. Co-director, Seminario Internacional Las Desconocidas. Estudios sobre la construcción de la identidad femenina en la literatura, Universidad de Alcalá, Madrid. Universidad de Alcalá de Henares, Madrid (Spain), 2019.

Rosas Mayén, Norma. Board Member. Scientific Committee of the XI Coloquio Internacional Afroamérica [11th International African-American Colloquium] organized by the National Autonomous University of Mexico (UNAM) and the Research Center of Latin America and the Caribbean (CIALC), Mexico City, May 2014-present

Rode, Silvia. Regional Leader, Indiana Language Roadmap, School of Global and International Studies/Center for the Study of Global Change Indiana University, 2018-2019

Rode, Silvia. Board of Advisors, Center for Communal Studies, USI, 2008-present

Rode, Silvia. Lectureship invitation. Southwest University, College of International Studies, Chongqing, China. Summer, 2019

Strezewski, Michael. Board Member, Center for Communal Studies, 2019.

Strezewski, Michael. Vice President, Friends of Angel Mounds, 2019.

Strezewski, Michael. Board Member, Historic New Harmony Advisory Board, 2019.

Strezewski, Michael. Editorial Advisory Board, American Archaeology magazine, 2019.

FIELDWORK

Stroulia, Anna. Study of notched stones from Varemeni Goulon, Kozani, Greece. Archaeological Museum of Aiani, June 2019

AWARDS AND GRANTS

Berg, Bartell. *Serie.* USI Film Festival grant from the Goethe Institute (Cultural Institute of the Federal Republic of Germany), 2019

Berg, Bartell. DLL (Deutsch Lehren Lernen) 6 Seminar from the Goethe Institute (Cultural Institute of the Federal Republic of Germany, 2019

Berg, Bartell. AATG (American Association of Teachers of German), 2019

Jensen, Jessica. *College of Liberal Arts Outstanding Teaching Award*, University of Southern Indiana, 2019

Jensen, Jessica. (faculty mentor) *Gilman International Scholarship* (Abby Loya) and *American Association* of *Teacher of French Walter Jensen Scholarship* (Mercy Fulton), 2019

Martín Pérez, Ángela. Project Award. Universidad Castilla-La Mancha, Toledo, Spain, 2019

Martín Pérez, Ángela. Research Award. Universidad e Alcala des Henares, Madrid, Spain, 2019

Natoli, Alexandra. J.B. and Maurice C. Shapiro Fellowship, United States Holocaust Memorial Museum, Jack, Joseph and Morton Mandel Center for Advanced Holocaust Studies, Washington, D.C. May-August 2019.

Stroulia, Anna. Summer grant from the Mediterranean Archaeological Trust to study prehistoric material in Greece.

COLLEGE OF NURSING AND HEALTH PROFESSIONS

DENTAL HYGIENE/DENTAL ASSISTING

PUBLICATIONS

Adkisson A, Holt E. Intervention Techniques for Discontinuation of Nonnutritive Sucking Habits. *RDH.* July 2019.

Holt E. Dental Benefits of Dairy Consumption. *Dimensions of Dental Hygiene*. October 2019.

Reddington, A., Egli, A., Schmuck, H. (2019). *Improving Oral Radiology Education Interprofessional Collaboration with Dental Assisting Students*. Journal of Dental Education 83(2), 227.

PRESENTATIONS

Egli, A., Lockyear, S. (2019). Forensic Dentistry and the Dental Team. (Oral Presentation- Invited)

Egli, A. (2019). Personality Traits That Build a Cohesive Dental Team. (Oral Presentation-Invited)

Fehrenbacher, J. E. Teacher Respect of Students in Healthcare Fields: What is it? What is the impact? Does it translate to patient care? (Action research) Submitted to the College of Graduate and Professional Studies: Department of Education, Indiana State University, Terre Haute, Indiana, December 2019

Reddington, A., Egli, A. Schmuck, H. (2019). *Improving Oral Radiology Education Interprofessional Collaboration with Dental Assisting Students*. American Dental Educators Annual Conference. Poster Presentation. March 18, 2019 Hyatt Regency Chicago. Chicago, IL

DIAGNOSTIC MEDICAL SONOGRAPHY

PUBLICATIONS

Peak, K. R. (2019). The academic impact of student employment: A pilot study. *Radiologic Science and Education*, 24(1), 3-15.

PRESENTATIONS

Schaar, G., Peak, K. Sawyer, S., Haywood, S. (2019). *Nursing and Sonography Students: Learning Together to Decrease Maternal Related Morbidity and Mortality*. Presented at the Collaborating Across Borders VII Conference, Indianapolis, Indiana, October 22, 2019.

FOOD AND NUTRITION

PRESENTATIONS

Ramos, Elizabeth, Poster presentation solo at 2019 FSMEC Biennial Conference in Savannah Georgia March 10-12, 2019. Co-authored abstract with Charlotte S. Connerton, EdD, RN, CNE-BC. Title of poster:

Healthy Eating and Active Living (HEAL) Outreach: Promoting Simple Lifestyle Changes in a Local Community.

Young, Beth. Murray State University- October 23, 2019. *Nutrition Focused Physical Exam Workshop* (invited, non-refereed). - Day long workshop with hands on training at a Long-term Care Facility for dietetic interns.

Young, Beth. Evansville Day School- October 11, 2019. *Learn How The New Nutrition Facts Label Can Help Improve Your Health* (invited, non-refereed)

AWARDS AND GRANTS

Young, Beth. 2019, May- University of Southern Indiana- Health Professions Excellence in Teaching Award.

HEALTH ADMINISTRATION

PUBLICATIONS

Coan, L., & Reynolds, E. (2019). Tobacco, E-cigs and Marijuana: Regional Dental Health Professionals' Knowledge Attainment in a Continuing Education Program. [Abstract]. *Journal of Dental Education*, 83(2), 205.

*Nimkar, S., & Gilles, E. E. (2019). Improving Global Health with Smartphone Technology: A Decade in Review of mHealth Initiatives. In *Multigenerational Online Behavior and Media Use: Concepts, Methodologies, Tools, and Applications* (pp. 54-75). IGI Global. <u>https://10.4018/978-1-5225-7909-</u>0.ch004

*This work is a reprint of a 2018 journal publication in a new 3-volume series

PRESENTATIONS

Coan, L., & Reynolds, E. *Tobacco, E-cigs and Marijuana: Regional Dental Health Professionals' Knowledge Attainment in a Continuing Education Program*. March 17-18, 2019. American Dental Education Association Annual Session & Exhibition, Chicago, IL. (Poster)

Elkins, E. & Reynolds, E. (2019). *Again & Again...Better & Better*. Poster presentation at the Midwest Interprofessional Practice, Education, and Research Center Annual MIPER Conference, September 2019, Grand Rapids, MI

Nimkar, S., Ehlman, M. C., Thomas, P., Nolan, B. A. D., Bacic, D., & Snow, T. (2019, November). Assessing changes in nursing home staff's initial approach to engage PLwD after participating in an innovative dementia training program: A pilot study. Roundtable presentation at the annual meeting of American Public Health Association (APHA), Philadelphia, PA.

HEALTH SERVICES

PUBLICATIONS

Wells, P. (2019). *Empowering, Women, Infant and Children Recipients*. International Journal of Vocational Education and Training Research, 5(1).

PRESENTATIONS

Ehlman, Catherine. 2019 Keynote Faculty Convocation Speaker, University of Southern Indiana (October 11, 2019)

Elkins, E. & Reynolds, E. (2019). *Again & Again...Better & Better*. Poster presentation at the Midwest Interprofessional Practice, Education, and Research Center Annual MIPER Conference, September 2019, Grand Rapids, MI

Nimkar, S., Ehlman, M. C., Thomas, P., Nolan, B. A. D., Bacic, D., & Snow, T. (2019, November). Assessing changes in nursing home staff's initial approach to engage PLwD after participating in an innovative dementia training program: A pilot study. Roundtable presentation at the annual meeting of American Public Health Association (APHA), Philadelphia, PA.

Wells, P. (2019). *Self-Efficacy: Greedy for Life*. 2019 Aging in America Conference in New Orleans, LA, April 15-19, 2019.

Wells, P., Morgan, J. (2019). *Health Professions Day*. 2019 Arts & Science of Health Promotion Conference, Hilton Head, SC. LA, April 3-5, 2019.

AWARDS AND GRANTS

Ehlman, Catherine. 2019 Dr. Jane Davis-Brezette Faculty Excellence Award. USI faculty member who has contributed to the success of USI Athletics by mentoring student athletes and helping them to achieve their goals in the classroom and beyond (April 2019)

Ehlman, M.C. (Principal investigator); Butler, R; Nimkar, S.; Valadares, K. USI Geriatrics Workforce Enhancement Program (GWEP). Health Resources Services Administration (HRSA U1QHP33084); \$3,700,000; 7/1/2019 – 6/30/2024 (funded).

NURSING

PUBLICATIONS

Abel, S.A., Hall, M. A., Swartz, M.J. & Madigan, L. (2019). Empowerment of Frontline Leaders in an Online Learning, Certificate Program. Journal of Nursing Management.

Butler, R. (2019). Cultivating gratitude. Nurse Educator, 44(5), 1. doi: 10.1097/NNE.00000000000673

Connerton, C., & Wooton, A. (2019). Building community resilience to mitigate mental health effects of climate change. *Creative Nursing*, *25*(3), e9-e14. doi:10.1891/1078-4535.25.3.e9

Connerton, C. (Chapter Contributor). (2019). Hospice. In K. Cooper (Author, Ed.) & K. Gosnell (Author, Ed.), *Foundations of nursing* (8th ed., pp. 1204-1220). St. Louis, MO: Elsevier.

Connerton, C. (Chapter Contributor). (2019). Loss, grief, dying, and death. In K. Cooper (Author, Ed.) & K. Gosnell (Author, Ed.), *Foundations of nursing* (8th ed., pp. 734-760). St. Louis, MO: Elsevier.

Connerton, C. (Chapter Contributor). (2019). Surgical wound care. In K. Cooper (Author, Ed.) & K. Gosnell (Author, Ed.), *Foundations of nursing* (8th ed., pp. 614-647). St. Louis, MO: Elsevier.

Doerner, M. & Swenty, C. (2019). Senior Nursing Students Perception of a Perioperative Clinical Immersion. *Association of periOperative Registered Nurses (AORN) Journal*

Hall, M.A. (2019). Neurologic conditions. In: J. Zerwekh (Ed.). Family nurse practitioner certification review (4th ed.). St. Louis, MO: Elsevier.

Seibert, S. A. & Evans, J. L. (2019). *Bridging the Gap: Linking Academia and Practice* (Symposia section-peer reviewed). Sigma 45th Biennial: Washington, DC.

St. Clair, J. & Connerton, C. (2019). Using a mix of strategies to engage student in disaster preparedness. Retrieved from https://www.achne.org/aws/ACHNE/asset_manager/get_file/388225?ver=6. (This is accessible to members only).

Titzer, Evans, J.L., Rock, M, & Delp, J. (2019). Interprofessional Coaches: Preparing Faculty to Facilitate Interprofessional Education. *Nurse Educator* doi: 10.1097/NNE.0000000000000706

Weaver, R.W. & Hall, M.A. (2019). Improving early prostate cancer screenings in African American men. Journal of Community & Public Health Nursing, 5 (230), ISSN: 2471-9846

PRESENTATIONS

Butler, R., Schaar, G., Swenty, C., Evans, J., Kinner, T., Delp, J., Arvin, M.K., Chen, C. (2019). Interprofessional immersion in primary care: Student outcomes. Oral presentation Collaborating Across Borders VII. Indianapolis, IN

Butler, R., Schaar, G., Swenty, C., Evans, J., Kinner, T., Delp, J., Arvin, MK, Chen, C. (2019) *Interprofessional immersion in primary care: Student outcomes.* Oral Presentation, Collaborating Across Borders, Crossroad of Collaboration, Indianapolis, IN

Butler, R. & Pierce, A. (2019, November). *Co-creation of a chronic illness narrative: A holistic studentnurse facilitated intervention*. Oral Presentation, American Public Health Association, Annual Conference, Philadelphia, PA

Chen, C., Riedford, K., Kalb, E. (2019). *Using Information Exchange Platform to Empower Multisite Interprofessional Healthcare Education, Practice and Research* (poster presentation). The 30th International Nursing Research Congress in Calgary, July 27, 2019, Alberta, Canada [Refereed, International]

Chen, C., Riedford, K., Kalb, E., Rathee, E. (2019). *Promoting Interprofessional Healthcare in Rural and Underserved Area* (poster presentation). National Rural Health Association's 42nd Annual Conference, May 7, 2019, Atlanta, GA [Refereed, National]

Doerner, M. E., & Connerton, C. S. (2019, November 21). *The journey for RN to BSN program outcome assessment*. Abstracts/Proceedings. American Association of Colleges of Nursing 2019 Baccalaureate Education Conference, Orlando, FL.

Doerner, M. E., & Connerton, C. S. (2019, November 21). The journey for RN to BSN program outcome

assessment. Poster Presentation. American Association of Colleges of Nursing 2019 Baccalaureate Education Conference, Orlando, FL.

Doerner, Mary. Indiana Nursing Summit: Indianapolis, IN. Poster Presentation: A Strategy to Affect the Affective Domain of Learning Co-Presenter: Dr. C Swenty November 4, 2019

Evans, J., Butler, R., & Salee, K. (2019) *Bridging the academic-practice gap: showcasing interprofessional collaboration using a grand rounds seminar*. Poster presentation at Collaborating Across Borders VII. Indianapolis, IN

Hand, M, Connerton, C., & Wooton, A. (2019, March 27-30). *Student perceptions of learning outcomes in a public RN to BSN Program*. Abstract/Proceedings. MNRS 43rd Annual Research Conference, Kansas City, MO.

Hansbrough, W., Dunker, K., Ross, J. G., Ostendorf, M. (2019, May). *Description of Pre-Licensure Clinical Experience*. Poster Presentation at the Quality and Safety in Nursing Education Annual Convention, Cleveland, OH.

Kinner, T., Ostendorf, M., Coward, S., Swenty, C., Butler, R., Hartwick, K., & Willegal, K. (2019). *Intersecting nursing and business to improve primary care practice*. Oral Presentation, Collaborating Across Borders, Crossroad of Collaboration, Indianapolis, IN

Kinner, T., Ostendorf, M., Swenty, C., Butler, R., Hartwick, K., Willegal, K. (2019, November). *Jump in! Treading New Waters in Primary Care.* Oral Presentation Indiana Center for Nursing Conference, Indianapolis, IN.

Nimkar, S., Ehlman, M. C., Thomas, P., Nolan, B. A. D., Bacic, D., & Snow, T. (2019, November). Assessing changes in nursing home staff's initial approach to engage PLwD after participating in an innovative dementia training program: A pilot study. Roundtable presentation at the annual meeting of American Public Health Association (APHA), Philadelphia, PA.

Ostendorf, M., Kinner, T., Butler, R., Swenty, C. (2019, May). *Aligning course content and clinical evaluation with the care coordination and transition management model competencies in preparation for baccalaureate nursing clinical experience in primary care*. Poster Presentation at the American Academy of Ambulatory Care Nurses Annual Convention, Palm Springs, CA

Peterson, B., Kaas, M., Riedford, K., Chen, C., Kalb, E., & Kaas, M. (2019). *Translating Interprofessional Education into Psychiatric Practice Settings: Feedback from Graduates* (poster presentation).). International Society of Psychiatric-Mental Health Nurses (ISPN), May 30, 2019, Charlotte, NC [Refereed, International]

Ramos, E. A., & Connerton, C. (2019, March 10). *Healthy eating and active living (HEAL) outreach: Promoting simple lifestyle changes in a local community*. Abstract/Proceedings. Foodservices System Management Education Council, Savannah, Georgia.

Riedford, K. & Green, D. (2019). *Moderating Perspectives of Long Acting Injectable Use of Antipsychotics: A Literature Review*. Neuroscience Education Institute (NEI) Congress, November 7, 2019, Colorado Springs, CO [Refereed, National]

Riedford, K., Chen, C., Kalb, E., Rathee, E., Rinks, B., Opatrny-Pease, M. (2019). Incorporating

Interprofessional Collaboration into Graduate Education: Benefits for Psychiatric Mental Health Nurse Practitioner Students (podium presentation). International Society of Psychiatric-Mental Health Nurses (ISPN), June 1, 2019, Charlotte, NC [Refereed, International]

Riedford, K., Peterson, B., Chen, C., Kalb, E., & Kaas, M. (2019). *Measuring Perceptions of Interprofessional Competency and Self-Efficacy: Experience of Integrating a Newly Developed Assessment Tool in Two Interprofessional Education Projects* (poster presentation). International Society of Psychiatric-Mental Health Nurses (ISPN), May 29, 2019, Charlotte, NC [Refereed, International]

Riedford, K. The Essentials of Psychopharmacology. Easterseals Rehabilitation Center. Invited to present for The Ins and Outs of Professional Psychology. September 17, 2019. [Local]

Schaar, G., Peak, K. Sawyer, S., Haywood, S. (2019). *Nursing and Sonography Students: Learning Together to Decrease Maternal Related Morbidity and Mortality*. Presented at the Collaborating Across Borders VII Conference, Indianapolis, Indiana, October 22, 2019.

St. Clair, J. Podium presentation, "Impacting Health by Partnering with the Library." 2019 Annual ACHNE Institute, May 30-June 1, 2019 in Phoenix, AZ.

Stangland, R., Hand, M.W., Cope, B., & Strange, V. (2019). *A pilot study of the feasibility of a depression and suicide screening quality indicator*. Poster Presentation at the Schneck Medical Center Regional Medical Center Impacting Nursing Care at the Bedside through Evidence-Based Practice and Research Symposium. November 8, 2019. (Regional Venue)

Swenty, C. & Evans, J. (2019) A descriptive study of resiliency and health in nursing. Indiana Center for Nursing Summit. Indianapolis, IN

Swenty, C.F., & Doerner, M. (2019). *A Strategy to Affect the Affective Domain of Learning*. Indiana Center for Nursing Summit: One Voice. Indianapolis, IN.

Thomas, Pamela. (2019). *Assessing changes in nursing home staff's initial approach to engage PLwD after participating in an innovative dementia training program: A pilot study.* (Peer reviewed contributor). American Public Health Association (APHA) Annual Meeting, Philadelphia, PA

Titzer, Evans, J.L., Rock, M, & Delp, J. (2019). Interprofessional Coaches: Preparing Faculty to Facilitate Interprofessional Education. *Nurse Educator* doi: 10.1097/NNE.0000000000000706

Titzer Evans, J.L. (2019) Symposium Coordinator and presenter for Collaborative Academic-Practice Research Consortium. Presented at Sigma's 45th Biennial Convention in National Harbor, Washington D.C.

White, Ann. *Indiana NEEDS Initiative*. Podium presentation at the National Forum of State Nursing Workforce Centers Annual Conference, Denver CO, June 2019.

White, Ann. A *Descriptive Study of Resiliency and Health in Nursing*. Podium presentation at the National Forum of State Nursing Workforce Centers Annual Conference, Denver CO, June 2019.

White, Ann. *Enhancing Workforce Diversity: The Indiana NEEDS Initiative*. Panel presentation at the 2019 Indiana Center for Nursing Summit, Indianapolis, IN, November 2019.

White, Ann. Descriptive Study on Resiliency with Practicing Nurses and Nursing Students, Keynote

speaker for the southeast Indiana Organization of Nurse Leaders, Seymour, IN November 2019.

Worman, Dawn. Professional Nurse Educators Group Annual Conference, Cleveland, Ohio- podium presentation-peer reviewed. "Preparing Bachelor of Science Nursing (BSN) Students to Reduce Hospital Readmissions and Improve Patient Outcomes" October 4, 2019

Worman, Dawn. Indiana League for Nursing Spring Dinner & Discussion, Indianapolis, Indiana- poster presentation-peer reviewed. "Incorporating Readmission Gap Analysis in Undergraduate BSN Nursing Curriculum" June 5, 2019

AWARDS AND GRANTS

Connerton, C., Doerner, & M., Burger, J. L. RN-BSN Program Outcome Evaluation. Academic Partnership Faculty Research Grant. \$2079.00

Connerton, C.S., Theuri, S.W. (2019). Promoting wellness with interprofessional collaboration of faculty, students of nursing and nutrition, and the CNHP wellness committee. \$4,000.

Phillips, Lori. 2019 HRSA ANE-NPR grant – Nurse Practitioner Residency Program. A four-year grant with four sub-awardees. Serving as Project Director. \$1.7 million.

OCCUPATIONAL THERAPY

PUBLICATIONS

Dishman, K., Baltisberger, J., & Hardman, L. (2019). *Perceptions of Assistive Technology Education from Occupational Therapy Practitioners Certified as Assistive Technology Professionals*. Accepted for Publication by the American Journal of Occupational Therapy

Morgan, J. Arvin, M.K., Delp, J., Mason, J., & Phy, W. (October 2019). Interprofessional peer teaching and learning among occupational and respiratory therapy students during an early mobility simulation. *Respiratory Care, Vol. 64* (Issue Suppl 10). <u>http://rc.rcjournal.com/content/64/Suppl 10/3229773</u>

PRESENTATIONS

Arvin, Mary Kay., Butler, R., Schaar, G., Swenty, C., Evans, J., Kinner, T., Delp, J., Arvin, M.K., Chen, C. (2019). Interprofessional immersion in primary care: Student outcomes. Oral presentation Collaborating Across Borders VII. Indianapolis, IN

Mason, J., Dishman, K, & Arvin, M.K. (November 2019). Everyone Deserves to Play! Adapting Toys for Switch Access. Indiana Occupational Therapy Association State Fall Conference. Oral Presentation November 2019.

Mason, J., Arvin, M.K., Delp, J., Morgan, J. & Phy, W. (November 2019). Interprofessional Peer-Teaching and Learning Among Occupational and Respiratory Therapy Students During an Early Mobility Simulation. National AARC Conference. Poster Presentation November 2019.

Mason, J., Arvin, M.K., Delp, J., Morgan, J. & Phy, W. (October 2019). Occupational Therapy/Respiratory Therapy Collaboration: Understanding Roles and Early Mobility Simulation. Collaborating Across Borders

VII International Conference. Oral Presentation October 2019.

Mason, J., Arvin, M.K., Delp, J., Morgan, J. & Phy, W. (October 2019). Occupational Therapy/Respiratory Therapy Collaboration: Understanding Roles and Early Mobility Simulation. National AOTA Education Summit. Oral Presentation October 2019.

Mason, J., Dishman, K., & Arvin, M.K. (May 2019). Service-Learning: USI OT/OTA Toy Accessibility Project. Regional EKU Pedagogicon Conference. Poster Presentation May 2019.

Mason, J., Arvin, M.K., Delp, J., Morgan, J. & Phy, W. (May 2019). Occupational Therapy/Respiratory Therapy Collaboration: Understanding Roles and Early Mobility Simulation. Regional Strengthening the Health Care Team Conference. Poster Presentation May 2019.

Weir, S. (2019, July). *The MANDT System (Relational, Conceptual, & Technical)*. Oral Presentation, Encompass Health Deaconess Rehabilitation Hospital, Evansville, IN.

Wood, J. & Nunning, J. (2019, November). Poster presentation: *Occupational therapy and occupational therapy assistant students dive into interprofessional collaboration*. IOTA Fall Conference and Annual Business Meeting. Indianapolis, IN.

AWARDS AND GRANTS

Nunning, Jennifer. USI College of Nursing & Health Professions Faculty Affairs Excellence in Teaching Award (FAETA). March 2019.

RADIOLOGIC IMAGING SCIENCES

PUBLICATIONS

Cook, J. A., Schmuck, H.M., & Hollingsworth, A. (2019). Care and use of lead apparel. *The Dental Assistant*, 88(3), 9-11.

Cook, J.A. (2019). Magnetic Resonance Imaging of the Temporal Mandibular Joints. American Society of Radiologic Technologists Clinical Refresher. Invited and reviewed article for publication as a professional online learning course.

Cook, J.A. (2019). Module 1: Fundamentals of healthcare and medical terminology. University of Southern Indiana Cardiac Catheterization Program. Reviewed and approved by the Indiana State Department of Health.

Cook, J.A. (2019). Module 2: Patient Care and Management. University of Southern Indiana Cardiac Catheterization Program. Reviewed and approved by the Indiana State Department of Health.

Cook, J.A. (2019). Module 3: Human anatomy and physiology. University of Southern Indiana Cardiac Catheterization Program. Reviewed and approved by the Indiana State Department of Health

Reddington, A., Egli, A., & Schmuck, H. (2019). *Improving oral radiology education interprofessional collaboration with dental assisting students*. 2019 ADEA Annual Session Poster Abstracts: Journal of Dental Education, 83(2), 227.

PRESENTATIONS

Cook, J. & Schmuck, H. (2019). *Caring for Lead Apparel.* Podium presentation at Indiana Dental Hygiene Association, Ohio Valley Component meeting. Evansville, IN, September 3, 2019.

Reddington, A., Egli, A., & Schmuck, H. (2019). *Improving oral radiology education interprofessional collaboration with dental assisting students*. Poster presentation at 2019 American Dental Education Association Annual Session & Exhibition, Chicago, IL, March 18, 2019.

RESPIRATORY THERAPY

PUBLICATIONS

Evans, J., Rock, M., Delp, J. (2019) "Interprofessional Coaches: Preparing Faculty to Facilitate Interprofessional Education." Published in Nurse Educator.

PRESENTATIONS

Butler, R., Arvin, M.K., Chen, C., Delp, J., Evans, J., Kinner, T., Schaar, G., Swenty, C., "Interprofessional Immersion in Primary Care: Student Outcomes" (2019) Podium presentation for the 2019 Collaborating Across Borders VII Conference. Refereed.

Delp. J., Swenty, C., "Utilizing Respiratory Therapists in an Interprofessional Clinical Practice Setting" (2019) Poster presentation for the 2019 Nexus Summit. Refereed

Delp, J. "Use Cases Panel Discussion." (2019) Podium panel discussion for the 2019 American Medical Association Accelerating Change in Medical Education Regenstrief EHR Clinical Learning Platform User Group Meeting. Invited

Mason, J., Arvin, M.K., Delp, J., Morgan, J., Phy, W., "Occupational Therapy/Respiratory Therapy Collaboration: Understanding Roles and Early Mobility Simulation" (2019) Poster presentation for 2019 Collaborating Across Borders VII Conference. Refereed.

Mason, J., Arvin, M.K., Delp, J., Morgan, J., Phy, W., "Occupational Therapy/Respiratory Therapy Collaboration: Understanding Roles and Early Mobility Simulation" (2019) poster presentation for the 2019 AOTA Education Summit. Refereed.

Morgan, J. Arvin, M.K., Delp, J., Mason, J., Phy, W., "Interprofessional Peer-Teaching and Learning Among Occupational and Respiratory Therapy Students During an Early Mobility Simulation" (2019) Poster presentation for the 2019 American Association for Respiratory Care International Congress. Refereed.

POTT COLLEGE OF SCIENCE, ENGINEERING & EDUCATION

BIOLOGY

PUBLICATIONS

Perez, T., T. Dai, A. Kaplan, J.G. Cromley, W.D. Brooks, A.C. White, K.R. Mara, and M.J. Balsai. (2019). Interrelations among expectancies, task values, and perceived costs in undergraduate biology achievement. Learning and Individual Differences 72: 26-38. {https://doi.org/10.1016/j.lindif.2019.04.001}

Strange, R.M., and L.L. Moore. 2019. Characterization and evolution of Germ1, an element that undergoes diminution in lampreys (Cyclostomata: Petromyzontidae). Journal of Molecular Evolution 87:298--308.

PRESENTATIONS

Cromley, J.G., A. Kaplan, T. Perez, T. Dai, K.R. Mara, and M.J. Balsai. Combined Cognitive-Motivational Interventions With Substantial Benefits for Undergraduate Biology Grades: A Meta-Analysis of 10 New Experiments. Annual Meeting of the American Educational Research Association, Toronto, Canada. April, 5-9, 2019.

Duncheon, E.J.*, M.B. McCrary*, J.M. O'Keefe, and A.M. Champagne. 2019. Lipid composition in bat skin reflects the demands of flight. Poster presented at the annual meeting of the Society of Integrative and Comparative Biology.

Huber, D., T. Cunningham, S. Casareto, H. Amplo, J. Ford, S. Decker, and Mara, K.R. Fluid dynamics of hammerhead shark locomotion. The Society for Integrative & Comparative Biology. Tampa. FL. 4 January, 2019.

Jimenez, A.G., J.D. Winward*, K.E. Walsh, and A.M. Champagne. 2019. Effects of changes in lipid membrane composition in primary dermal fibroblasts from small and large breed dogs on aerobic cellular metabolism and oxidative stress. Oral presentation at the Canine Science Conference in Phoenix, AZ

Kaplan, A., J.G. Cromley, T. Perez, T. Dai, K.R. Mara, and M.J. Balsai. Combining Different Motivation and Cognitive Supports in Undergraduate Biology in Different Contexts: Lessons Learned. Annual Meeting of the American Educational Research Association, Toronto, Canada. April, 5-9, 2019.

Kaplan, A., T. Dai, Z. Obradovich, T. Perez, J.G. Cromley, K. Mara, and M.J. Balsai. Modeling Semester-Long Recursive Dynamics of the Expectancy-Value Motivation System Among Undergraduate Biology Students. Annual Meeting of the American Educational Research Association, Toronto, Canada. April, 5-9, 2019.

McCrary, M.B.*, Duncheon, E.J.*, H.C. Allen, J.M. O'Keefe, and A.M. Champagne. 2019. Molecular interactions in bat skin suggest convergent evolution with birds. Poster presented at the annual meeting of the Society of Integrative and Comparative Biology.

Strange, R. Phylogeographic structure of the least brook lamprey and the origin of its non--parasitic life history. 134th Annual Meeting of the Indiana Academy of Science, University of Indianapolis, IN March 2019.

AWARDS AND GRANTS

Champagne, Alex. Early Career Faculty Grant - USI - 2019

Champagne, A. Responsible Conduct of Research USI 2019-present

Champagne, A. IACUC USI 2018-present

Champagne, A. College Excellence Awards USI Pott College 2019-present

Champagne, A. Assessment Committee USI Biology Department 2019

Delaney, K. Friend of Enrollment Management Award, USI

Sparks-Thissen, Rebecca. IBASM achievement award for excellence in teaching, Indiana Branch

Sparks-Thissen, Rebecca. American Society for Microbiology Endeavor Award (Kirt Lakshmanan and Emma Buchlein)

CHEMISTRY

PUBLICATIONS

*Chavez, N.; *Hatfield, K.; *Glaser, B.; *Garness, A.; Bohrer, B. C. "Investigating Presence of Elements of Concern in the Waters of the Bluegrass Fish and Wildlife Area. Proceedings of the Indiana Academy of Sciences, 2019, 128, 39-45.

*Dhawan, A. K.; Seyler, J. W.; Bohrer, B. C. "Preparation of a Core-Double Shell Chitosan-Graphene Oxide Composite and Investigation of Pb(II) Absorption. Heliyon, 2019, 5, <u>https://doi.org/10.1016/j.heliyon.2019.e01177</u>.

Deligkaris, Christos; Millam, Evan Physical Binding of the Tobacco Smoke Carcinogen NNK Diazonium Ion to the Human Tumor Suppressor Gene TP53 Exon 5. Toxicology Research, 2019, 8(4), 531-543.

Dhawan, A. K.; Austin, A.; Seyler, J. W.; Bohrer, B. C. "An Improved Spectroscopic Method Based on Methyl Red Bromination for Trace Level Detection of Arsenic in Water", Environ. Sci. & Tech. Manuscript submitted, ID: es-2019-05543b, Sep 2019.

Edwin, M., Tubbs, A., Prasad, S., Freeman, E., and Seyler, J. "Electrocatalytic Carbon Dioxide Reduction with Rhenium Complexes."

PRESENTATIONS

Aguilar, G. and Wade, E.O., Extraction of curcuminoids from the rhizomes of Curcuma longa via low-

temperature soxhlet extraction using polar protic and polar aprotic solvents., Endeavor Symposium, Evansville, Indiana, April 2019.

Collins, M.*; Bohrer, B. C. "Characterization of Smoke Dye Emissions" Poster at the USI Endeavor Symposium, Evansville, IN, 2019.

Dhawan, A., Edwin, M., Scales, C., Todd, A., Kendall, A., and Seyler, J. "Comparison of Re and Co Complexes in the Electrocatalytic Reduction of CO2", 256th National ACS Meeting, Orlando, FL, April 2, 2019.

Edwin, M., Tubbs, A., Prasad, S., Freeman, E., and Seyler, J. "Electrocatalytic Carbon Dioxide Reduction with Rhenium Complexes", 256th National ACS Meeting, Orlando, FL, April 2, 2019.

Jerrils, J.M. and Wade, E.O., Isolation of Allantoin and Apigenin from Plantago major., 257th ACS National Meeting, Orlando, Florida, April 2019.

Newman, B.*; Bohrer, B. C. "Nitrate Analysis of Groundwater in the Southern Indiana Area" Poster at the USI Endeavor Research Symposium, Evansville, IN, 2019.

AWARDS AND GRANTS

Wade, E.O. Research Student, Ethan Elleser, was awarded Endeavor Collaborative Award (\$2500) to pursue research with instructor extracting and studying CBD extraction. Spring 2019 Research Student

Jerrills, J. was awarded an Endeavor Travel Award (\$1000) to Present his research at the National ACS meeting in Orlando Florida. Spring 2019

ENGINEERING

PUBLICATIONS

Badger, J., Nelson, T.G., Lang, R.J., Halverson, D.M., Howell, L.L., "Normalized Coordinate Equations and an Energy Method for Predicting Natural Curved-Fold Configurations," ASME Journal of Applied Mechanics, Vol. 86, No. 7, 071006-1 to 071006-9, DOI: 10.1115/1.4043285, July 2019.

Breidi, F., Chehade, A., Pate, K., and Lumkes, J. 2019. Monitoring Digital Technologies in Hydraulic Systems Using CUSUM Control Charts. Proceedings, ASME/Bath Symposium on Fluid Power and Motion Control, Sarasota, FL.

Chan Hilton, A.B. (2019). Student success and retention from the perspectives of faculty and students. Proceedings of the <u>ASEE Illinois-Indiana Section Conference</u>, March 2019, Evansville, IN, 9 pp.

Chlebowski, A.L. "Work in Progress: Design Sprints as a Method to Explore the Biomedical Engineering Discipline." ASEE Annual Conference, Tampa, Fl. June 2019.

Cost, I.N., Middleton, K.M., Sellers, K.C., Echols, M.S., Witmer, L.M., Davis, J.L. &, Holliday, C.M., Palatal biomechanics and its significance for cranial kinesis in Tyrannosaurus Rex, Anatomical Record.

Davis, J.L., McDonald T.N. & Kicklighter, B.L., It's not a matter of time! (A work in progress), American Society of Engineering Education, Tampa Bay, FL. 2019

Davis, J.L., McDonald T.N. & Kloosterman, J.L., Students - Ask them to eat their Steaks!, American Society of Engineering Education, Tampa Bay, FL. 2019

Ela, D.T. and Graves, D.B. ,"Perfluorodecalin to enhance reactive species delivery in plasma -biomaterial interactions, "Journal of Physics D: Applied Physics 52, 355204 (2019).

Ely, S. (2019). Lean Tools to Better Align Student and Faculty Expectations for Engagement, at the 2019 ATMAE National Conference, Charlotte, North Carolina.

Field, B.S., A. Tennant, and D.J. Ellert "Engaged Interdisciplinary Engineering Design in a Minka House for the Aging," Proceedings of the ASEE Annual Conference and Exposition, June 15-19, 2019, Tampa, FL.

Im, Y.H., Z. Xiong, D.T. Ela. and D.B. Graves, "Uptake and diffusion of plasma-generated reactive nitrogen species through keratinized membrane," Journal of Physics D: Applied Physics 52, 195201 (2019).

Kissel, G., R. Loehrlein, N. Kalsch, W. Helms, Z. Snyder, S. Kaphle, UNITE CubeSat: From Inception to Early Orbital Operations, SSC19-WKI-08, AIAA/USU Conference on Small Satellites, Logan, UT, 2019, 3-8 August.

Lara Gracia, M.A., "Effect of Post-Panama:r Containerships 011 US Ports and Logistics Networks" Proceedings of the 23rd World Multiconference on Systemics, Cybernetics and Informatics (WMSCI 2019), Orlando, FL, July 2019.

Lara Gracia, M.A., "Internet-of-Things Supply Chain Solution", Proceedings of the 23'd World Multiconference on Systemics, Cybernetics and Informatics (WMS CI 2019), Orlando, FL, July 2019.

Nelson, T.G., Avila, A., Howell, L.L., Herder, J.L., Machekposhti, D.F. "Origami-Inspired Sacrificial Joints for Folding Compliant Mechanisms," Mechanism and Machine Theory, Vol. 140, pp. 194-210, DOI: 10.1016/j.mechmachtheory .2019 .05.023, October 2019.

Nelson, T.G., Zimmerman, T.K., Magleby, S.P., Lang, R.J., Howell, L.L., "Developable Mechanisms on Developable Surfaces," Science Robotics, Vol. 4, No. 27, eaau5171, DOI: 10.1126/scirobotics.aau5171, February 2019.

Spalvier, A., Bittner, J.A., Hall, K.S., Popovics, J.S., "Comparison of Core and In-Place Compressive Strengths for Early-Age Concrete," ACI Materials Journal, Vol. 116 No. 3, pp. 63-72, 2019 American Concrete Institute, Report on Methods for Estimating In-Place Concrete Strength (ACI 228.1R-19), 2019

PRESENTATIONS AND CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Chan Hilton, A.B. (2019). A collaborative, systems thinking framework for faculty to explore student retention in STEM. Poster presented at the Network of STEM Education Centers (NSEC) National Conference, Omaha, NE, May 2019.

Chlebowski, A.L. "Work in Progress: Design Sprints as a Method to Explore the Biomedical Engineering Discipline." ASEE Annual Conference, Tampa, Fl. June 2019.

Breidi, F.*, Chehade, A., Pate, K., and Lumkes, J. 2019. Monitoring Digital Technologies in Hydraulic Systems Using CUSUM Control Charts. Proceedings, ASME/Bath Symposium on Fluid Power and Motion Control, Sarasota, FL.

Davis, J.L.; McDonald, T.; Kicklighter, B.L. (2019). It's Not a Matter of Time! ASEE Ammal Conference Proceedings.

Davis, J., McDonald, T., and Kloosterman, J. (2019). Students – Ask them to eat their steaks. Proceedings of the 2019 American Society of Engineering Education Annual Conference. June 16-19, 2019. Tampa, FL.

Davis, J., McDonald, T., Kicklighter, B. (2019). Work in progress: It's not a matter of time. Proceedings of the 2019 American Society of Engineering Education Annual Conference. June 16-19, 2019. Tampa, FL.

Davis, T. McDonald, and J. Kloosterman, "Students - ask them to eat their steaks!" in 2019 ASEE Annual Conference & Exposition. ASME, 2019, p. J

Field, B. Planner and Presentor for the DaVinci Institute Design Thinking Challenge, STEM to STEAM outreach for Middle and High School Students, November 2016, November 2017 and January 2019.

Land, Z.M., Jones, J., Curthoys, I.S., Grant, J.W. & Davis, J.L., Guniea Pig Saccule Finite Element Model; Spanning the Dynamic Range of VEMP Testing, Association for Research in Otolaryngology - 42nd Annual MidWinter Meeting, Baltimore, MD.2019

Kloosterman, J, A.J.Walker, B.J.Swift, T. Pat, J.C. Lopez-Tonazzi, and C.K. Walker, "Cross-linked small-sat communication system using a spherical phased array line feed," in 2019 IEEE International Symposium on Phased Array Systems and Technology (PAST), Oct 2019, pp. 1-4 J.

Kloosterman, J. Public Talk: "Cross-Linked Small-Sat Communication System using a Spherical Phased Array Line Feed," IEEE Evansville- Owensboro Society Meeting, Sept. 18, 2019

Kuban, P., "Instrumental Inventiveness: Magnificent Musically Motivated Marvels," presented to IEEE Evansville-Owensboro Section meeting, January, 2019.

Lara Gracia, M. 23rd World Multiconference on Systemics, Cybernetics and Informatics (WMSCI 2019), "Effect of Post-Panamax Containers/lips on US ports and Logistics networks", Orlando, FL, July 2019.

Lara Gracia, M. 23rd World Multiconference on Systemics, Cybernetics and Informatics (WMSCI 2019), "Internet-of Things Supply Chaill Solution", Orlando, FL, July 2019.

Nelson, T. Compliant Mechanism Design, a two-day short course, NASA Goddard Space Flight Center, Greenbelt, MD, August 12-13, 2019. (invited)

AWARDS, GRANTS, AND PATENTS

Kissel, G. PI, via INSGC, for NASA Undergraduate Student Instrument Project CubeSat, 2016 - 2020. Nelson, T. Center of Academic Partnerships (CAP) Proposal with Jet Propulsion Laboratory, \$11,700, 10/2019-07/2020

Nelson, T. "Exploring Deployable Antennas for SmallSats with University of Southern Indiana,"

Requesting investigator (JPL): Jonathon Sauder, USI faculty: G. Kissel, J. Kloosterman, T. Nelson, submitted and awaiting decision.

Nelson, T. Anchor Industries, \$9,283, 5/30/19-present, "Material Testing: Pool Covers and Components," Facilitated by University of Southern Indiana Center for Applied Research, T.G. Nelson (PI), awarded.

Nelson, T. Science, Engineering, and Education Research Grant Award (SEERGA) Pott College: University of Southern Indiana Foundation, \$3,468, 1/14/19-7/14/20,

Nelson, T. "Origami-Inspired Morphing Structures and Developable Mechanisms," T.G. Nelson (PI), awarded. Pott College Innovation Grant (University of Southern Indiana) \$6,963, 1/14/19-7/14/20

Nelson, T. and Howell, L.L. "Deployable Joint," U.S. Patent 10,227,804, issued Mar. 12, 2019, assigned to Brigham Young University.

Tennant, A., Nelson, T. and Hall, K. Pott College Innovation Fund, Improving Student Engagement, Retention, and Recruitment Through Structural Health Monitoring of Local Structures, PI: Adam Tennant, co-PI: Todd Nelson, Kerry Hall, Amount Awarded: \$6963.00, Funding Dates: January 14, 2019 -July 14, 2020

GEOLOGY & PHYSICS

PUBLICATIONS

Blunt, S., and Elliott, W.S., Jr., 2019, Impact of STEM Early Undergraduate Research Program at the University of Southern Indiana: Columbus, Ohio, Undergraduate Research Programs Conference, Council for Undergraduate Research, p. 43.

Deligkaris, C. and Millam, E. "Physical Binding of the Tobacco Smoke Carcinogen NNK Diazonium Ion to the Human Tumor Suppressor Gene TP53 Exon 5," Toxicology Research, 2019, 8, 531-543

Doss, Paul K., 2019, Stable Isotope Evidence of Human-induced Modifications to the Water Cycle in Southern Indiana: Indiana Academy of Science: 134th Annual Meeting, March 30, 2019, Indianapolis, Indiana

Elliott, W.S., Jr., 2019, State and Federal Geological Surveys Conducted from New Harmony, Indiana in the Mid-Nineteenth Century: 134th Annual Meeting of the Indiana Academy of Sciences, Abstracts with Programs p. 26.

Elliott, W.S., Jr., Deligkaris, C., Greenwood, E., Gentle, A., Blunt, S., and Chan Hilton, A., 2019, Understanding Retention Pathways and Bottlenecks of STEM Majors: Implications for Student Success: 134th Annual Meeting of the Indiana Academy of Sciences, Abstracts with Program, p.15.

Hughes, N.C., Myrow, P.M., Ghazi, S., McKenzie, N.R., and DiPietro, J.A., 2019, The Cambrian Geology of the Salt Range of Pakistan: Linking the Himalayan margin to the Indian craton, Geological Society of America, Bulletin, v.13 (7-8), p.1095-1114. https://doi.org/10.1130/B35092.1.

Maria, A.H., Denny, F.B., DiPietro, J.A., Howard, K.F., and King, M.D., submitted, 2019, Geochemistry and Sr-Nd isotopic compositions of Permian ultramafic lamprophyres in the Reelfoot Rift – Rough Creek Graben, southern Illinois and northwestern Kentucky, Lithos, v. 340-341, p. 191-208. https://doi.org/10.1016/j.lithos.2019.05.007.

Murbarger, B.I., Gorman, S.L., Doss, P.K., Weinzapfel, A.M., Young, R.K., 2019, Quantifying variable evapotranspiration across a riparian zone, Manistee National Forest, Michigan: Geol Soc of America, Abstracts with Program, Vol. 51, no. #, doi: 10.1130/abs/2019SC-327176

Maria, A.H., Denny, F.B., DiPietro, J.A., Howard, K.F., and King, M.D., 2019, Geochemistry and Sr-Nd isotopic compositions of Permian ultramafic lamprophyres in the Reelfoot Rift – Rough Creek Graben, southern Illinois and northwestern Kentucky, Lithos, 340-341, p. 191-208; doi.org: 10.1016/j.lithos.2019.05.007.

Wright, C. "Epistolary Machinations in the Female Gothic: Jane Austen's Northanger Abbey and the 'Horrid Novels'." Persuasions On-Line, Winter 2019.

Young*, R.K., and Elliott, W.S., Jr., 2019, Development of a virtual field resource for Mount Desert Island and Acadia National Park, Maine: Phoenix, Arizona, Geological Society of America, Abstracts with Program, v. 51, no. 5.

PRESENTATIONS AND CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Deligkaris, D. "Physical Binding of the Tobacco Smoke Carcinogen NNK Diazonium Ion to the Human Tumor Suppressor Gene TP53 Exon 5", Christos Deligkaris#, David Wahl, Evan Millam, 2019 Gordon Research Conference on Nucleosides, Nucleotides and Oligonucleotides, Newport, RI

Deligkaris, D. "Understanding Retention Pathways and Bottlenecks of STEM Majors: Implications for Student Success", William S. Elliott, Jr.#, Christos Deligkaris, Eric Greenwood, Adrian Gentle, Shelly Blunt, Amy Chan Hilton, 2019 Indiana Academy of Science Annual Meeting, Indianapolis, IN "Physical binding of the tobacco smoke carcinogen NNK diazonium ion to the human tumor suppressor gene TP53 exon 5", Christos Deligkaris#, 2019 Biophysical Society Meeting, Baltimore, MD

Deligkaris, C. "Molecular dynamics investigation of the physical binding of the NNK diazonium ion to exon 5 of TP53", David Wahl#, Christos Deligkaris, 2019 Biophysical Society Meeting, Baltimore, MD

Doss, P. 2019: How to die on summer vacation-Yellowstone Road Trip: Wesselman Woods Nature Society (invited)

Merlo, M. June 2019 Owensville Carnegie Public Library: "Journey to the Moon" September 2019 New Harmony: "Wonders of the Night Sky"

Wright, C. Epistolary Machinations in the Female Gothic: Jane Austen's Northanger Abbey and the 'Horrid Novels'. Jane Austen Society of North America-Annual General Meeting, October 2019.

Wright, C. "Undergraduate Writing Assignments on the Nature of Science using the NSF-funded 'The Story Behind the Science'." Earth Educators' Rendezvous, Nashville, TN, July 2019.

Awards and Grants

Anton, M. Student-Written Endeavor Grant Award, 2019, with Megan Stanley "Chemical Analysis of an Igneous Dike from Southern Illinois."

Deligkaris, C. Biophysical Society Student Research Achievement Award for research presentation in molecular biophysics, 2019 Biophysical Society Meeting, Baltimore, MD

Deligkaris, C. Biophysical Society Travel Award, 2019 Biophysical Society Meeting, Baltimore, MD

Deligkaris, C. David Wahl - Endeavor Student Collaboration Award, 2019 David Wahl - Endeavor Student Presentation Award, 2019, 2020

Deligkaris, C. "Using Definitions of Concepts in Introductory Physics Courses for Scientists and Engineers," American Society of Engineering Education IL-IN conference, 2019

Doss, P. 2008-ongoing: US Department of Agriculture-National Forest Service -- Groundwater Sustainability of Streamflow in the Huron-Manistee National Forest, Michigan --Long-term Monitoring of Hydrogeological Impacts from Savanna Ecosystem Restoration - And Climate Change in the Huron-Manistee National Forest, Michigan >\$120,000.00

Doss, P. 2006-ongoing: Alcoa Warrick Operations, Newburgh–(through USI CARED) --Coal Combustion Products Management in Abandoned Mine Lands (proprietary) >\$160,000.00

Doss, P. 2002-pres: USI RISC/Barnett/Endeavor support for Undergraduate Collaborators Long-Term Hydrogeological Monitoring of the Inglefield Sandstone Aquifer GW Discharge to the White River in Manistee National Forest, Michigan >\$30,000.00

Doss, P. 2008-pres: Shallow Groundwater Dynamics & Aquatic Ecosystem Sustainability-Manistee NF 2006-pres: Abandoned Mine Land Management of Coal Combustion Products

Doss, P. 2002-pres: Physical and Chemical Hydrogeology of the Inglefield aquifer, Vanderburgh Cnty, IN 2000-pres:eological Resources Management in Yellowstone National Park & other Public Lands

KINESIOLOGY & SPORT MANAGEMENT

PUBLICATIONS

Anderson, A.R., Smith, C.M.L. & Stokowski, S.E. (2019). The impact of religion and ally identity on individual sexual and gender prejudice at an NCAA Division II institution. Journal of Issues in Intercollegiate Athletics, 12, 154-177.

Bower, G. G., Hums, M. A., & Williams, S. (2019). Mentoring characteristics and functions important to men and women within intercollegiate athletic administration. Journal of Intercollegiate Athletics, 12(1), 2-24.

Fuchs RK, Thompson WR, Weatherholt AM., Warden SJ. Baseball and softball pitchers are distinct within-subject controlled models for exploring proximal femur adaptation to physical activity. Calcified

Tissue International 2019; 104: 373-381.

Ramos, W.D., Anderson, A.R., Middlestadt, S.E. & Bhurosy, T.B. (2019). An examination of an outdoor pool's contributions to well-being: Predicting different dimensions of well-being from the use of an outdoor pool. Annals of Leisure Research, DOI: 10.1080/11745398.2019.1663224.

Smith, C.M.L. (2019). Finding a healthy balance of bats and books within a NCAA division-II championship team: A case study examining the success on the field and in the classroom. Kentucky Association of Health, Physical Education, Recreation and Dance, 56(2), 112-122.

Warden SJ, Carballido-Gamio, J, Weatherholt AM, Keyak JH, Yan C, Kersh ME, Lang, TF, Fuchs RK. Heterogeneous spatial and strength adaptation of the proximal femur to physical activity: a withinsubject controlled cross-sectional study. Journal of Bone and Mineral Research. 2019; In press.

Weatherholt AM, VanWye WR, Lohmann J, Owens J. The effect of cuff width for determining limb occlusion pressure: A comparison of blood flow restriction devices. The International Journal of Exercise Science, 2019; 12 (3): 136-143.

PRESENTATIONS

Anderson, A.R., Ramos, W.D., Knee, E. (2019). Programming for All: LGBTQ Management in Collegiate Aquatic Settings, NIRSA 2019 Annual Conference & Recreational Sports Exposition, Boston, MA.

Anderson, A.R., Ansel, A., Hottell, D., Kiss, J., Miller, J, Vasold, K. & Vlastaras, J. (2019). Research and Assessment Roundtable, NIRSA 2019 Annual Conference & Recreational Sports Exposition, Boston, MA.

Bower, G. G., Hums, M. A., & Williams, S. (2019). Comparing career advice for women and men aspiring to leadership positions in intercollegiate athletic administration. Presented at the North American Society of Sport Management (NASSM) Convention, New Orleans, LA.

Brannon, L. Bailey, R. William C. Hawkins Effects of MCT-1 Polymorphism on Lactic Acid Clearance in Resistance Trained Females American College of Sports Medicine Annual Meeting, Orlando, FL. May 31st, 2019. Brannon, L. Bailey, R. William C. Hawkins Effects of MCT-1 Polymorphism on Lactic Acid Clearance in Resistance Trained Females Indiana Physiological Society Annual Meeting, Indianapolis, IN. March 5th 2019.

Huang, G. Physical Activity and Exercise Training for Health, Fitness and Performance: Heredity and Trainability Consideration. Invited Key Speaker, Shanghai University of Sports, Shanghai; Shandong University of Sports, Jinan; Hunan University of Technology, Hengyang, 2019

Huang, G., X Zhao, W Wang, Y Zhang, C Steltenpohl. Effects Of Acute Aerobic Exercise On Working Memory Of Male Smoking College Students: An Erp Study. Under review for Presentation at the 2020 American College of Sports Medicine 67th Annual Meeting, 2019

Smith, C.M.L. (2019, April). An examination of an NCAA Division II institution's LGBT climate: The impact of religion and ally identity on individual sexual and gender prejudice. Paper presentation at the annual College Sport Research Institute (CSRI) conference, Columbia, SC, USA

Weatherholt, A.M, W.R. VanWye, G Huang, J Anderson. The Effects of High-Intensity Cycling on Blood

Flow. Presented on Nov 9, 9:20-10:35 AM. Midwest ACSM Annual Conference, 2019

Weatherholt AM, VanWye WR, Huang G, Anderson J. The Effects of High-Intensity Cycling on Blood Flow. November 9, 9:20-10:35 AM. Midwest ACSM 2019 Annual Conference.

Weatherholt, AM., Vanwye, WR, Jones, MT., Geer, I., Hooper, R., Smith, G., Wallmann, HW. Cardiovascular responses to light-intensity exercise with and without blood flow restriction in Healthy 30-60 year olds. January 26, 1:00-3:00 PM. CSM 2019 Annual Conference

AWARDS AND GRANTS

Bower, G. G., & the Student Advisory Board. (2019). The Doggie Dash, 4076.44.

Bower, G. G., & the Sport Management Club. (2019). The Screaming Eagles Running Series, \$7232.96.

Bower, G. G. (2019). Ambassador enrollment program. Majors as Home Grant, \$3045.

Brannon, L. and Bailey R., 2019 Barnett Award Recipient (\$750)

Brannon, L. and Bailey R. 2019 SGA Travel Award (\$834)

Brannon, L. and Bailey R. 2019- Technology Commercialization Academy summer salary (\$12,150)

Brannon, L. and Bailey R. 2019- Barnett Award "The effects of MCT-1 SNP on Lactic Acid Clearance in Resistance Trained Females" (\$750)

Huang, G. 2019 Superb Showing Award. Department of Kinesiology and Sport, Pott College of Science, Engineering, and Education, USI

Huang, G. 2019 Nominated for Excellence in Advising Award. Pott College of Science, Engineering, and Education, University of Southern Indiana (USI)

Marcum, P. 2019 Pott College Outstanding Advisor

Weatherholt, A. 2019: Outstanding Achievement Award for completing the Fall 2019 online course development program

MATHEMATICS

PUBLICATIONS

Coan, L. L., Wijesuriya, U. and Seibert, S. A. (2019). "Attainment of interprofessional collaborative competencies after caring for hospitalized patients." Journal of Dental Education, 83 (6) 654-662.

Cochrane, T. and M. Ostergaard, C. Spencer: Cauchy-Davenport Theorem for Abelian Groups and Diagonal Congruences, Proc. Amer. Math. Soc., 147 (2019), 3339- 3345.

Donnelly, J. "On a Conjecture of Fickett," American Mathematical Monthly, Volume 126, Number 1,

(2019), pages 78-80

Donnelly, J. "The Group Ring KF of Richard Thompson's Group F Has No Minimal Non-Zero Ideals," *Archivum Mathematicum*, Volume 55, Number 1, (2019), pages 23-30

Gentle, A.P. and Wilding, W. "Student-Faculty Connection and STEM Identity in the flipped classroom," Proceedings of the ASEE Illinois-Indiana Section Conference, March 2019.

Heo, S., P. Cashel-Corde, J. Yang, and S. Lim, "The Effectiveness of a Predictor- Corrector Technique in European Currency Option Valuation," *Global Business and Finance Review*, Vol 24 (4), WINTER 2019.

Kloosterman, P., Mohr D., Walcott, C. "Introduction: Using NAEP Activities in the Classroom" (pp. 1-8). In Mohr, D., Walcott, C., Kloosterman, P. (Eds.) Mathematical Thinking: From Assessment Items to Challenging Tasks. Reston, VA: National Council of Teachers of Mathematics. (2019)

Mohr, D., Walcott, C., Kloosterman, P. (Eds.) "Mathematical Thinking: From Assessment Items to Challenging Tasks." Reston, VA: National Council of Teachers of Mathematics. (2019)

Mohr, D., Kloosterman, P. Chapter 1: Number and Operations Introduction (pp. 9-12). In Mohr, D., Walcott, C., Kloosterman, P. (Eds.) "Mathematical Thinking: From Assessment Items to Challenging Tasks." Reston, VA: National Council of Teachers of Mathematics. (2019)

Moreau, B.G., Ramakrishnan, G., Cook, H.L., Fox, T.E., Nayak, U., Ma, J.Z., Colgate, E.R., E. Kirkpatrick, B.D., Haque, R., and Petri, Jr., W.A., "Childhood growth and neurocognition are associated with distinct sets of metabolites", EBioMedicine, May 24, 2019, https://doi.org/10.1016/i.ebiom.2019.05.043

Steiner, K. L. Kabir, M., Priest, J.W., Hossain, B., Gilchrist, C., Cook, H., Man, J.Z., Korpe, P.S., Ahmed, T., Faruque, A. S. G., Haque, R., and Petri, Jr. W.A. "Fecal IgA against a sporozite antigen at 12 months is associated with delayed time to subsequent cryptosporidiosis in urban Bangladesh: a prospective cohort study", Clinical Infectious Diseases, May 25, 2019, https://doi.org/10.1093/cid/ciz430

Walcott, C., & Creager, M. (2019). Geometry and measurement. In D. Mohr, C. Walcott, & P Kloostennan (Eds.), Mathematical thinking: From assessment items to challenging tasks (139-200). Reston, VA: National Council of Teachers of Mathematics.

PRESENTATIONS

Casey, S., & Hudson, R. (October 2019). "Statistical education of teachers: Novel curriculum materials." Webinar held for the Association of Mathematics Teacher Educators.

Creager, M. A., Parrish, C., Snider, R. (2019, February). Learning to launch: Growing as new teacher educators through collaborative unit design in secondary methods. Presentation at the annual conference of the Association of Mathematics Teacher Educators. Orlando, FL.

Creager, M. (2019, November). Motivating similar triangles using indirect measurement. Presentation at annual meeting of the Indiana Council for Teachers of Mathematics. Indianapolis, IN.

Ensley, D., Fulton, E., Burroughs, E., Tanton, J., Hudson, R., & Berger, L. (2019, August). "Mathematical Knowledge for Teaching as an Integrated Application in Core Mathematics Courses. 11 Panel Session

presented at the Mathematical Association of America MathFest, Cincinnati, OH.

Fischer, P., & Hudson, R. (2019, April). "Routines/or Developing Number Sense and Equation Sense with High School Students. 11 Session presented at the 2019 National Council of Teachers of Mathematics Annual Meeting, San Diego, CA.

Gentle, A. "Student-Faculty Connection and STEM Identity in the Flipped Classroom," with William Wilding, ASEE IL-IN Section Conference, University of Evansville, March 23, 2019.

Gentle, A. "Flipping Precalculus to Improve Student Learning," Celebration of Teaching and Learning Symposium, USI, February 6, 2019.

Hudson, R., Lee, H., & Mojica, G. (2019, May). "Using Videos of Students' Statistical Reasoning to Support Preservice Teachers' learning of Content and Pedagogy." Session presented at the United States Conference on Teaching Statistics 2019, State College, PA.

Hudson, R., Casey, S., & Lee, H. (2019, April). "Granola Graphs Galore: Exploring Categorical Data with Dynamic Statistical Tools. 11 Session presented at the 2019 National Council of Teachers of Mathematics Annual Meeting, San Diego, CA.

Hudson, R., Casey, S., Lee, H. S., Mojica, G. F., Azmy, C., & Barker, H. (February 2019). "ESTEEM workshop for mathematics teacher educators." A one-day workshop held for higher education faculty at institutions across the US to learn about strategies for preparing teachers to teach statistics and to become familiar with the ESTEEM project open-educational resource materials.

Lee, H., Hudson, R., Finzer, B., Mojica, G. F., Barker, H., & Harrison, T. (May 2019). "ESTEEM workshop for statistics teacher educators." A one-day workshop held for higher education faculty at institutions across the US to learn about strategies for preparing teachers to teach statistics and to become familiar with the ESTEEM project open-educational resource materials.

Mojica, G., Barker, H., Harrison, T. Lee, H., Mutlu, A. & Hudson, R. (2019, May). "Supporting Inferential Reasoning through Modeling, Simulation, and Argumentation. 11 Session presented at the United States Conference on Teaching Statistics 2019, State College, PA.

Mahan J., Mohr D. (2019, July 16 and 17). "Number Sense". STEM K-6 teacher workshop at USI. Presentation for 2nd Annual Indiana Mathematics Leadership Academy. (2019, June 25-27, Oct. 2, February 12, April 15). Fort Wayne, IN.

Mohr, D. and Stump, S. (2019). "Eight Effective Teaching Practices: Teaching Look-Fors"

Mohr, D. & Berry, B. (2019). "Posing Purposeful Questions"

AWARDS AND GRANTS

Cook, H. Statistics Department Summer Research Fellowship, University of Virginia, 2015-2019

Gentle, A. Outstanding Paper Award, American Society for Engineering Education (ASEE) IL-IN Section

Conf (2019).

Gentle, A. Finalist for ASEE Zone 2 Best Paper Award (2019).

Hudson, R. New Experiences for Instructors of Dual Enrollment, Phase 3 (NExIDE) (2019). R. Hudson (PI). Indiana STEM Teacher Recruitment Fund Grant. Funded by Indiana Commission for Higher Education. (\$240,000).

Hudson, R. USI FIRST Lego League Volunteer Award, 2019

Hudson, R., M. Edward Jones Engagement Award, 2019

TEACHER EDUCATION

PUBLICATIONS

Berridge, G. Keown S. and Raisor, J. M. (2019). "Car talks: Strategies to enhance Parent and child communication." Indiana Literacy Journal, 48(1), 28-36.

Botzum, K*., Sparks, K., & Smothers, M. (2019). How do animals brush their teeth?: Using problembased learning to teach across the curriculum in a first-grade classroom, Science and Children (56)5, 28-33.

Fox, J., Gulley, J., & Thomas, J. (in review). 2019 MO-STAR Science Trade Book Annual Reading List (MO-STAR). The Missouri Reader.

Howard, J. (2019). Just playin': Multiracial boys and the injustice of boyhood. Race, Ethnicity & Education. https://doi.org/10.1080/13613324.2019.1679760 Primary author, White paper on The history of Urban "The URBAN educational node: Building community for educational equity" (2019) Published in the Winter newsletter for URBAN national Affiliate faculty, Center for the Education and Equity of African American Students at USC (2017-current)

Keown, S., Carroll, R. and Raisor, J. M. (Accepted, 2019). Creating a community of caring within the school. International Electronic Journal of Elementary Education.

Keown, S., & Bourke, B. (2019). "A qualitative investigation of fixed versus growth mindsets of third and fourth grade students." Education.

Raisor, J. Editor (2019) Learn Everyday with Infants and Toddlers Second Edition, Volume 1. Kaplan Early Learning Company, Lewisville, NC.

Raisor, J. Editor (2019) Learn Everyday with Infants and Toddlers Second Edition, Volume 2. Kaplan Early Learning Company, Lewisville, NC.

Raisor, J. (2019) Learn Every Day: The Preschool Curriculum Second Edition (4 Volume Set) (Primary Author and Content Editor). Kaplan Early Learning Company, Lewisville, NC.*

Raisor, J. (2019) Learn Every Day the program for Infants, Toddlers & Twos, Second Edition (4 Volume

Set) (Primary Author and Content Editor). Kaplan Early Learning Company, Lewisville, NC.*

Riley, M., Colson, T.L., & Smothers, M. (2019). Music therapy's role in the education system. Kentucky Teacher Education Journal: The Journal of the Teacher Education Division of the Kentucky Council for Exceptional Children, 6(1), 5.

Sparks, K., Botzum, K., & Smothers, M. (2019). How Do Animals Brush Their Teeth? Using Problem-based Learning to Teach Across the Curriculum. Science and Children, 56(5), 28-33.

Thomas, J., Gulley, J. Hoying, A., & McMurry, A. (in review). 2019 Ohio Science Trade Book Annual Reading List (OH-STAR): Outstanding selections to integrate literature. Ohio Reading Teacher.

Thomas, J., Gulley, J., Rearden, K., & Broemmel, A. (2019). 2019 Indiana Science Trade Book Annual Reading List (IN-STAR): Engaging readers through science. Indiana Reading Journal, 48(1), 37-42.

Thomas, J., Gulley, J. Hoying, A., & McMurry, A. (2019). 2018 OH-STAR science trade book annual reading list (OH-STAR): Helping students learn science through language arts. Ohio Reading Teacher, 48(1), 24-30.

Thomas, J., Gulley, J., Rearden, K., & Broemmel, A. (2019). 2019 Indiana Science Trade Book Annual Reading List (IN-STAR): Engaging readers through science. Indiana Reading Journal, 48(1), 37-42.

Thomas, J., Hicks, J., & Vannatter D. (2019). What teachers express as professional development needs of beginning teachers: Voices from the profession. The Hoosier Science Teacher, 42(1), 1-12.

Thomas, J., Hicks, J., Hill, K., McDowell, B., Narish, M., Parkison, P., & Robertson, R. (2019). A Training Manual to Develop and Support STEM Mentor Teachers. New York City: 100Kin10.

Willis, C. (2019). Learn Every Day the Preschool Curriculum 2nd Edition. Curriculum Guide. Kaplan Early Learning Company, Lewisville, NC 160 pages. Chapters written: Introduction, Ten Terrific Tips for Using Learn Every Day the Preschool Curriculum, Building Blocks of Literacy, Children with Special Needs Blending All Learners into a Preschool Setting, Adapting Learn Every Day for Three-Year-Olds.

Willis, C. (2019) Learn Every Day the Preschool Curriculum 2nd Edition. Volume 1. Kaplan Early Learning Company, Lewisville, NC,316 pages. (12 thematic units with special needs adaptations, second language learner suggestions, ways to manage challenging behaviors, objectives for each developmental domain and research references to support best practices for teachers. Each thematic unit contains five daily lesson plans with activities in each one math, science, literacy, social studies, social emotional development and creative expression. Instructions for teachers, resource books and suggested books to read to children were also included.)

Willis, C. (2019) Learn Every Day the Preschool Curriculum 2nd Edition. Volume 2. Kaplan Early Learning Company, Lewisville, NC, 319 pages. (12 thematic units with special needs adaptations, second language learner suggestions, ways to manage challenging behaviors, objectives for each developmental domain and research references to support best practices for teachers. Each thematic unit contains five daily lesson plans with activities in each one math, science, literacy, social studies, social emotional development and creative expression. Instructions for teachers, resource books and suggested books to read to children were also included.)

Willis, C. (2019) Learn Every Day the Preschool Curriculum 2nd Edition. Volume 3. Kaplan Early Learning Company, Lewisville, NC, 352 pages. (12 thematic units with special needs adaptations, second language learner suggestions, ways to manage challenging behaviors, objectives for each developmental domain and research references to support best practices for teachers. Each thematic unit contains five daily lesson plans with activities in each one math, science, literacy, social studies, social emotional development and creative expression.

Willis, C. (2019) Learn Every Day the Program for Infants, Toddlers and Twos 2nd Edition. Program Guide, Kaplan Early Learning Company, Lewisville, NC, 196 pages. Chapters written: Introduction, Infants Toddlers and Twos with Special Needs, What the Brain Research Tells Us: Babies are Born Ready to Learn, Let's Talk: Communication.

Willis, C. (2019) Learn Every Day the Program for Infants, Toddlers and Twos 2nd Edition. Volume 1, Kaplan Early Learning Company, Lewisville, NC, 274 pages. Wrote the introduction and teacher notes for 14 chapters including research citations and wrote approximately 50 domain specific activities for infants. Edited entire book for consistency and developmentally appropriateness.

Willis, C. (2019) Learn Every Day the Program for Infants, Toddlers and Twos 2nd Edition. Volume 2, Kaplan Early Learning Company, Lewisville, NC, 274 pages. Wrote the introduction and teacher notes for chapters related to each domain including research citations and wrote approximately 50 domain specific activities for toddlers. Edited entire book for consistency and developmentally appropriateness.

Willis, C. (2019) Learn Every Day the Program for Infants, Toddlers and Twos 2nd Edition. Volume 3, Kaplan Early Learning Company, Lewisville, NC, 274 pages. Wrote "Setting the Stage for Older Toddlers and Twos" and Six thematic units for older toddlers and two-year-olds. Wrote 45 activities for each unit and added research citations for entire book.

Zhulamanova, I., & Raisor, J. (2019). Early Childhood Preservice Teachers' Perceptions on Children's Play. Journal of Early Childhood Teacher Education (under review) Book

Zhulamanova, I. (2019). Learning, NOT Playing: Mixed methods analysis of early childhood preservice teachers' perceptions on children's play. The Association for the Study of Play (TASP): Play and Culture Studies.

Zhulamanova, I., Miller, M. M., and Porto, A. (2019). Through the eyes of preschoolers: Family visual images of Funds of Knowledge. Handbook on Family, School, and Community Relationships in Education. Hoboken, NJ: Wiley-Blackwell

PRESENTATIONS AND CONFERENCE PROCEEDINGS

Baker, T. & Howard, J. (2019). CRiT walking for our youth: Community-school healing from the criminalization of youth. Paper presentation at the annual conference in Los Angeles, CA.

Berridge, G. (2019). College Freshmen Perceptions of Textbook Readings and Assignments. Center for Scholastic Inquiry International Academic Research Conference, Kissimmee, FL.

Branson, T. October 2019 – Inspiring Educator Conference "Power Up Your Parent Communication" Co-Presented with Carol Pierobon-Hofer - MSD of Washington Township Schools & Dr. Jacquelyn Thomas-Miller – Purdue University Carroll, R., & Keown, S., (2019, June). No Alarm Clock Needed: Creating Powerful Organizational Cultures. Presentation at the International Center for Leadership and Education Conference in Washington D.C.

Colson, T. (2019). Planning with your co-teacher. Presentation presented at the American Council on Rural Special Education, Alexandria, VA.

Colson, T. (2019). Self-efficacy in co-teaching. American Council on Rural Special Education, Alexandria, VA.

Hicks, J., & Thomas, J. (2019, January). A STEM mentoring framework for districts. Indiana STEM Education Conference, Lafayette, IN.

Hicks, J., Thomas, J., Sparks, K., & Bellina, J. (2019). STEM mentor teacher workshop. Lafayette, IN.

Hicks, J., & Thomas, J. (2019, June). How to build mentor systems for STEM teachers. Webinar. Battelle Education.

Howard, J., Colson, T., & Carroll, R. (2019). From wander to wonder: Designing assignments to support activist practitioners. Presentation presented at the Carnegie Project on the Educational Doctorate, Columbia, SC.

Howard, J. & Bryan, N. (2019). Toy Guns: A critical race and anti-black analysis. Paper presentation in Division G at the annual meeting in Toronto, Canada.

Howard, J. (2019). On tiptoe and tightrope: Motherscholars recalibrating evidence of truth and reimaging hope in educational research. Panel presentation (Organizer) in the SIG-Critical Examination of Race, Ethnicity, Class and Gender in Education at the annual meeting in Toronto, Canada.

Howard, J. & Baker, T. (2019). Counter moves to trouble whiteness in teacher preparation: A conceptual framework. Paper presentation in Division K at the annual meeting in Toronto, Canada.

Howard, J. (under review). From head to toe: Unintended passing and proving mixedness in a monoracial world. Paper presentation at the annual conference in Delaware.

Howard, J. & Baker, T. (under review). Merging faith and critical scholarship on the school prison nexus. Paper presentation at the annual conference in Delaware.

Howard, J. (2019). Toy Guns: A critical race and anti-black analysis. Paper presentation at the annual conference in Los Angeles, CA.

Howard, J. & Doucet, F. (2019). Mixed nation: Theorizing the (im)possibilities of a multiracial family community. Paper presentation at the annual conference in Los Angeles, CA.

Keown, S., Berridge, G. & Raisor, J. M. (2019, October 26). Car talks: Creative communication strategies for families and teachers. Presentation at the annual conference of the Evansville Region Early

Childhood Association, Evansville, IN.

Larison, I., Bodekaer, L., Arenson, R., Dunham, W., & Colson, T. (2019). Early intervention: An examination of Bornehave and pre-kindergarten benefits and challenges for families and teachers in Denmark and West Virginia, USA. Presentation presented at the International Conference on Literacy, Copenhagen, Denmark.

Raisor, J. M., Smothers, M., & Gulley, J. (2019, June 13). Emergent readers: Ideas for high quality children's books and strategies for sharing books with young children. Poster presentation at the annual First Steps conference, Bloomington, IN.

Raisor, J., Zhulamanova, I., Ewing, C., Miller, N., Baehl, N., Masterson, A., Capshaw, D., LaFollette, K. (2019, October). The Project Approach: Introduction to project work and examples of recent projects. Evansville Region Chapter of Indiana Association for the Education of Young Children Conference

Raisor, J.M., Zhulamanova, I., & Willis, C. (2019, November 20). Building community within the classroom and school settings. Paper presentation at the annual conference of the National Association of Early Childhood Teacher Educators, Nashville, TN.

Raisor, J. M., Zhulamanova, I., Ewing, K., Miller, C., Baehl, N., Masterson, A., Capshaw, D., LaFollette, K. (2019, October 26). The project approach: Introduction to project work and examples of recent projects. Presentation at the annual conference of the Evansville Region Early Childhood Association, Evansville, IN.

Smothers, M., Raisor, J. M., & Keown, S. (2019, June 13). Family Engagement and Collaboration within the Case Conference Context. Poster presentation at the annual First Steps conference, Bloomington, IN.

Smothers, M. & Smothers, J., (2019, August). Applying the SCARF Model to Coaching Pedagogy. Presentation at the Lilly Conference on Innovative Strategies to Advance Learning conference, Asheville, NC.

Thomas, J., & Gulley, J. (2019, October). Bringing learning alive through video. Presentation at the National Lilly Conference on College and University Teaching and Learning, Traverse City, MI.

Thomas, J., Hicks, J., & Parkison, P. (2019, April). Supporting and Developing Mentor Teachers. 100Kin10 National Summit, San Diego, CA.

Hicks, J., & Thomas, J. (2019, December). Webinar: Using video to mentor new teachers. ISTEM Resource Network.

Thomas, J. (2019, November). Webinar: Using Citizen Science in the elementary classroom. ISTEM Resource Network.

Sparks, K., & Thomas, J. (2019, October). Webinar: STEM resources for new teachers. I-STEM Resource Network.

Thomas, J. (2019) 34 presentations through Project Connect. Evansville, IN.

Zhulamanova, I. & Marsh, M.M. (2019, March). "Follow the Leader: Attending to the Curriculum-Making Potential of Preschooler". The Association for the Study of Play and International Play Association 2019 Annual Conference, Harrisonburg, VA

Zhulamanova, I. (2019, April). "Play or Learn: Refocusing early childhood teacher education curriculum for preparing teachers for play."

Zhulamanova, I. & Berridge, G. (2019). Educating the Whole Child: Waldorf Education Presentation at the 2019 Fall Early Childhood Conference, Evansville, IN.

AWARDS AND GRANTS

Berridge, G. 2019: Quality Matters Certificate of Completion for an Online Graduate Course (EDUC 685)

Colson, T. Pott College Excellence in Scholarship Award, 2019

Hicks, J., Sparks, K., & Thomas, J. (2019). Improving STEM Teacher Retention Through Mentoring and STEM Career Exploration. (\$ 300,000)

Howard, J. 2019 Nominee to run for the Executive Board for the American Educational Studies Association

Keown, S. & Berridge, G. (2018-2019). TED Scholars. Pott College Innovation grant. \$3,500

Smother, M. The Influence of Distance versus On-Campus Instruction on Teacher Candidates' Self- -Efficacy Beliefs Toward Teaching in an Inclusive Classroom, University of Southern Indiana Early Career Faculty grant, 2019, \$7,000, awarded

Sparks, K. Indiana STEM Teacher Recruitment Fund Grant, Indiana Commission on Higher Education. University of Southern Indiana, 2019. \$200,000.

Zhulamanova, I. Laura Bassi Scholarship, Winter 2019